
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 

Call to Order: By REP. TOM ZOOK, CHAIRMAN, on March 12, 1993, at 
8:15 A.M. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Tom Zook, Chairman (R) 
Rep. Ed Grady, Vice Chairman (R) 
Rep. Francis Bardanouve (D) 
Rep. Ernest Bergsagel (R) 
Rep. John Cobb (R) 
Rep. Roger Debruycker (R) 
Rep. Marj Fisher (R) 
Rep. John Johnson (D) 
Rep. Royal Johnson (R) 
Rep. Mike Kadas (D) 
Rep. Betty Lou Kasten (R) 
Rep. Red Menahan (D) 
Rep. Linda Nelson (D) 
Rep. Ray Peck (D) 
Rep. Mary Lou Peterson (R) 
Rep. Joe Quilici (D) 
Rep. Dave Wanzenried (D) 
Rep. Bill Wiseman (R) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Terry Cohea, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
Mary Lou Schmitz, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 656; HB 657; HB 659; HB 660; HB 662; 

HB 666 
Executive Action: HB 656; HB 657; HB 659; HB 662 
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for the Department of Justice budget. He recognized the bill 
might have some long-term effects on counties. He referred Ms. 
Baker to the statement in the fiscal note, "There may be some 
potential for increased liability exposure in the future" and 
asked her who would be exposed to increased liability. Ms. Baker 
responded both state and local governments may have avoided 
liability because of attorney general opinions. She described 
how attorney general interpretations of state and local 
government personnel issues had prevented possible court action 
seeking back pay to employees. 

REP. WISEMAN asked Ms. Baker whether the attorney general needed 
a mechanism which allowed agencies and local governments to pay 
for attorney general opinions. He contended fewer requests would 
be made if the service was not free. Ms. Baker agreed that the 
service was more a matter of convenience than public safety. She 
reported that the Legal Services Bureau offered legal services to 
state agencies on a fee basis and suggested statutes could be 
amended to extend the service to attorney general opinions. She 
recommended revising statutes so that the attorney general could 
issue opinions on questions of statewide significance. Ms. Baker 
reported that in the last two years the attorney general had 
received 103 requests for opinions and had issued 47 formal 
opinions and 15 informal letters of advice. REP. WISEMAN 
suggested a mechanism for seeking attorney general opinions 
should be available but declared the service should not be 
offered at cost. He contended the department should charge 
enough to cause second thought before requests were made. Ms. 
Baker reported the Legal Services Bureau charged $53 per hour. 

REP. PECK asked Ms. Baker how many attorneys were employed in the 
appellate and legal services. Ms. Baker replied approximately 17 
attorneys; she explained four attorneys shared two positions. 
REP. PECK asked Ms. Baker who could request an opinion from the 
attorney general. Ms. Baker responded the legislature, directors 
of state agencies or boards, county attorneys, county 
commissioners, and city attorneys could request opinions. REP. 
PECK asked whether county attorneys would be the most frequent 
users. Ms. Baker agreed that at the local level, most requests 
came from county attorneys .and then city attorneys. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked Mr. Roberts if he had comments. Mr. 
Roberts stressed that requests for opinions were screened and the 
major criterion was whether the issue had statewide significance. 
He said local conflicts are referred back to county attorneys for 
opinions. He said county attorneys do not save work by 
requesting an attorney general opinion because they are required 
to submit a legal memorandum on the issue. He suggested that 
requiring county attorneys to submit a full legal memorandum 
outlining issues would assist the attorney general's office. 
REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Roberts who paid for litigation if an 
attorney general's opinion was not provided. Mr. Roberts said 
whichever entity was involved would pay. REP. JOHNSON asked 
whether entities would be more willing to agree if they did not 
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targets, the department had chosen activities with the least 
impact on public safety. She pointed out the bill had a two-year 
effective date; thus, there would be a two-year moratorium on 
issuing attorney general opinions. She reported in the last two 
fiscal years, a total of 47 formal attorney general opinions had 
been issued, 19 to state agencies, 27 to local governments, and 
one to the legislature. She said the department estimated a 0.75 
FTE reduction with the bill based on 1500 hours of attorney time 
spent in each of the last two years on attorney general opinions. 
She reminded the committee the money had already been eliminated 
from the department's budget; she asked that funds be reinstated 
if the committee chose not to pass the bill. 

OoDonents' Testimonv: Bill Verwolf, City Manager, City of 
Helena, opposed the bill because it eliminated services to local 
governments. He said attorney general opinions were usually 
sought when two cities or a city and county disagree. The 
opinions allowed local governments to obtain a determination 
without the costs of pursuing litigation through the court 
system. He contended the bill would have considerable impact 
including increased district clerk costs and increased time to 
resolve conflicts. 

Joe Roberts, Montana County Attorney Association, elaborated on 
the impact of the bill. He said the possibility of an increased 
workload was not the county attorneys' primary objection to the 
bill. He stated county attorneys viewed attorney general 
opinions as a forum for public entities to resolve disputes and 
avoid litigation costs. He explained requests for attorney 
general opinions generally resulted from questions by weed, 
sewer, and school districts about recent legislation. He 
explained these districts would first seek decisions from their 
county attorneys, but county attorneys might differ in their 
interpretations of statutes. He contended the virtue of an 
opinion issued by the attorney general is that it applies to all 
jurisdictions and has the force and effect of law. He asserted 
the economy in the bill was minimal compared to potential 
litigation costs. 

Beverly Gibson, Montana Association of Counties, stated that 
frequently when conflicts between statutes are found, county 
attorneys are unable to provide rulings because the intent of the 
legislation is not clear. In those cases, the county attorney 
seeks an opinion from the attorney general who researches the 
legislative intent. She contended attorney general opinions were 
a way of resolving conflicts without litigation. She pointed out 
that state agencies, as well as local governments, would be 
affected by the bill. 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and ResDonses: REP. QUILICI 
noted that the bill had been a hard decision for the 
subcommittee, but that public safety was the predominant issue 
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HEARING ON HB 656 

An act eliminating state impact aid to school districts. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON, House District 
88, Billings, introduced HB 656 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on education and cultural resources. He described 
the bill as a housekeeping bill which would save the general fund 
$4,600 per year for the coming biennium. 

Proponents' Testimony: None 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: REP. KASTEN 
asked REP. ROYAL JOHNSON if he would elaborate a little on the 
bill. REP. JOHNSON said it was a good little bill and the funds 
were needed. 

REP. PETERSON asked REP. ROYAL JOHNSON which four schools had 
received impact aid last biennium. REP. ROYAL JOHNSON said he 
did not know. He said the aid was related to equalizing the 
impact on school districts of state employees who reside on state 
property; schools who had received the aid were not entitled to 
receive it again. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON closed. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 656 

Motion: REP. QUILICI MOVED HB 656 DO PASS. Motion carried 16 to 
2 with REPS. DeBRUYCKER and MENAHAN voting no. 

HEARING ON HB 657 

An act eliminating the requirement that the attorney general 
issue opinions to certain government officials. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. MARJ FISHER, House District 
3, Whitefish, introduced HB 657 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on general government and transportation. She said 
it eliminated the requirement that the attorney general issue 
opinions to certain government officials. She said staff in the 
attorney general's office had testified that eliminating the 
requirement was one priority in making budget reduction 
decisions. 

Proponents' Testimony: Beth Baker, Department of Justice, 
explained that when the subcommittee had asked the department to 
identify programs or activities to eliminate to meet reduction 

930312AP.HM1 



HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE 
March 12, 1993 

Page 5 of 14 

have access to a free opinion from the attorney general. Mr. 
Roberts contended most requests were legitimate and involved 
issues which had been considered at the local level but could not 
be resolved. He reported some issues are not resolved by an 
attorney general's opinion either and go on to litigation. He 
said, however, enough litigation was avoided to provide cost 
savings. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. FISHER closed. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 657 

Motion: REP. WISEMAN MOVED HB 657 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: REP. WISEMAN stated he would like to give Ms. Baker 
the opportunity to check with the attorney general. 

Vote: HB 657 BE TABLED. Motion carried 17 to 1 with REP. 
BARDANOUVE voting no. 

HEARING ON HB 659 

An act transferring the Office on Aging from the Governor's 
Office to the Department of Family Services. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. MARY LOU PETERSON, House 
District 1, Eureka, introduced HB 659 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on general government and transportation. She 
explained the transfer was proposed because the director of the 
Office on Aging was paid entirely from general fund monies in the 
Governor's Office, but could be paid with other funds if the 
office was transferred to the Department of Family Services. 

Proponents' Testimony: Charles Rehbein, Governor's Coordinator 
on Aging, stated he represented both the Governor's Office and 
the Department of Family Services (DFS) in support of the 
transfer. He said the transfer would save 1.0 FTE in general 
funds from the Governor's Office. He said the bill also 
eliminates the advisory council from the general fund. Both the 
Coordinator of Aging and the advisory council would be 
transferred to DFS and would be paid from federal funds. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: REP. QUILICI 
asked Mr. Rehbein whether there was opposition to the transfer 
from senior citizens. Mr. Rehbein reported initial opposition 
because of the fear the position would be lost as it had been in 
1983. He said Governor Schwinden had created the Coordinator of 
Aging position in his office in order to provide a focal point 
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for aging issues in state government. He said under the current 
proposal an Office of Aging would still exist; and to ensure the 
office would retain its focal point and not become lost in the 
bureaucracy, it would be attached to the director's office in 
DFS. He noted the bill maintained the connection between the 
Office of Aging and the governor's office by specifying that the 
coordinator would advise the governor on ways to improve programs 
for senior citizens and by having the governor appoint the 
advisory council. He said once the concerns of senior citizens 
had been addressed, they no longer 'opposed the transfer. 

Closinq bv Soonsor: REP. PETERSON referred the committee to 
lines 7-8, page 2, which states the coordinator of aging and the 
advisory council would assist the governor in planning, 
coordination, and operation of programs for seniors. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 659 

Motion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED HB 659 DO PASS. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

HEARING ON HB 660 

An act establishing a Montana Community, Conservation, and 
Volunteer Service Corps to provide a variety of public service 
opportunities for Montanans. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. MARY LOU PETERSON, House 
District 1, Eureka, introduced HB 660 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on general government and transportation. She said 
the bill was designed to provide coordination for all volunteer 
services in the state of Montana. She said the bill would take 
$500,000 from interest on the unemployment tax to coordinate the 
program. She reported federal emphasis on volunteer programs was 
expected, and she contended Montana had great need for volunteer 
work. She said every community had volunteer activities, such as 
the weed-pulling program on the Columbian sharp-tailed grouse 
preserve near Eureka, which needed to be coordinated. 

Proponents' Testimony: Jane Hamman, Governor's Budget Office, 
reported the bill had no direct fiscal impact on any state 
agencies. She said the bill establishes the coordination, 
direction, enthusiasm and moving together of a federal-state­
private partnership to provide opportunities for service for 
students, adults, and senior citizens to expand community and 
conservation service activities. She reported lead agencies had 
worked with Charles Rehbein, Office of Aging, last month to 
coordinate federal grant applications for several programs. 

Jesse Munro, Deputy Director, Department of Family Services, 
stated the bill would assist the department in attaining a 
community-based services program. For example, respite care for 
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foster parents would be one service which a community-based 
program could provide. 

Charles Rehbein, Governor's Coordinator on Aging, said in the 
last two years he had been involved in developing the application 
for the National Community Service Act. He said the bill was a 
positive move toward coordinating services supported by the Act 
at the state and local level. 

Arnold Olson, Administrator, Parks Division, Department of Fish 
Wildlife and Parks, presented written testimony in which he 
reviewed the department's conservation corps activities since 
1989. He contended the bill would expand participation in 
natural resource conservation efforts and would help the ailing 
State Parks system. He urged passage of the bill. EXHIBIT 1 

Karen Fagg, Governor's Office, stated Governor Racicot supported 
HB 660. She described the bill as a positive step which would 
renew and revive a sense of civic responsibility by encouraging 
participation by all citizens. She said the bill would allow 
needed projects and needy sectors of the population to be 
targeted. She asserted the bill would eliminate duplication, 
establish priorities, and make more efficient use of funds. She 
maintained the bill would not lead to an increase in government 
and would incorporate federal and private money in community and 
conservation activities. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: REP. DeBRUYCKER 
asked whether the state would be expected to fund programs if the 
federal government ended its funding. REP. PETERSON responded 
that the Montana community service corps was a state program 
which did not depend on federal fund~. She stated grant 
opportunities were available for community service projects, but 
the lack of federal funds did not preclude activities in the 
program. REP. DeBRUYCKER noted the Department of Fish, Wildlife, 
and Parks had received $500,000 for the Montana Conservation 
Corps. He asked whether the state would be asked for $500,000 if 
the federal government discontinued the grant program. REP. 
PETERSON responded she would not expect the state to pick up the 
funding. She said activities in the program may be initiated 
through the use of federal funds, but continuation of the 
activity would depend on the program. Ms. Hamman explained the 
Parks Division had a budget appropriation to provide basic 
administrative support to the Montana Conservation Corps. She 
said if federal funds were available for a project, then the 
Corps would do the project; if funds were not available, then the 
project would not be done. 

REP. MENAHAN asked whether a family income limit was set for 
students participating in the Montana Conservation Corps. Mr. 
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Olson said currently a percentage of workers were required to be 
from specific categories defined by income or other risk factors. 
He said the majority of programs had no restrictions. REP. 
MENAHAN stated he did not want stipulations on programs. He 
recalled the Neighborhood Youth Program had eliminated families 
with incomes greater than $25,000, and he contended it was unfair 
to students who wanted work experience. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked Mr. Olson whether the budget for the 
program had been developed. Mr. Olson said he had the budget in 
place for next year; he stated with HB 660 he would be able to 
leverage additional federal money and expand the program. REP. 
ROYAL JOHNSON asked Mr. Olson what percentage of costs was used 
to administer the program. Mr. Olson said restrictions in the 
grant program limited the department to 5% for overhead costs. 

REP. KASTEN asked Ms. Hamman to explain where money was spent in 
a volunteer program. Ms. Hamman responded the initial $250,000 
per year from HB 2 would be spent to employ 1.0 FTE as a 
coordinator in the Governor's Office, to set up the office, and 
to be seed money to leverage federal, state, and private 
contributions. She said the majority of the on-going work would 
be coordinated and supervised by a combination of staff in 
various agencies across the state. She explained the coordinator 
in the Governor's Office would be responsible for the synergism 
of everybody's efforts. REP. KASTEN asked whether the 
coordinator was necessary for communities to pursue projects. 
REP. HAMMAN responded communities have been doing projects for 
hundreds of years. She explained the coordinator would be 
necessary because of federal government mandates in federal grant 
applications that all volunteer efforts be included in one state 
plan. REP. KASTEN asked how the program would coordinate with 
REP. RUSSELL'S HB 579 and efforts in the Parks Division. She 
suggested projects were already being administered by people who 
could take over the program without increasing the 
administration. Ms. Hamman responded that much work was already 
in progress and would continue. She said, however, a coordinator 
was needed for the state to take advantage of opportunities for 
state, federal, and private resources which were available. 

REP. DeBRUYCKER asked REP. PETERSON whether she could give 
assurance that the only money which would be used to fund the 
bill would be federal or private and no state money would be 
requested in the future. REP. PETERSON said she could give him 
that assurance because the emphasis in the bill was on 
volunteers. She referred him to pages 8-10 which contained ideas 
for acquiring federal and private funds for projects. She 
emphasized the potential for volunteer help and described how 
Earth Day was commemorated in Eureka through a community effort 
to clean up the surrounding area. She said some costs were 
incurred, but the majority of the work was done by volunteers. 
She declared the bill's intent was to develop a cooperative 
effort across the state. She stated government cannot do 
everything, and people must contribute. 
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REP. GRADY asked whether funding was on-going. Clayton Schenck, 
Senior Fiscal Analyst, explained that a $500,000 appropriation of 
the UI Admin tax in HB 2 would cover 1.5 FTE to administer HB 660 
and other administrative costs of the program. He said if the 
program continued beyond the next biennium, then he would expect 
continuing administrative costs requiring state funding from 
either the UI Admin tax or some other source. He noted Ms. 
Hamman had mentioned that some of the $500,000 was seed money, 
but he stated a great deal of the money goes to administrative 
costs. He referred to Section 8, pages 13-14, which details the 
funding of the program. Funds from federal grants or private 
donations would be placed in two accounts, a state special 
account and a federal account. He said statutory appropriations 
from these accounts would be made for particular projects. He 
said the bill gives the coordinator the authority to transfer 
funds to the agencies which are administering the projects and 
gives the agencies authority to use these funds for 
administrative and operating costs. 

REP. BARDANOUVE asked Mr. Schenck to' explain how the statutory 
appropriations would work. Mr. Schenck said that the bill gives 
broad authority in terms of how the statutory appropriation would 
work. He explained that two accounts would be set up for grant 
money, and funds in the accounts would be statutorily 
appropriated for coordinators to use in setting up projects. The 
bill also authorizes the coordinator to transfer funds to 
agencies for administering projects and authorizes agencies to 
spend up to 20% for administrative costs. REP. BARDANOUVE 
commented it sounded like a blank check. 

REP. NELSON said she would find it useful to have copies of the 
fiscal note for HB 660. REP. QUILICI agreed the committee could 
not act without the fiscal note and reported it was in process. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. PETERSON explained that the FTE for the 
bill had already been appropriated in HB 2.' She supported 
volunteer work as a means of rebuilding a sense of community 
across the state. She contended the bill would contribute to the 
neighborly caring which exists in the state. 

HEARING ON HB 662 

An act increasing the population for counties required to have a 
full-time county attorney. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. MARY LOU PETERSON, House 
District 1, Eureka, introduced HB 662 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on general government and transportation. She 
explained that during discussions in subcommittee the bill had 
been requested but issues had since been resolved. She asked the 
committee to table the bill. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 662 

Motion: REP. DeBRUYCKER MOVED HB 662 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

HEARING ON HB 666 

An act eliminating the statutory appropriation for the petroleum 
tank release cleanup fund. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. DAVID WANZENRIED, House 
District 7, Kalispell, introduced HB 666 by request of the joint 
subcommittee on human services and aging. He explained HB 666 
was tied to language in B-23 of the HB 2 Narrative which includes 
the budget for the Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board. He 
explained the Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board was 
established by statute and funded through a statutory 
appropriation; the bill eliminates the statutory appropriation. 
He reported the budget for the board was $4.4 million, $3.5 
million of which was used for grants and approximately $0.9 
million for operating costs; the board has 16 FTE. He said the 
board is funded by fees and fines and a 0.75% gas tax. 

REP. WANZENRIED explained the intent of HB 666 was to insert 
legislative oversight into the program and not to interfere with 
the functioning or autonomy of the board. He contended the size 
of the board's budget should make it subject to legislative 
oversight. He said the funding level for the board would be 
based on projected receipts and expected demand for the biennium; 
if enough money was not appropriated, then the board would use 
the budget amendment process. He stressed making the board an 
on-budget item to be considered like other programs. 

Proponents' Testimony: Jane Hamman, Governor's'Budget Office, 
said similar legislation had been introduced last session and 
they concurred with the bill. 

OoDonents' Testimonv: Jean Riley, Executive Director, Petroleum 
Tank Release Compensation Board, distributed written.testimony in 
which she presented background information on the board, a 
summary of claims paid as of January 31, 1993, the amount of 
reimbursement requests per calendar year, the percentage of 
reimbursement for the types of contamination, the tracking 
summary as required by USEPA, the claim payment summary for 
claims paid by site, and agendas from three August board 
meetings. She stated the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
might re-evaluate its approval of Montana's program if any major 
legislative changes were made. She also argued that the program 
needed flexibility in meeting the demands of the program. She 
stated the board had not had an opportunity to discuss the 
legislation and determine the potential effects on the fund. 
EXHIBIT 1 
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Ms. Riley also distributed a memorandum from the USEPA which 
described their guidance on monitoring the financial soundness of 
approved state assurance funds. EXHIBIT 2 

Ronna Alexander, Montana Petroleum Marketers, stated she 
represented the wholesalers and distributors of petroleum 
products in Montana. She said in addition to bulk operations, 
they also owned retail locations and were therefore responsible 
for a large share of the underground storage tanks in Montana. 
She reported the impetus for the program was an EPA requirement 
that every storage tank owner have a $1.0 million insurance 
policy; she said the insurance was not available by normal means 
and thus the program was created .. She warned the committee that 
if the EPA withdrew its support from the program, businesses 
would be forced to close. 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: REP. GRADY 
asked REP. WANZENRIED how the bill would change the program's 
flexibility in making payments. REP. WANZENRIED said the overall 
spending authorization would be set by the legislation based on 
projected receipts; within that level of authorization, the board 
retain the same authority to make payments. He said if demand 
for payments was greater than the appropriated level, then the 
board would need to submit a budget amendment. Raymond Hoffman, 
Centralized Services Division, Department of Health and 
Environmental Sciences {DHES}, stated the department would 
provide a greater level of financial review of board expenses if 
the appropriation were no longer statutory. He said as the 
expenditures approached some predetermined level, a budget 
amendment would be submitted with the assumption that the 
approved level was inadequate. He reported that EPA would not 
change its existing approval so long as the budget amendment 
process was open to the department; he said EPA's concern would 
increase as the state tried to place greater limitations on the 
spending level. 

REP. GRADY asked whether eliminating the statutory appropriation 
made it more acceptable to take money from the fund during tight 
financial times. REP. WANZENRIED stated the legislature could 
take the money whenever it wanted regardless of whether or not it 
was a statutory appropriation. REP. GRADY suggested taking the 
funds was easier if they were not statutorily appropriated. He 
expressed his support for the program and stated he would not 
want to see the program weakened. REP. WANZENRIED maintained the 
legislation would have no impact on the legislature's ability to 
take funds; he said enabling legislation would be required to 
change the use of funds. 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON asked Mr. Hoffman to clarify whether the EPA 
would be concerned if the state changed its guarantee of a 
financial assurance mechanism for the fund. Mr. Hoffman reported 
he had been a member of the Petroleum Tank Release Compensation 
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Board for two years and had gone through the EPA certification of 
the fund. He said the EPA would be concerned if the legislature 
imposed a cap on the fund and such action would put their 
approval in jeopardy. He contended, however, the board and 
department would explain the budget amendment process and 
alleviate EPA's concerns. He noted DHES was neutral on the bill. 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON asked Mr. Hoffman whether legislative 
appropriation of funds established a cap. Mr. Hoffman agreed a 
cap would be established and would require close financial 
monitoring of the program. 

REP. NELSON asked REP. WANZENRIED whether the main point of the 
bill was to provide greater legislative scrutiny. REP. 
WANZENRIED responded that with a statutory appropriation, the 
legislature had no information about the board's functioning. He 
emphasized that nothing in the bill changed the mission or 
policies of the program. He said the bill would require the 
board to bring their budget to the legislature every two years 
for authorization. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON suggested the legislature could appropriate 
whatever money was in the fund and still gain oversight 
capability. 

REP. DeBRUYCKER asked Ms. Riley to respond to REP. WANZENRIED'S 
comments. Ms. Riley said the main concern of the board was that 
they could not predict the number of claims which would be 
received. She reported 30 claims were not considered in the 
November, 1992, meeting because the board had insufficient staff 
to process all the claims. 

REP. GRADY noted SEN. GROSFIELD'S bill to eliminate statutory 
appropriations had become a study bill and asked REP. WANZENRIED 
whether this appropriation should be included in the study. REP. 
WANZENRIED claimed the reason SEN. GROSFIELD'S bill was becoming 
a study bill was because it had no chance of passing because 
hundreds of groups would protest the change. He said HB 666 asks 
the committee to consider a policy issue for this particular 
program and did not require study. He pointed out the committee 
would not have any budget information for the program if HB 666 
had not been introduced. REP. GRADY asked REP. WANZENRIED 
whether the program was in SEN. GROSFIELD'S bill. REP. 
WANZENRIED responded that he assumed it was. 

REP. WISEMAN asked why the state was paying for storage tank 
cleanup. CHAIRMAN ZOOR explained the EPA had ruled that property 
owners were responsible for tank leakage cleanup even if they had 
not owned the property when the tanks were leaking. He said 
storage tank operators had requested the legislation. 

REP. WISEMAN asked whether the state financed the replacement of 
the storage tanks. Ms. Riley responded the funds were only for 
corrective action costs. She explained that cleanup was very 
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expensive and without the funds the contamination would probably 
not be cleaned up. REP. WISEMAN declared he was astounded. 
CHAIRMAN ZOOK explained that the fund was an environmental 
program which paid for cleanup only. He said the fund did not 
replace or repair storage tanks and no money was given to storage 
tank owners. He pointed out owners also contributed funds for 
cleanup costs. 

REP. DeBRUYCKER referred to the claim payment summary and asked 
Ms. Riley to describe the eligibility criteria for claims. Ms. 
Riley explained that some claims were ineligible because payment 
had been made to someone other than the owner and, in one case, 
payment was not made because the contamination had not been 
cleaned up. 

REP. FISHER asked why the EPA had input into the program if 
Montana was collecting the gas tax to pay the claims. Ms. Riley 
said the EPA had approved the fund's financial assurance 
mechanism. 

REP. PETERSON reviewed the history of the fund. She said as 
environmental laws were made, the state recognized every small 
town gas station would probably be affected. She said the 
original legislation was an effort to offer some assurance for 
business people who would othe~wise be unable to maintain gas 
stations in small communities because of the liability risks. 

REP. DeBRUYCKER reported some gas station owners just closed up 
shop and left town because they knew they could not afford to 
clean up. He asked Ms. Riley whether counties were responsible 
for the cleanup and whether they would be eligible for funds. 
Ms. Riley stated DHES determined whether or not a cleanup was 
necessary, depending on human health and environmental risks. 
She said if counties retained ownership of the property, they 
were eligible for reimbursement. She explained the law covered 
situations in which owners were unaware of tanks on their 
property, as well as abandoned tanks. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked Ms. Riley whether an owner who bought 
property with storage tanks, had the tanks removed, and later 
determined contamination had taken place would be eligible for 
funds. Ms. Riley said the statute required the tank to be in the 
ground as of April 13, 1989, to be eligible. She said if the 
tank was removed before that date, staff tried to determine the 
source of the contamination. REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked whether 
there were good records of tank removal. Ms. Riley said good 
records were not available. REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked what 
position the board took in such situations. Ms. Riley said DHES 
statutes were put into effect in 1985 and all tank owners were 
notified. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. WANZENRIED closed. 
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HB 660 

March 12, 1993 D£X/-f/8;r~ 

Testimony presented by Arnold Olsen, Department of Fish, Wildlife & Parks ~ r~~ 
Before the House Appropriations Committee I1B~ 

In 1989 the legislature passed the Montana Conservation Corps Act which enabled the 

Department of Fish Wildlife and Parks as the administering agency, to initiate conservation 

corps activities. Funding for the program coordination was obtained during the 1991 

legislative session. This support allowed the formation of a public/private partnership with 

Montana Conservation Corps, Inc. and led to a federal grant from the National Community 

Service Act of $500,000 obtained in 1992. 

HB 660 complements the 1989 MCC legislation and the National and Community Services Act 

of 1990 and continues the Dept. of Fish, Wildlife and Parks as lead agency for natural 

resource conservation efforts. The bill expands the level of participants and partners, increases 

the potential for service and youth employment and encourages a broader level of 

communication between agencies. HB 660 will also position Montana to receive more federal 

dollars under the new National Youth Service Initiative of the Clinton administration. 

HB 660 is another method which can help our ailing State Parks system. Using community 

service corps such as the Montana Conservation Corps, Inc., we will be able to provide 

additional park repair, maintenance and enhancement while providing a work site and 

educational opportunity for our citizens. Conservation Corps programs teach corps members 

life skills, vocational and educational skills, and a conservation and community service ethic 

while giving the members a hard earned pay check. 

For these reasons, we support HB 660 as introduced and urge its passage. 
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Testimony HB 666 

Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board 
Jean Riley -- Executive Director 

The Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board (Board) administers the Petroleum Tank 
Release Cleanup Fund (Fund). The Board has not discussed this Legislation as they have not met 
since the introduction of this legislation and did not know of the possibility of this legislation at 
their last meeting on February 8. Enclosed in the information today, is a booklet with the 
background of the Board, a summary of claims paid as of January 31, 1993, the amount of 
reimbursement requests per calendar year, the percentage of reimbursement for the types of 
contamination, the tracking summary as required by USEPA, and the claim payment summary 
for claims paid by site. Also, enclosed are copies of the agenda's from the last three August 
Board meetings. Handwritten on each agenda is the total amount reimbursed at each meeting. 
The Board has reimbursed for corrective action costs on just over 300 different release sites. 
To date the Department of Health and Environmental Sciences Underground Storage tank 
program has over 1000 release sites reported and most of these sites are potentially eligible for 
reimbursement from the Fund. The number of release sites is continuing to increase and as you 
can see on page 6 in the booklet so are the reimbursement requests. Not being able to anticipate 
the number of releases or number of reimbursement requests the Board has adopted the policy 
to review the budget requirements of this program at least yearly and if warranted more often. 
The Board reviews in detail any additional PTE requirements, and requires full justification for 
any additional staff or funding for administrative purposes. 

I contacted USEPA concerning this possible change to the statue. Bill Geise, Chief of Waste 
Management, Region 8, EPA stated, and I quote" Any major legislative changes from the 
original legislation will cause EPA to re-evaluate the Fund as a fmancial assurance mechanism" . 
The Fund is presently an approved financial assurance mechanism for tank owners in Montana. 
This is one of the purposes of the original legislation. The statute states "The purposes of this 
part are to: 

(a) protect public health and safety and the environment by providing prompt detection 
and cleanup of petroleum tank releases: 

(b) provide adequate financial resources and effective procedures through which tank 
owners and operator may undertake and be reimbursed for corrective action and payment to third 
parties for damages caused by releases from petroleum storage tanks; and 

(c) assist tank owners and operators in meeting financial assurance requirements under 
state and federal law governing release from petroleum storage tanks" (75-11-301(5), MCA). 
EPA monitors the financial soundness of any approved state assurance fund. The Montana Fund 
was the first fund within EPA Region 8 to receive approval.· The Fund must be able to show 
financial soundness, one of the main concerns is the timing of payments. The Board can not 
foresee the future and therefore can not predict the number of claims which could be received 
next month or next year. The program requires flexibility to remain within the EPA guidance 
for financial soundness of approved state assurance funds. The statutory appropriation allows 
for this flexibility. 

As I stated previously the Board has not discussed this legislation and has not had time to fully 
determine the potential effects on the Fund. 



AGENDA 

Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board 

Business Meeting 

August 20, 1990 
9:00 am 

Solid & Hazardous Waste Bureau/Main Conference Room 
836 Front Street, Helena, Montana 

A. Public Hearing - Proposed Rule Change 

B. 1) 
2) 
3) 
4) 
5) 
6) 
7) 
8) 

Call to Order 
Minutes 
Public Address to Board 
Report of the Executive Director 
Fiscal Report 
DHES Staff Update 
Reports from Other Board Members 
Report of the Chairman 

C. Guarantee Determination: 

D. 

1) Billings--SuperAmerica #4070 

Claim Determination: 

1) White SuI. Spr.-Van Oil Co.-900619-A-3000478 
2) Butte--Lisac's South Side Chevron-900518-A-4705202 
3) Whitefish-Roundup Country Store-900419-A-1502459 

TOfu I /k;d Our 
$ 90/ (;,I/ f? / 

4) Broadus-Farmers Union Oil-900531-A-3800126 & 900626-C-3800126 
5) Sheridan--Halse Enterprises Bulk Station-900629-B-2801832 
6) Grey Cliff--Grey Cliff Store--900530-C-4901973 
7) Billings--Country Comer Conoco-900626-A-5608594 & 900626-B-5608594 
8) Poplar-Harvey Sandau Shop--900518-B-4311217 
9) Poplar-Kelsey's Store--900514-A-4311219 

10) Poplar--Roosevelt County/Abandoned Lot--900626-D-4311220 
11) Poplar--Anderson Oil Co.-900S16-A-4306091 
12) Helena-Chrysler, Plymouth, Dodge-900530-A-2S05376 
13) Bloomfield-Farmers Union-900S29-A-ll04222 
14) Richey-Farmers Union-900S15-A-llOS898 
15) Montana City-Montana City Store--900613-A-2201822 
16) Missoula-Cummins Northwest--900430-A-3201335 

E. Discussion Items: 

F. 

1) Halse Enterprises Audit Review 

1) 
2) 
3) 

Other Business 
Comments from DHES 
Comments from Public 

G. ' Adjournment 



AGENDA 
Petroleum Tank Release Compensation Board 

A. 1) 
2) 
3) 
4) 
5) 
6) 
7) 
8) 

Business Meeting 

August 26, 1991 
9:00 am 

Board Conference Room 
1740 North Montana 

Helena, Montana 

Call to Order 
Minutes 
Public Address to Board 
Report of the Executive Director 
Fiscal Report 
DHES Staff Update 
Reports from Other Board Members 
Report of the Chairman 

B Eligibility Determination 

C. 

D. 

Claim Determination 

Deferred Claims 

New Claims: 

rola I fJClid Ou~ 
.$ /7<1 J89 . .37 

I 
1) 
2) 
3) 
4) 
5) 

. 6) 

7) 
8) 
9) 

10) 
11) 
12) 
13) 
14) 
15) 
16) 
17) 
18) 
19) 
20) 
21) 
22) 

1) 

2) 

3) 

Poplar - Tande Grocery - 901210-A-4311221 
Billings - Short Stop Exxon - 910225-A-5606609 
Great Falls - MitchelllMimnaugh aka Tiger Spring Properties - 910418-A-9912295 
Butte - st. James Community Hospital East - 910403-A-4710132 
Great Falls - Bill's Westside SOCO - 910515-A-0706614 
Billings - Don's Car Wash - 910418-B-5605492 
Fort Benton - Farmers Union Oil - 910424-A-0800005 
Fort Benton - Farmers Union Oil- 910507-A-0800005 
Thompson Falls - Town Pump - 910129-A-4508720 
White Sulphur Springs - Van Oil Company - 901218-B-3000478 
Belgrade - Gallatin Farmer's Company - 910S08-B-1607865 
Bozeman - JC Billion - 910508-C-1601394 
Sheridan - Halse Enterprises Bulk Plant - 910502-A-2801832 
Broadus - True Value Hardware - 910314-A-3803413 
Miles City - Interstate Sinclair - 910221-A-0900624 
Plentywood - Peavey Company - 910305-B-4611671 
Belgrade - Bair's Truck Stop - 910429-A-1605753 
Great Falls - Otto Shine - 910617-A-071oo84 
Bozeman - Tee Pee Gas - 910605-B-1607370 
Great Falls - Otto Shine - 910627-A-071oo84 
Deer Lodge - Beck Distributing - 910430-A-3907939 
Belgrade - Bair's Truck Stop - 910605-C-160S753 

Other Business 
a) Equipment Returns and Rental 

Comments from DHES 

Comments from Public 

E. Adjournment 
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'8) - Reports from Other Board Members 
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C. 
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Claim Determination' ,-, .' :;;",,":';' ,')':' ",,;~;,:$50q59~.S7 
Deferred Claims: ~~':" ," :"',' '; '.: ",,', :,' /' , 

1) Bozeman ~ 7th & Main Auto - 911230-E-1602940 
,-,~ 2) .::"Helena ~~"Town',Pump #2 ,~, 911211':A-2508707-,;F~:' .. 

,3) ,'- B~zeman "~.,M6tirit El1is'Academy'~9~03Q4,:-P~I6038Q~;',,' , , 
, 4): '::Philipsburg;: Bla.ck Pine~e ,~, 920i26-B~2006238 ~' ,': ';,~; 
5) , '~:~)Billings - Short Stop Exxon - 920123-C-5606609;,;,::',' 
6) ,Billings .;: West ParkWay Truck Stop - 920212-A-5604951 ' 
7) Tmvnsend -Town'Pump ..:910701-A-04Q8727". :' , , 

,8) ,Townsend - Town Pump ~ 910920-A":040872T ' ' ' 
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SUBJECT: 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20460 

SEP j 8 I, " .... ... _.:... 

Request for Comments on Draft GUidance Entitled: 
Monitoring the Financial Soundness of· Approved state 

FROM:' 

Assurance FM:-l ~. ':l- " , 
David Zieqe~~~lrec~~ 
Office of Underground storage Tanks 

'TO: UST Regional Proqram Managers 

Attached ~or your review and comment by Monday, octo~er 5, 
1992 is a draft of the guidance entitled: Monitoring the 
Financial Soundness of Approved state ASsurance Funds. This 
draft incorporates comments made by OUST staff. After we receive 
your written comments, we will schedule a conference call to 
discuss the comments& We will notify you of the date and time of 
the. conference call., shortly. 

""," . ',. 

Ple,ase . keep the following items in mind when you read and 
comment ~n the draft quidance: 

o ' 'currently' the draft:. guidance does not clearly specify 
the scenario in which fund approval woulcl be withdrawn. 
Please address whether or not we need to include such 
criteria, and if you believe that it 1s necessary to 
specify criteria for withdrawinq fund approval, provide 
us with such criteria. 

o The draft quidance assumes that, once in place, all 
approved funds will report information to Regions and 
all approved funds will be monitored. We would like 
your feedback on other reportinq and monitoring 
approaches that would require less resources for both 
the states and the Regions to implement. 

o ~he draft quidance provides Regions with a list at nine 
measures that may be helpful in determining' the 
financial soundness of approved State assurance funds. 
Would you prefer a shorter list of measUres? 



••• ~ .• ', __ ...... ~ .... _ .... ....., • ..... -J. 
'-' __ •• --:. .,0.- ................ ,-'" ........... ' ... 0.-'- .... --.. 

~ t<--_".-·_ . .....; ......... _ 

An Executive Summary will be included. in the next draft of 
the guidance. If you have any comments or questions about the 
draft guidance, please phone Sammy Ng, the pro'ject adviso%', at 
(703) 308-8B79 or stephanie Bergman, th~ staff lea~, at (703) 
308-8879. Thank you for your cooperation. 

At.tachment 

cc: OUST Manaqement TQa~ 
Reqiona1 aranch Chiefs 

. ...... 
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MONITORING THE FINANCIl\L SOUNDNESS OF APPROVED STATE 
ASSURANCE FUNDS 

Introduction apd summarY 

The purpose of this guidance is to provide staff in EPA 
Reqional Underqround storage Tank (~ST) ~oqrams with oriteria 
and procedures for monitoring the financ~al soundness of approved 
State financial assurance funds. Previously-issued guidance has 
enabled,Regional staff to evaluate the appropriateness of state 
funds submitted ,to EPA for approval as alternative financial 
-assurance mechanisms. The criteri. contained in, this quidance 
should enable Regional staff to' assure that these funds will 
oontinue to provide reasonableooassurance that money will be 
available for corrective action and third party claims. The 
,quidance provides an array 'of measures which oan be tailored to 

, each Stat. fund. Applying these measures should not bu:r4en', . 
Reg-'ional staff or States', but will provide an ~versiqht mechanism 
for identifyinq potential problems in sufficient time to wor~ 
~ith states to take appropriate steps to address weakness~s. By 
providing step-by-step.monitbrinq and 'remedial measures, the 
guidance should provide a vehicle for assuring the viability of 
funds. This guidance should also provide sta~es and the 
regulated community information on how they shoulu assess' their 
State funds. 

Background 

In promulqatinq financial responsibility requirements for 
owners and ,ope~ators of underqround storage' tanks CUSTs), EPA 
attempted to assure adequate and reliable financial assurance ~or 
the costs of UST reieases while also allowinq flexibility to the 
regulated community. Accordinqly, the financial responsibility 
requirements permitted a wide array of~compliance mechanisms, 
including state assurance fund~r if approved by EPA Reqional 
Administrators, insurance, risk retention group coveraqe, 
financial tests of self insurance, guarantees, letters ot credit, 
surety ~onds, fully-funded trust funds, 'and state-required , 
mechanisms (40 CFR Part 280.94). HowevQr, since the financial 
responsibility regulations tock effect on JanuarY 24, 1990, state 
assurance funds have become the ~ost availacle and lowest cost 
finanCial responsibility compliance mechanism for tank owne~s and 
operators. For some segments of the requlated cOJmlluni ty, state 
funds const1tut~ th~ on!? feasible compliance mechanism. currently 
available. 



To date, 43 states have passed legislation to 'establish 
funds to as~ist tank owners and operators in complying with the 
fina'ncial responsibility reguirements. Although all of these 
funds are designed to assist tank owners in meeting Federal 
requirements, no two funds are identical. These funds vary in 
the amounts and types of coverage they,provide, in their 
eliqihili ty requil:emenes, in the amount.. of funding ~ funding-, 
source, method of payment, and program l.mplem.entatl.on. ,Even the 
responsibility for implementinq the fund can vary; the aqency 
administerinq the fund could be the' Department of Environment, 
Commerce or Insuran~e. In a few states, all or part of the fund 
implementation has been contracted out to privata third party 
administrators. 

This 4iversity is expected si~ce'States are not requi~ed by 
law or the financial responsibility rule to establish assurance 
funds~ Rather, states tha~ have chosen to establish funds have 
done so to provide assistance to tank owners and operators in 

. complyinq with the Federal ,financial responsibility raqu~rements, 
cleaning up releases from tanks, and, in. some cases, pay~nq for 
third party damages associated wi~h releases from USTs. 

As S~~t~s have qained experience in the implementatio~ of 
funds, many have modified their proqrams, either by statute, 
requlation, or operatinq procedures. Some have streamlined, 
claillls administration proceclures" 'increased fundinq, limi ted. 
act! vi ties that the fund wi11 pay for, ,.or established. reasonable 
cost guidelines. In ether.cases, the experience in impl~entinq 
'funds has caused an unanticipated demand for reimbursement. 
state financial crises have sometimes impacted fundinq and 
administrative resources, and threaten to compromise the ability 
~f those state runds to consistently achieve their dedicatad 
purpose~ 

There are Ct1rrently no independent state agencies with 
.clear-cut responsibility for oversight of! these a'ssurance funds. 
In general, when creating these funds, the states did not assign 
responsibility tor overseeing the'so~dness of these funds to 
state entities similar to those that were crea~ to regulate 
~nsurance, sureties and other equivalent mechanisms that owners 
and ~perators might use to satisfy financial responsibility . 
requirements. EN'en if a state aqancy does have an oversight 
role, EPA bas no control 'over how well that function is 
t!Xarc:1Ce<i. While many assurance funds have Fund .aoards{CCJllposed. 
of members of the regulated community, officials from state 
Departments of Environment 01:" InSurance), these Boards main 
tundctions are to approve or disapprove claims for reimbursements, 
an recommend changes to fee structures. ' 

" 

.. 
, ... -,,' 

..... _-
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EPA's Role 

In terms of assuring that a state 'fund is established on 
sound financial tooting, the financial responsibility requlations 
establish a,well-defined role for EPA. A state must submit its, 
fund to EPA for formal approval if the fund is to.qualify as an 
alternative financial assurance mechanism for usa by its UST 
owners and operators in meeting the Federal financial 
responsibility requirements in whole or in part (40 eFR Part 
280.101). On November 17, 1989, EPA issued a document entitled 
"Final Guidance for Reviewing state FUnds for Financial 
Responsibilityn" to help EPA reviewers understand ,what to look for 
as they evalua~e submissions of state runds as financial 
assurance compliance mechanisms. EPAts review 'of State funds as ' 
financial assurance mechanisms includes these elements: funding 
source, amount of fund, coverage provided, fund eligibility, and 
method. of paym~nt to tank owners and operators. I,n examining 
these elements of State funas, reviewers were to ascertain that 
money vould be reasonably certain and available to pay for 
.cleanup and ~bird-pDrty damages •. 

To date, 29 funds have 'been approved by EPA Reqiona1 
Administra~ors to serve as Federal financial responsibility 
compliance mechanisms. In addition, seven funds have been 
submitted to EPA Regional Administrators tor approval. owners 
and operators in these seven States are deemed to be in 
compliance with the financial responsibility requirements until a 
final determination is made by EPA. 

The 1989 guidance did not establish absolute levels o~ 
funding as a prerequisite to approval, but instructed reviewers' 
to consider the amount in the State fund in terms of the overall 
clesiqn of the Statels; cleanup and enforcement proqram, as well as 
the ability of the State to expend monies :from tba fund. This' 
praqmati~ approach recQqnized that a fund could be approvable if 
adequate funds would ·be reasonably available over time, althouqb 
flUctuating demand could resUlt in a temporary per-ioas when 
funding might not be ~eepinq pace with expenditures. . 

, . . 
Once. a fund. is approved, neither the guidance nor the 

financial responsibility regulations impose requirements for 
continuing' oversight of. fund soundness, either on the state or 
EPA. Nor cio the' approval 9Uidance or the regulations s~t fortb 
criteria for ravokinq approval. The regulations contain 
procedures fo~ addresslnq the effect of bankrUptcy, disability on 
the part of a guarantor, and other s1 tuations where a providal;' of 
financial assurance is unable to assure fundinq fat'· corrective 
action or third-party damaqes I ~t do not sp.ciry what should be 
done when a State. fund's ability to provide assurance is 
questionable. If, as EPA's research indicates, financial 
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assurance funds do not receive the same oversight as insurance 
companies, sureties, risk retention qroups, or similar 
enterprises, EPA needs ,to scrutinize the ability of a fund to 
provide financial assurance that is equivalent to other approved 
mecba,niSll\$. This guidance fills the need for explic~t procedures 
for EPA review of the on-qoing soundness of approved state funds. 

purpose of Guidance' 

This guidance is intended to provide staff i,n EPA Reqional 
UST programs with uniform procedures for monitorin~ the financial 
soundness of approved State assurance funds. ~he purpose of the 
guidance is to ensure that each approved state fund prcv~des 
reasonable assurance that funds are available to pay fer the 
costs of corrective action and third party damages. In 
satisfying' this'purpose, EPA w;ll ensure that approved state 

,assurance funds provide financial assurance that is equivalent to 
the ether compliance mechanisms allowed by the Federal financial 
responsibility regulations. 

This guidance builds on the 'previously-issued guidance for 
eva~uatil19 the overall viability of state funds. The additional 
tools contained in this guidance should enable Reqional staff to 
assure that these funds continue to provide reasonable assurance 
that monies will be available for corrective action and third 
party claims. The guidance,provides flexible measures which 
should minimize the burden on Regional staff and on states, but 

, will provide a mechanism for identifying potential problems with 
soundness in ample time to work with states to take appropriate 
ste~s. A primary objective of this guidance is to provide a 
veh~cle for !mproving the solvency of funds rather than 
necessi tatinq drastio action, such as wi thdrawinc; fUnd approval ~ 
In addition, we hope that this guidance serves as a tool to help 
States identify'fund weaknesses and provides them with a . 
framework for improving these de~iciencies. This guidance can 
also serve to bolster a fund hoard's recommendation for a tax or 
fee increase. 

befinition of financial Soundness 

The definition o~ financial soundness pro~i~ed in this 
guidance is built upon the funct~onal definition of soundness 
provided in the State fund approval 9Uidance. A· State assurance 
fund is financially sound if it provides reasonable 'assurance 
that ~unds'are available to pay for the costs of corrective 
action and third party damages. "Reasonable assurance" would be 
evident, for instance, if the fUnd assets are greater than 
liabilities. or there are sufficient funds to _et current' 
demands, that is, the normal timinq of payment of claims is not 
resultinq in dalayinq cleanups. If fundill9 levels or clailll 
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processing time is bavinq a neqative impact on the cleanup of ' 
releases from OSTs (i.e •• causinq undue delays in cleaning up 
releases therefore harminq human health and the environment), 
then EPA is concerned about· the financial soundness of the fund. 
The reviewer should look for evidence that reasonable assurance 
is provided, but other parties such as cleanup contractors, fund 
administrators, other state officials, and tank owners and 
operators should also have reason to believe that the funds are 
reasonably available. 

, In the follovinq section, this guidance will provide 
aegional reviewers and states with indicators with which to track 
and evaluate the viability and financial soundness of approved 
state assurance funds. Fin4inq the appropriate evidence and 
correctly interpreting it is by no means a precis~ or'mechanical 
eXercise'. EPA has researehed the approaches to oversiqht used bY 
well-established financial ins.titutions, sucb as insurance 
commiSSions, sta~. and Federal bank requlators, and the U.S. 
Department of the Treasury. While the experience of these 
institutions is too specific to the businesses regulated for 
direct application to UST fund guidance, their qeneral approach 
is helpful. They allow regulators considerable discretion in 
'defining and evaluat1nq measures of SOUndness, and acting on . 
siqnals provided by these· measures. These institutions explain 
that oversight must be conducted with great care and sensitivity 
because overzealous intervention could have a pro~ound impact on 
requl'ated. enterprises or on the publio that relies on the 
enterprise. similarly, State assurance fU'nds meet a critical 
need for demonstrating financ.ial assurance as well as providing 
another source of funds for response to releases. 

Measures of FJmd soundness 

There are a number of potentially useful indicators of the· 
financial soundness 9f State assuranc~ funds: 

(a) 
(b) 
(c) 
Cd) 
(8) 
(f) 
(9) 
(h) 
(i) 

Fund Balanc:e. 
'Rate of Collection 
Rate of Disbursement 
Collections Projected for Next Reporting Period 
Disbursements Projected for Next Repcrtinq Period 
HUmber or Dollar Amount of Pending' Claims 

. Major or pendinq Changes to Fund 
Number of Months of FUndinq Rem.aininq 
N~er of Days Between Claim SUblD.ittal, Approval, and 
Payment 
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Most of these measures are self-explanatory, however, 
because fund design is individualistic and reporting of 
information can vary, any one ~f these measures could mean 
different things. In using a measure~ a reviewer 'needs to 
clearly define the time period over which the data is collected, 
whether calendar or working days are intended/~whether a term 
like "payment" means issuance of a reimbursement check or . 
transfer of approval to the accounts payable department. 
For example, the time f~ame over which a measure is made is 
critical for comparison. 

Indicator' {q), Major or Pandinq Changes 'to Fund, merits some 
alaboration because, unlike. the other measures, it is not based 
on quantitative or financial information. Major or p~ndinq 
chanqes could be. either economic or administrative, positive or 
neqative. Impending negative impacts on a fund could include 
legislative expansion of fund coveraqe to include'a larger . 
universe of tanks or facilitiQs without additional fundinq. 
Regulatory amendments that either lowered or rais~d the costs of 
corrective action are respectiv.e examples of potentially positivQ 
or negative impacts. Direct'effects on staffing levels o~ 
productivity, such as hiring f~eezesl ~ould be included here. 
Finally,.~e most obvious major chanqe to be considered would be 
one that'.will.likely have a direct effect on a fund's finances, 
tor example, the reporting Qf an extraordinarily l~rqe release. 

. Sesides the measures liste4 above, another important factor 
in assessing the financial soundness of a fund is qauqinq the 
deqree to which cleanups are beinq delayed due to fund-related 
issues. One approach to getting such qualitative information is 
to monitor the co~plaints made by the regulated eommun~ty and/or 
cleanup contractors to the state or EPA about the cleanup delays 
that are beinq caused by slow fund payments. There. may also be 
other ways to obtain this type of information. Obviously, the 
reasons for delays in fund payments· may not always be financial. 
For instance the delays could be caused by lack of staff to 
process claims. Reviewers should use complaints as a startinq 
point for further analysis rather than as a final determination 
of a fund's financial condition. . 

We do not believe that any· one measure will indicate 
whether or not a fund is financially sound.· Obtaining data on 
all the measures ·is also not ne.cessary 'to develop a reliable 
picture of'a fund's soundness. Each Re9ion sbo~ld select from, 
amonq ~e Measures those that the Region can obtain with relative 
ease, that have inherent meaning for the fund under review, and 
will provide a meaningful indicator over time. Combinations o~ 
measures could De used, or cQreain measures or ratios could-be 
used to trigger analysis of other measures. As discussed 
earlier, sta~e funds exh~bit great diversity in desiqn and 
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implementation, and oversight should take into consid@ration the 
unique characteristics of each fund.' Regions will be accorded' 
broad discretion in selecting and applying measures. However, 
since this area is a 'novel one for many Regional staff, EPA has 
some suggested procedures that could be used. 

Procedures 

The following procedures present one logical approach to 
using the measures to establish a monitorinq methodology and 
apply it ove~ time: 

(1) Establish baseline measures. Seleot the most u8eful set 
of indicatGrs tor the State. Because each state fu~d will differ 
even from other funds'in the Region, measures should be tailored 
to each State fund on a state-ny-state basis., As noted above, 
each measure will need to be clearly defined. Althouqb a measure 
could have different ~eanin9 for different states, the purpose is 
to establish a baseline for each State fund, evaluAte soundness 
at the start, ,and compare performance based on uniform measures 
over time. Selecting measures, should also consider factors suCh 
as ease of reportinC1 by a state, whether the measures are stable 
or can be'expected to fluctuate dramatically, 'and whether a 
measure already indicates a prob~em. ' , ' 

In 4evelopinq this guidance other approaches were considered, 
ana rejected. The Federal Reserve looks at banks, as peer'9roups 
based on common ,characteristics such as size and loeation. In 
the case of State financial assurance funds, the small number of 
states with approved funds' and the diversity ot ~ese funds 
undercut the ability to create meaningful peer groups. 

(2) Estimat.e baseline soundness. What do 'the baseline 
measures tell you about cur~ent soundness? At this early stage 
in measuring soundness, this determination cannot be, conclusive. 
Instead, discretion should ~e used to decide what indicators will 
be most helpful. This quidance does not propose absolute ' 
measures for determininc; soundness. The FedeX'al Reserve and 
other bank and insurance regulators designate absolute levels of 
capitalization or liquidity as a measure of an institution's 
soundness. ,Without greater experience, we cannot accurately 
determine ~hat would be comparable benchmarks for state funds. 

While absolute values are 'not available, some relatiOnships 
hetween indicators should prove helpful. For example, if the 
current zoate or disbursement is ,several times larger than the 
rate of contribution, a reviewer should examine other indicators, 
and track these rates over time. It' the dollar amount: of the 
pendinq claims is several times larqer than the fund balance, 
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then the fund's soundness could be compromised. 
be simple explanations for why these ratios are 
the fUnd's soundness or delaying cleanups. The 
these ratios over time, however, will provide a 
the problem. 

1"".1.1. 

""EXHIBIT. ::L' • : Ii 
~"l 

Again, there may , 
not threatening 
persistence.of 
better ~easure of 

(3) Check tor explanations for current status. EPA research 
into the approac~es to oVersight taken by other financial 
institutions shows that indicators are used as screens to 
identify the need for action" but that early action usually means 
further exploration'of apparent problems. If a measure indicates 
a potential problem, discussions with state staff would be 
appro~riate. ~ere may be a simple explanation for the ratios. 
More 1mportantly, these ratios might not be threatening the 
fund's soundness or delaying cleanups. The persistence of these 
ratios over time will provide a better measure of the problem. 

(4) Mon'itor trends over timeA " State funds are like bank 
accounts' that can fluctuate over time without there being a 
threat to the account's stability.' However, increasing . 
disparities between income and disbursements over time could 
indicate underlying weakness. Similarly, the tim. interval 
~etween sUbm~ttal of an invoice 'for a cleanup action and payment 
could be several months without affeetinq the willingness of 
contractors or owners to undertake response to releases. 'If the 
interval is increasing over time, delays might begin to impact 
cleanup and should trigger the need to investiqate other measures 
or factors or inquire into the effect of delay on release 
response. 

We recommend in this guidance that. States should report data 
'on each 'applicable measure to EPA Regions at six month intervals. 
There is no readily adaptable experience from other oversiqht 
programs to~ setting response times.' Banks report financial data 
quarterly, but that frequency is, consistent with other events 
that cccur on a quarterly basis in the financial community_ Semi­
annual reporting is a compromise between setting. an interval that 
does not allow enough time to encompass ,important events (e.g.,' 
periodic :t"eplenishment of funding or average time periods for 
aQ~inlstration of claims) and too long to catch serious erosion 
in soundness. -rhis frequency also will' afford EPA gre.ater 
opportunity to provide timely assistance before ~ore.serious 
int.rventio~ becomes necessary. 

(5) Use 'discretion. At this stage in the evolution of the 
UST financial assurance program, there is no perfect guidance for 
oVersiqht. Tbe measures provided and steps suggested are 
imprecise· instruments for moni to~inq soundness. At any step,. 
oversiqht should ]::)e tempered w,1th discret.ion. Explanations 
should ~e souqht, discussions held, and assistance offered to 

DRAE'T *** DRAFT .oe. DRAFT 



I'IHR-ll-19':33 16: 56 FROM US EPA REG ION 8 OENVER CU ru tl4I1b44~l::ll~3 t'" 1<2 

. 9 

remedy problems. Despite any measure, the important criterion is 
Whethe~ funds are reasonably available for cleanup and third 
party claims. This determination will continue to' require a 
considerable amount of subjective jUdgement on the part of EPA 
Reg-ions. 

lEA Response 

This section elaborates on the steps described above by 
fO.cusinq specifically on the Regional action required to' 
implement.the monitorinv prOCRSS. . 

Aft.er the Reqion has identifiec1· and defined the key 
performance measures that it will use to monitor the soundness of 
the state's assurance fund, the State should rep crt those 
measures to' the Reqion and continue to' report ~e data every six 
months. (The Region may want to discuss the appropriateness Of. 
scme of the soundness measures with the state Defore selecting 
them.) Once th~ Region has received the baseline data from the , 
state and the Region has reviewed the datal the Region should ask 
the State any questions it has regarding the information. 

In six months, when the neXt set of data is sent, the Reqion 
should review it and compare it to the prior data ~at was 
submitted by the state. The Reg-ion should pay particular 
attention to any trends indicated by the data. If the data show 
a negative trend, for instance., if the amount of time that the 
State is taking to reimburs. tank owners and operators is 
increasing, the Region should ask the State to explain why the 
time has increased. In the processing time example, perbaps the 

. increase in processing time resulted from the 'state assurance. 
fund losing key staff. The Region can then ask·the State about 
its plans for filling those fund positions. The Region can 
encourage the state to proceed with plans to fill those. 
positions. . 

If the dO.wnward trend in processing time continues in the 
next reporting period, the Reqion may chose to write a letter to 
the State explaining EPA's concern about the trend and. stronqly 
~ncouraqin9· the state to remedy the staffing problem .by some date 
In the future, perhaps the next reporting' period. If the trend 
fails to' 'illProve thereby causinq .undue delays iri· cleaning up 
releases so tha~ human health "and the environment is inadequately 
protectec:i,the· Region may want to elevate the issue by the next 
repcrtinq period. 

If the state continuously fails. to act on insti tutin9 aqreed 
upon remedies, the Region should considar the possibility or 
wi thdrawinq approval of th~ fund.. EPA headquarters should be 
involved with this decision •••• ' 
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When establishing deadlines for remedial action, Regions 
should acknowled~ethat some remedies may take varyirtq amounts of 
time to implement. When evaluating fund weaknesses and 

, negotiating possible solutions with S~ates, Regions must consider 
the amount of time necessary to. implement the remedies. possible 
ramedies might include'! 

o Raising additional revenues. This would help a fund 
keep up witn claim demand. 

a Modifying the cover?qe·provided by the fUnd. Sy. 
reducing the coverage that the fund provides to tank 
owners the amount of fundinq required to' pay claims in 
a timely fashion might be reduced. In addition, by 
reducing the coverage that the fund provides, existing 
funding could be·adequate to process claims in a ti~ely 
fashion. 

o 

o 

streamlining the administrative processes of the fund. 
This migbt help speed up the processin9 of claims. 

~Hirinq a~ditional fund staff. This remedy could also 
help.speed up the processing of claims, O~ have other 
positive effects depending on the weaknesses 
identified. 

o Limiting fund eligibility. This cou+d also conserve 
fund monies; fewer tank owners would be eligible to 
submit claims to the State fund. 

'1'0 implement these remedies may require statutory Changes' 
which, depending on the length and timing of the 1~islat1ve. 
sessions in states, may take up to two years to implement. other 
possible remedies would require program policy changes that also 
might require a siqnificant amount of time to implement. Regions 
need to keep these timing issues in mind when workinq with the 
state on remedies. . 

By relying on trends that the data describe, EPA Regions 
will alert States as early as possible in the review process of 
fund deficiencies. Xf appropriate, this communication wil1 also 
put stakeholder~ on notice that there is a probleM with-a' fund 
and that their involvement may be required to remedy the 
situation. It is important to stress that" EPA does net want to 
precipitate a crisis; EPA recoqni%es that solutions to identified 
weaknesses will ~e state-specific and may require months or years 
to implement. By alerting atfeotedl interested parties of EPA's 
concerns reqarding the,financial soundness of funds, adequate 

I «,... f 

i 

~ 
f , 
I 
I 
I 

t 
l 



l'IA~:;-11-1993 16:57 FROM US EPA REG IO/'~ 8 DENVER CO TO. ..... 840S4498193 P.14 

11 
'. 

time will be given to discuss the reasons ~or thQ fund .'. 
weaknesses, identify possible remedies to improve the weaknesse$, 
and aqree on apprQpriate and reasonable timeframes for' States to 
implement r.m.di.s~ 

Summary 

[To be added later.) 

DRAF'l' it** DRAFT .... DRAF'l' 

TOTRL P.14 

. .. 

../, 



MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 

Call to Order: By REP. TOM ZOOK, CHAIRMAN, on March 12, 1993, at 
3:45 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Tom Zook, Chairman (R) 
Rep. Ed Grady, Vice Chairman (R) 
Rep. Francis Bardanouve (D) 
Rep. Ernest Bergsagel (R) 
Rep. John Cobb (R) 
Rep. Roger DeBruycker (R) 
Rep. Marj Fisher (R) 
Rep. John Johnson (D) 
Rep. Royal Johnson (R) 
Rep. Mike Kadas (D) 
Rep. Betty Lou Kasten (R) 
Rep. Red Menahan (D) 
Rep. Linda Nelson (D) 
Rep. Ray Peck (D) 
Rep. Mary Lou Peterson (R) 
Rep. Joe Quilici (D) 
Rep. Dave Wanzenried (D) 
Rep. Bill Wiseman (R) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Terry Cohea, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
Mary Lou Schmitz, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: None 

Executive Action: HB 3; HB 4, HB 314; HB 642; HB 65; HB 
657; HB 31; HB 115; HB 514; HB 517; HE 
609; HE 654; HE 655; HB 492; HB 586; HB 
601; HE 483; HE 660 
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Ij 

j 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 3 1/ 
Discussion: Ms. Cohea distributed a "Summary Explanation of HB 
3: Supplemental Appropriations". EXHIBIT 1 Ij 
Ms. Cohea explained that the amendments under consideration were 
those not adopted by the subcommittee but requested by the Office 
of Budget and Program Planning and included Amendment Nos. 9, 13, 
15, 16, and 20. With regard to Amendment No. 20, she said the 
subcommittee had approved $6,897,753 federal special revenue; the 
budget office requested $11,371,474. 

Ij 
j 

1/ 
REP. COBB asked Dave Lewis, Budget Director, whether Amendment 
No. 20 was requesting additional general fund dollars. Mr. Lewis 
said the money was federal matching dollars and not general fund 
money. 

Ij 
REP. MENAHAN asked whether the amendment was providing the 
authority to spend federal money. Mr. Lewis confirmed. 

,j 
j 

Motion/Vote: REP. MENAHAN MOVED TO AMEND HB 3 YOUTH PSYCH 
BENEFITS: $11,371,474 federal special revenue as match for the 
general fund appropriated to department of family services for 
youth psychiatric benefits. (AMENDMENT No. 20, EXHIBIT 1) . 
Motion carried unanimously. 

1/ 
Ij 

Discussion: REP. COBB reported Amendment No. 13 used $500,000 in 
UI Admin tax for dislocated worker job training for anticipated 
layoffs in the public and private sectors. He said language was 
needed to ensure the supplemental would correspond with HB 2 to 
allow any unused funds at the end of FY 93 to carryover to the 
1995 biennium. 

1/ 

Motion/Vote: REP. MENAHAN MOVED TO RESTORE $500,000 IN HB 3 
(AMENDMENT NO. 13, EXHIBIT 1). Motion carried unanimously. 

Discussion: Ms. Cohea reported the subcommittee had made no 
recommendation on the motor pool supplemental (Amendment No. 
CHAIRMAN ZOOK asked Mr. Lewis to explain Amendment No.9. 
EXHIBIT 2 

9) • 

Mr. Lewis explained that subcommittee action had not been clear 
and the amendment was being resubmitted to the whole committee. 

Ij 
Ij 

j 

j 

j 
, 
I 
I 

j 

j 

j 

j 

j 

j 

REP. PETERSON reported the subcommittee had denied the 
supplemental and denied more money in appropriations for the 
motor pool. She said the motor pool perceived the action as 
harsh. She said Amendment No. 9 used proprietary funds of 
$556,513 to replace 53 vehicles. She noted the motor pool 
currently cannot fill 15% of agency requests for vehicles. 

tOOl j 

j 

j 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK asked for a response from the Department of 
Transportation. 

I 
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Tom Barnard, Administrator, Highways Division, Department of 
Transportation, explained the purpose of the supplemental request 
was to replace 53 vehicles in the motor pool, not to increase the 
size of the motor pool. He said because of increased use of 
vehicles in 1992-93, vehicles needed to be replaced earlier. He 
reported the motor pool had 197 vehicles, 70 which were leased to 
agencies and 127 which were used for daily use. He said if the 
53 vehicles are not replaced, the size of the motor pool will be 
reduced considerably. He noted the motor pool was currently not 
meeting demand for vehicles. He suggested two options for state 
employees, if the motor pool was reduced, both of which were more 
expensive than maintaining the size of the motor pool. One 
option would be to have employees drive their own vehicles and 
reimburse them for mileage. He explained employees could not be 
required to use their own vehicles, and the cost of reimbursement 
was 28 cents.per mile compared to the motor pool cost of 20.5 
cents per mile. He said the second option was to lease from 
commercial establishments which was again more expensive. He 
said the department would monitor vehicle use and not retain more 
vehicles than needed. He reiterated that the supplemental would 
come from proprietary funds which were available and had been 
generated from income from increased usage. 

REP. QUILICI supported the amendment. He reported he had 
investigated the use of employees' personal vehicles and found 
that option much more expensive to the state. He suggested more 
efficient cars would be purchased, saving the state more money in 
the long run. 

Motion/Vote: REP. PETERSON MOVED AMENDMENT NO. 9 TO HB 3 BE 
ADOPTED. (EXHIBIT 2) Motion carried 11 to 7 with REPS. GRADY, 
COBB, DeBRUYCKER, FISHER, KASTEN, PECK, and WISEMAN voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. COBB MOVED AMENDMENTS NO. 15 AND 16 TO HB 3 BE 
ADOPTED. Motion carried unanimously. 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK asked for further amendments to HB 3. REP. 
PETERSON presented an amendment to add $27,000 to the Governor's 
Office from the general fund for payout of accrued employee leave 
for employees terminated because of the elimination of the Mental 
Disabilities Board of Visitors program. EXHIBIT 3 

Motion: REP. PETERSON MOVED TO AMEND HB 3. EXHIBIT 3 

REP. KADAS asked Mr. Lewis whether the payout needed to come from 
FY 93 rather than FY 94 because the board was eliminated and 
employees would be terminated by the end of FY 93. Mr. Lewis 
agreed. 

Vote: TO AMEND HB 3. (EXHIBIT 3) Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: 
OF HB 3. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED TO STRIKE LINES 11-12, PAGE 4, 
EXHIBIT 4 
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Discussion: REP. KADAS asked how the subcommittee had deleted 
the funds from FY 93 when they were working with the budget for 
FY 94-95. Jane Hamman, Budget Office, explained the subcommittee 
had denied the supplemental to the Commissioner of Higher 
Education for Student WICHE Assistance and the change had been 
inadvertently omitted from the list of amendments to HB 3. REP. 
PETERSON reported the Commissioner of Higher Education had 
withdrawn the supplemental request. 

Vote: TO AMEND HB 3. {EXHIBIT 4} Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. COBB MOVED HB 3 DO PASS AS AMENDED. EXHIBIT 5 
Motion carried 14 to 4 with REPS. COBB, DeBRUYCKER, PECK, and 
WANZENRIED voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 4 

Motion: REP. ZOOK MOVED TO AMEND HB 4. EXHIBIT 1 

Discussion: Ms. Cohea referred to the "Summary Explanation of 
House Bill 4: Budget Amendments" and stated the amendments had 
been requested by the Budget Office. EXHIBIT 2 

REP. COBB asked Raymond Hoffman, Department of Health and 
Environmental Sciences, whether the department had other budget 
amendments. Mr. Hoffman responded he knew of no other amendments 
at this time; however, because federal funding for health and 
environmental programs was changing very rapidly, other 
amendments were possible. 

REP. PETERSON asked whether $100,000 state special funds for 
mileage for the university system had been stricken. CHAIRMAN 
GRADY confirmed the $100,000 had been stricken. REP. KADAS 
explained the $100,000 was not needed because funds had been 
included for the units. 

Vote: TO AMEND HB 4. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED ~O AMEND HB 4 AND INSERT: "All 
remaining fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority for the 
Montana University System is authorized to continue to fiscal 
year 1994." EXHIBIT 3 

Discussion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON explained the university system 
had $5 million in revenue from increased enrollment which had not 
been appropriated; the system needed authority to spend the funds 
in FY 94. 

REP. ZOOK asked whether the intention of the amendment was to 
keep the university system from spending the money foolishly in 
1993. REP. ROYAL JOHNSON said he doubted the university system 
would spend the money foolishly in either year; he said the 
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amendment would give the university system the authority to carry 
over funds to FY 94 and spend them wisely. 

Ms. Cohea suggested the language in the amendment could be 
tightened. 

Motion/Vote: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED TO AMEND HB 4 WITH THE 
ALTERNATIVE LANGUAGE "Any spending authority for fiscal year 1993 
budget amendments for the Montana university system authorized in 
[this act] that is not used in fiscal year 1993 may be used in 
fiscal year 1994." Motion carried unanimously. 

Ms. Cohea reported REP. NELSON had offered amendments dealing 
with the Federal Transit Administration for the Department of 
Transportation which included $184,000 state special for pass­
through and $138,000 for discretionary grants. She explained the 
amendment gave the department the authority to spend $184,000 in 
pass-through authority for local matches required for grants from 
the Federal Transit Authority. The grants provide for the 
purchase of capital equipment for transportation services for the 
elderly and disabled and for assisting in transportation services 
in rural areas. She said the second amendment for $138,000 
provided additional pass-through authority for additional grant 
funds which ·are anticipated under the economic .stimulus package 
proposed by President Clinton. 

Motion/Vote: REP. PETERSON MOVED TO ADOPT THE AMENDMENTS. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. GRADY MOVED TO AMEND HB 4 TO INCLUDE $175,220 
FEDERAL SPECIAL FOR THE NATIONAL PRESERVATION GRANTS FOR THE 
MONTANA HISTORICAL SOCIETY. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. ZOOR MOVED HB 4 AS AMENDED. EXHIBIT 4 
Motion carried 16 to 2 with REPS. COBB and PECK voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 314 

Motion: REP. WANZENRIED MOVED TO AMEND HB 314. EXHIBIT 1 

Discussion: REP. GRADY explained the amendments resulted from 
his concern about the amount of revenue lost by not collecting 
park fees. He said initially the loss in revenue would have been 
$80,000; with the amendments the loss was reduced to $30,000. 
EXHIBIT 2 

REP. FISHER stated that the cost of collecting fees was greater 
than the fee revenue at some state parks. REP. GRADY said the 
intent of the bill was to eliminate fees at parks where the cost 
of collecting was greater than the revenue. 

Vote: TO AMEND HB 314. Motion carried unanimously. 
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Motion/Vote: REP. WANZENRIED MOVED HB 314 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 642 

Motion/Vote: REP. GRADY MOVED TO AMEND HB 642. Motion carried 
16 to 2 with REPS. KASTEN and PECK voting no. EXHIBIT 1 

Motion/Vote: REP. KADAS MOVED HB 642 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried 15 to 3 with REPS. COBB, KASTEN, and PECK voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 65 

Motion: REP. MENAHAN MOVED HB 65 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. BARDANOUVE reported that the recommendation for 
establiShing a permanent retirement committee had corne from the 
interim committee from last session. He stated the permanent 
committee was needed to provide more consistency and better 
control on benefit increases for public retirement systems. 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK stated he understood the $7,200 in the bill would 
be only part of the funds for the committee; other funds would be 
contributed by private sources. 

Vote: HB 65 DO PASS. Motion carried 13 to 5 with REPS. 
DeBRUYCKER, KADAS, KASTEN, PETERSON, and WANZENRIED voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 657 

Motion/Vote: REP. FISHER MOVED TO RECONSIDER HB 657 AND TAKE 
FROM THE TABLE. Motion carried 12.to 6 with REPS. GRADY, COBB, 
KASTEN, MENAHAN, PECK and QUILICI voting no. 

Motion: REP. WISEMAN MOVED TO AMEND HB 657. EXHIBIT 1 

Discussion: REP. WISEMAN explained the amendments had been 
drafted by the Department of Justice and would allow the attorney 
general to charge fees for costs associated with requests for 
opinions. 

REP. KADAS asserted that the bill would not work if the fees were 
deposited in the general fund. He said fees would need to be in 
a state special account, and the attorney general would need an 
appropriation from the state special. REP. WISEMAN responded the 
department anticipated such a small amount of money that it was 
not worth setting up a special account. REP. KADAS maintained 
the purpose of the bill was to eliminate the opinions and produce 
a $24,000 reduction in the general fund. He said if the 
amendment was passed, then the committee would need to 
appropriate the $24,000 in anticipation of the revenue. REP. 
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BARDANOUVE agreed with REP. KADAS. He said if the department's 
general fund budget was increased, then HB 2 would need to be 
amended; however, if a state special account were set up, then an 
amendment to HB 2 could be avoided. 

REP. WISEMAN recalled the Legal Services Bureau was charging 
agencies fees for legal services and suggested that account could 
be used. Ms. Cohea confirmed that the bureau had an account but 
explained that the attorneys who wrote attorney general opinions 
were general-funded, not just attorneys in the bureau. She 
explained the attorney general was trying to raise enough general 
fund money to offset costs; she said REP. KADAS was correct that 
the department expected to receive a renewed appropriation 
through HB 2. REP. BARDANOUVE recommended preparing an amendment 
for HB 2 to be presented on the floor. 

Vote: TO AMEND HB 657. Motion carried 10 to 8 with REPS. GRADY, 
BERGSAGEL, COBB, KASTEN, MENAHAN, PECK, QUILICI, and ZOOK voting 
no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. KADAS MOVED HB 657 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried 11 to 6 with REPS. GRADY, COBB, KASTEN, MENAHAN, PECK, 
and QUILICI voting no and REP. BERGSAGEL abstaining. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 31 

Motion: REP. COBB MOVED HB 31 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 115 

Motion: REP. COBB MOVED HB 115 BE TABLED. Motion carried 11 to 
6 with REPS. COBB, ROYAL JOHNSON, KASTEN, MENAHAN, PETERSON, and 
QUILICI voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 514 

Motion: REP. BARDANOUVE MOVED HB 514 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
17 to 1 with REP. QUILICI voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 517 

Motion: REP. PETERSON MOVED HB 517 DO PASS. 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN ZOOK explained the bill saved $5.6 million 
in general fund and $8.8 million in other funds. 

REP. BARDANOUVE asked Dave Lewis, Budget Director, to explain how 
the bill saved money. Mr. Lewis stated he had revised the fiscal 
note to show no savings with HB 517. He reported the committee's 
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action to reduce agencies by 5% would be managed by not filling 
vacancies of retired staff. Since the money was eliminated by 
the 5% reduction, no savings could be demonstrated with HB 517. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON asked whether the bill was necessary. Ms. 
Cohea explained the bill changed retirement benefit statutes for 
members of the Public Employees' Retirement System (PERS). She 
said currently ,PERS members cannot retire at 25 years without a 
loss of benefits; the bill would provide a window of opportunity 
for 25-year retirement by PERS members. She said the projected 
savings from HB 517 was part of the administration's basis for 
the 5% personal services reduction efficiencies; without the 
bill, the basis would not be in place. 

Vote: HB 517 DO PASS. Motion carried 13 to 4 with REPS. 
BARDANOUVE, ROYAL JOHNSON, KASTEN, and PECK voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 609 

REP. WANZENRIED explained HB 609 transferred the investigative 
function for liquor investigations and AFDC fraud from the 
Department of Revenue to the Department of Justice and resulted 
in a one-time transfer of $215,000. He reminded the conunittee 
that the issue with the bill was the upgrading of positions from 
Grade 14 to Grade 16 when investigators transferred to the 
Department of Justice. He explained the purpose of the transfer 
was to allow for a single investigation of both liquor and 
gambling. He suggested the bill was the first step in a total 
transfer of investigative functions to the Department of Justice. 

Motion: REP. WANZENRIED MOVED HB 609 DO PASS. 

Motion/Vote: REP. WANZENRIED MOVED TO AMEND HB 609 TO INSERT: 
"The investigative functions that rulemaking may address are 
limited to the factfinding responsibilities of investigators and 
the search and seizure functions associated with illegally stored 
or transported alcoholic beverages or tobacco products." Motion I 
carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. WANZENRIED MOVED HB 609 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: REP. MENAHAN asked whether a reduction of staff was 
I 

possible with the consolidation of functions. Janet Jessup, ,; 
Administrator, Gambling Control Division, explained that two . 
areas were affected: gambling control and welfare fraud. Only 
six investigators would be transferred to the gambling division. 
She said of the five positions added to the gambling division '" 
1991 only two were investigators. ThusI' the gambling division 
was picking up six investigators and two clerical positions; the 
welfare fraud division was picking up three investigators and ,e j 
clerical position. j 

REP. COBB stated money would need to be transferred in HB 2. l / 
930312AP.' :j 
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Vote: HB 609 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion carried 17 to 1 with 
REP. ZOOK voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 654 

Motion: REP. DeBRUYCKER MOVED HB 654 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. QUILICI asked how many employees would be 
affected by the elimination of the Department of State Lands 
youth forest camp work program. REP. GRADY responded the bill 
would result in a reduction of 3.5 FTE; he noted the funds had 
already been eliminated from HB 2. 

Vote: HB .654 DO PASS. Motion carried 13 to 5 with REPS. 
BARDANOUVE, KADAS, MENAHAN, QUILICI, and WISEMAN voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON 655 

Motion: REP. GRADY MOVED HB 655 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: REP. GRADY explained the bill would take $1 million 
and direct it to river restoration. He said the department could 
already do that through long-range planning. He said Trout 
Unlimited and most wildlife organizations opposed the bill. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BARDANOUVE MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 
655 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON supported REP. BARDANOUVE stating 
more money needed to be directed toward river restoration. He 
recalled REP. SIMON had testified that he was trying to generate 
more movement in this area with the bill. 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK asked Mr. Lewis to comment on the fiscal note. Mr. 
Lewis reported there was an error in the bill which directed that 
federal funds be placed in a special revenue account. He said if 
the bill is passed, it would need to be amended. 

REP. BARDANOUVE and REP. GRADY withdrew their motions. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 492 

Motion: REP. GRADY MOVED HB 492 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON said he supported the motion 
because the Miami program had been approved for funding and 
Healthy Start (HB 492) had enough money from grants to start a 
pilot program. 

Vote: HB 492 BE TABLED. Motion carried 17 to 1 with REP. 
WANZENRIED voting no. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 586 

Motion/Vote: REP. WISEMAN MOVED HB 586 BE TABLED. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 601 

Motion: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED HB 601 BE TABLED. Motion failed on 
a tie vote with REPS. COBB, FISHER, KADAS, MENAHAN, PECK, 
PETERSON, QUILICI, WANZENRIED and WISEMAN voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 483 

Motion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED TO RECONSIDER HB 483 AND TAKE 
FROM THE TABLE. Motion carried 14 to 4 with REPS. DeBRUYCKER, 
KASTEN, QUILICI, and WANZENRIED voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED HB 483.DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. GRADY asked Ms. Cohea whether there was any 
funding associated with the bill. Ms. Cohea responded no fiscal 
note had been prepared. She recalled REP. TOOLE had distributed 
a letter from the Forensic Division stating the cost of supplies 
under the bill was approximately $3,000. She recalled committee 
discussion that the forensic lab's budget was $2 million per 
year, and discussion from the forensic lab that they would absorb 
the cost of the bill in their existing budget. 

Vote: HB 483 DO PASS. Motion carried 13 to 5 with REPS. 
BERGSAGEL, DeBRUYCKER, KADAS, KASTEN, and QUILICI voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 660 

Motion: REP. PETERSON MOVEDHB 660 DO PASS. 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN ZOOK asked Ms. Cohea to address the fiscal 
note. Ms. Cohea reported the committee had appropriated $500,000 
in HB 2 from the UI Admin tax for the biennium. She said the 
bill would require about $110,000 per year in administrative 
costs for the program. 

REP. PETERSON suggested there was some anxiety about the 
administrative costs. She said some of the costs, other than the 
1.5 FTE, would be due to telephone calls to coordinate efforts. 
She said the fiscal note outlined some of the activities by 
departments which would be included in the program. Ms. Cohea 
detailed the administrative costs considered by the subcommittee: 
personal services - 48,000 per year; advisory council - $20,000 
per year; operating expenses - $34,000 per year; equipment 
purchases - $8,300 for first year of the biennium. 
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REP. FISHER said she only found 1.0 FTE listed on the fiscal 
note. 

REP. DeBRUYCKER referred to the fifth assumption of the fiscal 
note which listed the local match percentage required by the 
federal program. He noted the local match percentage increased 
with successive years and expressed his fear the federal 
contribution would eventually end. 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON reported Glendive had set up a community 
program and students were working on projects for the city and 
county. He contended the match for federal monies would come 
from the community, not the state. 

REP. KADAS asked whether the $500,000 from the UI Admin tax would 
be used as a federal match. Mr. Lewis explained the fiscal note 
described the volunteer projects already in existence in various 
departments. He said the objective is to coordinate all the 
programs from the Governor's Office. He said the $500,000 is to 
provide a match to expand the number of young people who could 
participate in volunteer projects. REP. KADAS asked Mr. Lewis 
whether the bill did not include spending authority for federal 
funds because the appropriated matching funds would go to the 
local community and the local community would apply for federal 
money. Mr. Lewis responded that the federal money would be 
received in the Governor's Office and then made available to 
agencies and local groups. He suggested the $500,000 could be 
used to help with any required local match as well as expanding 
the number of people participating. REP. KADAS asked whether 
spending authority for $2 million was needed in HB 2. Mr. Lewis 
responded all the money needed for the program had already been 
appropriated in HB 2. 

REP. PETERSON distributed an article describing a similar program 
by the Arizona National Guard. EXHIBIT 1 She stated Montana was 
already involved in community volunteer projects and HB 660 
allowed expansion of that involvement. 

REP. COBB expressed his concern that administrative costs for the 
bill were excessive. He suggested letting communities proceed 
with activities on their own. 

REP. BARDANOUVE declared the concept was fine but the bill 
involved too much bureaucracy. 

REP. KADAS said he shared the concern about how the program had 
been organized and suggested it would benefit from more work. 
Mr. Lewis responded that a task force had been working on the 
bill for two months and had worked out agreements among all the 
parties. 

REP. PETERSON suggested the committee's confusion stemmed from 
having existing programs presented with the proposed program. 
She suggested the bill be passed for the day. REP. QUILICI 
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supported the program and expressed his concern that it might 
become lost. 

Motion/Vote: REP. GRADY MOVED HB 660 BE PASSED FOR THE DAY. 
CHAIRMAN ZOOK accepted the motion as the consensus of the 
committee. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 5:45 p.m. 

TZ/MLS 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 4 

~4X'. Speaker: 

House Bill 3 

We, the 

(first 

committee on Appropriations report that 

reading copy -- white) do pass as amended ~ 

," j ,~- ,. I 

Signed:~~;i!d;! 
; '/,// '\ Tjm- Zook, Chair 

;/ I 
And, that such amendments read: _~~ 

1. Title, line 7. 
Following: ", " 
Insert: "APPROPRIATING MONEY TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FAMIL~ SERVICES 

FOR FISCAL YEAR 1994,· 

2. Page 1, line 11. 
Strike: "The" 
Insert: "Except as provided in [section 4], the" 

3. Page 1, line 19. 
Following: "Appropriations." 
Insert: "( 1) " 

4. Page 1. 
Strike: lines 22 and 23 in their entirety. 
Insert: "GOVERNOR'S OFFICE 

Termination Pay-personal staff 1993 
$71,046 General Fund 

11,180 Federal Special 
Mental Disabilities Board of Visitors 

1993 27,000 General Fund" 

5. Page 2, following line 1. /"-, 

Insert: "State Payroll-data processing 1993 
General Fund 

Judgments-personal services 1993 
General Fund 

Termination Pay-personal staAB93 
General Fund 

Personal Services Shortfall 1993 
General Fund" 

Commi t tee voty Yes L1-, No • 

45,620 

61,250 

34,672 

40,712 

S81450SC.Hpf 



6. Page 2, line 5. 
Strike: "280,000· 
Insert: "380,000" 

7. Page 2, line 6. 
Strike: "383,000" 
Insert: -539,000" 

8. Page 2, following line 11. 
Insert: NDEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 

Risk Mgt/Tort Defense-legal costs 1993 
450,000 Proprietary" 

9. Page 2, line 13. 
Strike: "18~741,000" 
Insert: "15,000,000" 

10. Page 2, line 16. 
Strike: "14,352" 
Insert: "4,000" 

11. Page 2, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: 

March 1S, 1993 
Page 2 of 4 

"Dislocated Worker Program 
Special" 

1993 500,000 State 

12. Page 2, line 25. 
Strike: "77,279" 
Insert: "365,779" 

13. Page 3. 
Strike: lines 4 and 5 in their entirety. 

14. Page 3, following line 9. r~ ..... 
Insert: "Extend Legal Services Con'~act 1993 

General Fund" . '. 
_ .... , ~.. #",.r 

15. Page 3, following line 14. 
Insert: "Nursing Home Reimbursement 

General Fund 

Funds 

~, \ ',,_J' 

-"'\ . // 
;"\"->'" 

"~"·"-~3 

2,829,589 

Federal Match-DFS youth psych benefits 1993 
11,371,474 Federal Funds" 

16. Page 3, line 22. 
Strike: "1,218,171" 
Insert: "2,218,171" 

L/ 
I 

'" 

50,000 

981,257 

Federal 

581450SC.Hp£ 



17. Page 3, line 23. 
Strike: "1,437,411" 
Insert: "2,027,411" 

18. Page 3, line 24. 
Strike: "379,252" 
Insert: "2,590,252" 

19. Page 3. 

March 15, 1993 
Page 3 of 4 

Strike: line 26 in its entirety. 
Insert: "Enforcement Division-FLSA 1993 46,480 State 

Special" 

20. Page 4, line 2. 
Strike: Dl,303,097" 
Insert: "1,370,537" 

21. Page 4, line 7. 
Strike: "1,031,695" 
Insert: "1,948,152° 

22. Page 4, line 8. 
Strike: "2,538,543" 
Insert: "3,042,106" 

23. Page 4, line 10. 
Strike: "40,813" 
Insert: "35,164" 

24. Page 4, following line 10. 
Insert: " 1993 $~ Special" 

25. Page 4. 
Strike: lines 11 and 12 in their entirety 

26. Page 4, line 15. 
Strike: "52,400" 
Insert: "26,200 D 

27. Page 4, following line 15. 
Insert: "OFFICE OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION 

Legal Fees 1993 7,500 
General Fund 
Yellowstone Treatment Center 1993 258,626 

General Fund 
BUTTE VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL CENTER 

Fund 
Severence Pay 1993 22,~37 

MISSOULA VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL CENTER 

) y 

General 

581450SC.Hpf 
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Severence Pay 
Fund" 

28. Page 4. 
Following: line 23 

1993 44,644 General 

Insert: "(2) The appropriation in sUbsection (1) for the payout 
of accrued employee leave for the board of visitors is 
contingent upon the elimination of the mental disabilities 
board of visitors program." 

29. Page 4, following line 23. 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 4. Appropriat.ion for department 

of family services for 
fiscal year 1994. At the end of fiscal year 1993, any 
unexpended funds in the appropriations made to the 
department of family services for inpatient youth 
psychiatric services and residential youth psychiatric 
services are reappropriated for fiscal year 1994." 
Renumber: subsequent section 

-END-

/ 

./ V 1/ 581450SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 5 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 4 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended • -' /'-d---~U /-:/~V'1 ' 
r j /~ ..... ~-. < ''/ 

Signed: ~<::: )./</~Y>1!.-~" 
/ /' -- .' " lorn'" Z6ok, Chair 

_/ I 

And, that such amendments read:J ' 

1. Title, lines 9 and 10. 
Strike: -PROVIDING" on line 9 through "1995:" on line 10. 

2. Page 3, line 5 through page 5, lineS. 
Strike: section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

3. Page 2, line 6. 
Following: line 5 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Federal Transit Administration (pass-through) 
184,323 State Special 
Federal Transit Administration Discretionary Grant 
138,189 State Special 

Special" 
4. Page 2, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "D.A.R.E. 

5. Page 2, line 10. 
Following: "enforcement" 
Strike: -and" 
Insert: "," 

1993 

6. Page 2, line 11. 
Following: "education" 
Insert: A; and missing children" 

7. Page 2, line 15. 
Following: line 14 

3,800 

322,422 Federal 

State Special" 
... 

Insert: "All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for the literacy resource center and for 
the LSCA VI literacy program is authorized to continue to 
fiscal year 1994." 

Committee Vote: 
Yes .~, No L. 581530SC.Hpf 
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8. Page 2, line 17. 
Following: line 16 
Insert: ·Video Telecom Upgrade 

9. Page 2, line 23. 
Following: line 22 

1993 235,109 

March 15, 1993 
Page 2 of 5 

Proprietary· 

Insert: -DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 'AND CONSERVATION" 
Water Resources Division 1993 580,000 State Special 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority 
for Broadwater power project escrow funds is authorized to 
continue for fiscal year 1994 in order to complete work related 
to construction defects. 

Water Resources Division 1993 2,000,000 State Special 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority 
for arbitration or settlement funds is authorized to continue for 
fiscal year 1994 to support activities pertinent to remedying 
construction defects of the Broadwater power project. 

Energy Division 

10. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MSP-Adult Basic Ed 

MSP-Chapter I 

11. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MONTANA ARTS COUNCIL 

NEA Local/Tech Assist to RAI 

1993 9,000 State Special· 

1993 3,396 Federal Special 

1993 4,365 Federal Special" 

1993 45,449 Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for NEA local,~technical assistance is 
authorized to continue for fiscal Ye~~1994. 

NEA/Tribal College AlE 19~3-\~ ;'10 
:. , .. 

Special" 

12. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: nMONTANA HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Spanish Creek Project 1993 75,000 State Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 state special budget 
amendment authority for the Spanish Creek project is authorized 

581530SC.Hpf 



to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

National Preservation' Grants 1993 175,220 

March 15', 1993 
Page 3 of 5 

Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for national preservation grants is 
authorized to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

Photo Archives 
IMS Conservation 

1993 4,000 Proprietary 
1993 25,000 Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for IMS conservation is authorized to 
continue for fiscal year 1994." 

13. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY· 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for the Native American vets outreach program 
is authorized to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

Fair Housing-HUD 
Mine Safety 

1993 
1993 

138,150 
50,538 

Federal Special 
Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for mine safety is authorized to continue for 
fiscal year 1994. A 

14. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

Stormwater 
Federal Special" 

15. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 

1993 116,892 

Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICES 

DDPAC Grant 
Special" 

16. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 

1993 

Insert: "MONTANA UNIVERSITY SYSTEM 

Agricultural Experiment Station 

116,892 Federal 

1993127,000 Federal 

581530SC.Hpf 
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Special 

March 15, 1993 
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Agricultural Experiment Station 
Special 

1993 11,873 State 

University of Montana: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 
Research (02) 1993 5,530 

1,736,888 
71,336 

Support (44) 1993 
O&M of Plant (07) 1993 
Scholarships & Fellowships (08) 

1993 3,640 

Montana State University: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 
Support (44) 
O&M of Plant (07) 

1993 641,000 

Montana College of Mineral 
Instruction (01) 

Special 
Support (44) 

O&M of Plant (07) 

Eastern Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 

Western Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 

Northern Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 
Support (44) 

1993 500,000 

Science & Technology: 
1993 

1993 39,000 

1993 15,000 

1993 

1993 

1993 

1993 14,490 

Billings Vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 
Support (44) 1993 47,000 

Great Falls Vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 

696,836 State 

State Special 
State Special 
State Special 

State Special 

996,510 State 

State Special 
State Special 

151,893 State 

State Special 

State Special 

68,903 State 

22,748 State 

6,214 State 

State Special 

53,000 State 

State Special 

33,700 State 

581530SC.Hpf 



Missoula Vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Spec1.al'> 
Support (411 1993 
O&M of Plant/(07) 1993 

9,500 
10,000 

March 15, 1993 
Page 5 of 5 

33,122 State 

State Special 
State Special 

Any spending authority for fiscal year 1993 budget 
amendments for the Montana university system authorized in [this 
act] that is not used in fiscal year 1993 may be used in fiscal 
year 1994." 

17. Page 3, line 5 through page 5, and line 5. 
Strike: section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

-ENO-

/ 
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HOUSE ST~lDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 314 

amended • 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(second reading copy -- yellow) do pass as 

Signed:~~~~~~~~~~~~~-r-//' 
And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 2, line 22. 
Strike: subsection (1) in its entirety 

. 'Renumber: subsequent subsections 

2. Page 3, line 2. 
Strike: subsection (5) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent. subsections /. .. 

3. Page 3, line 8. 
Strike: subsection (11) in i.ts entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 3, line 10. 
Strike: "AND" 

5. Page 3, line 11. 
Following: "park" 
Insert: ";" 

6. Page 3. 
Following: line 11 
Insert: "(12) Council Grove state park; 

(13) Beaverhead Rock state park; 
(14) Natural Bridge state park; and 
(15) Madison Buffalo Jump state park" 

7. Page 3, line 21. 
Following: "necessary" 
Insert: "access to" 

Committee Vote: 
Yes li, No +. 

\ 

(\ 

581513SC.Hpf 
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8. Page 4, line 22. 
Following: "[section 2]-

March 15, 1993 
Page 2 of 2 

Insert: ", except that the department may charge camping fees at 
Thompson Falls state park and Headwaters state park" 

.. ''; 
.. -.... __ ... - ~ 

Jf J 
I 

-END-

\ 

. ",.~. .,' -:?/ 
.~\ ," 

.. - .'~~ 

~' .. 

58151SSC.Hpf 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 642 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

• 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, lines 6 and 7. 
Follo~ing: ·PARKS· 
Strike: "FOR USE BY THE MONTANA CONSERVATION CORPS· 

2. Title~ line 8. 
Following:-AN" 
Strike: "IMMEDIATE" 

3. Title, line 9. 
Strike: nAND A RETROACTIVE APPLICABILITY DATE" 

4. Page 2, line 16. 
Following: -program," 
Strike: "and· 

5. Page 2, following line 16. 
Insert: "(c) 6.5% to the department of fish, wildlife, and parks 

for the maintenance of facilities in state parks that have 
both resident and nonresident use, subject to [section 211 
and" 

Renumber: subsequent subsection 

6. Page 2, following 
Insert: It ( i ) 75' to 

commerce," 
Renumber: subsequent 

7. Page 2, line 21. 
Strike: - (1) (c) (ii)" 
Insert: "(1) (d) (iii)· 

Comni:~t~e Vote: 
Yes /...;;L, No L. 

line 19. 
be used directly by the department of 

sections 

581545SC.Hpf 



8. Page 2, line 24. 
Following: ";" 
Insert: "and" 

9. Page 3, line 6. 

.;-_. 

Following: "city-county" 
Strike: ";" 

/<Insert: ,,:-" 

10. Page 3. 
Strike: lines 7 through 13 in their entirety 

11. Page 4, line 8. 
Following: "(c)" 
Strike: "(iii)" 

12. Page 4, lines 8 through 13. 
Following: "parks" on line 8 

March 15, 1993 
Page 2 of 2 

St~ike: remainder of line 8 through line 13 in their entirety 
Insert: "that have both resident and nonresident tourist usage •. 

The department shall by July 1 of each year report to the 
tourism advisory council on the identity and status of all 
contracts or activities funded pursuant to this section." 

13. Page 4, line 19. 
Strike: "equal" 

14. Page 4, line 25 through page 5, line 1. 
Following: "date" on page 4, line 25 
Strike: "-- retroactive applicability" 

15. Page 5, lines 1 through line 3. 
Strike: "on" on line 1 through "1993" on line·3 
Insert: "July 1, 1993" 

-END-

581545SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 65 (second reading cOpy::. yel).owl do p~,'. / . 

Signed: --;t;z;:;<-3fi~ 
. / / x-Ton¥' Zook, Chair 
.~ / 

.J 

, .. -~ ... 

Committee Vote: 
Yes ~I No -S::.. 581510SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, .1993 

Page I' of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 654 (first reading copy -- white) do pass . .--~~-;;> ~ / 
Signed:~/ 
~//' Tdj Zook, Chair 

('~ 

/.::. \\-j 

. ~ ! 

-,..I Y\ \ 
0"1 : 

Committee Vote: 
Yes 4' No 5". 581S09SC.Hpf 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 657 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

• 

Siqned:-7?;w_;/~& / / jm Zook, Chair 

And, that such amendments read: , __ ~ 

1. Title, lines 6 and 7. 
Following: "ACT" 
Strike: "ELIMINATING THE REQUIREMENT THAT" 
Insert: "ALLOWING" 

2. Title 1, line 7. 
Following: "GENERAL" 
Insert: "TO CHARGE A FEE TO· 

3. Title, lines 9 and 10. 
Following: "DATEn on line 9 
Strike: remainder of line 9 through "DATEn on line 10 

4. Page 2, line 21. 
Following: p(6)n 
Insert: "to give an opinion in writing to the legislature or 

either house of the legislature, to any state officer, 
board, or commission, to any county attorney, to the city 
attorney of any city or town, and to the board of county 
commissioners of any county of the state when required upon 
any question of law relating to their respective offices. 
The attorney general shall give an opinion within 3 months 
following the date it is requested unless the attorney 
general certifies in writing to the requesting party that 
the question is of sufficient complexity to require 
additional time. If an opinion issued by the attorney 
general conflicts with an opinion issued by a city attorney, 
a county attorney, or an attorney employed or retained by 
any state officer, board, commission, or department, the 
attorney general's opinion is controlling unless overruled 

Committee Vote: 
Yes 1./.-, No L· 581535SC.Hpf 
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by a state district court or the supreme court. The 
attorney general may assess a reasonable fee to the 
requesting party to defray the costs associated with 
responding to the request. The fees collected must be 
deposited in the general fund." 

5. Page 3, line 12. 
Following: "~" 
Insert: "(7)· 

6. Page 3, line 14. 
Following: "+&t" 
Strike: "(7)" 
Insert: "m" 
7. Page 3, lines 17 and 18. 
Strike: section 3 in its entirety 

-END-

1/ 

" 
\, 

'. \ 
... , "':;' .~~J(". 

........ - .~ 

-' 

" " 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 517 

Committee Vote: 
Yes L3...., NO~. 

(third reading C~~y -- . " . dO, p~sn. V' 
. J/,c~) -21 

- - £ 
Signed: &. /~ _~ 

\ 

" / / t' \Tom #' Jzook, Chair 

.~ J 

./ , 

,;t'i 
", 
,~ } 

_, .. / (" 'J 
f ,./ 1-, 

~.. "'. \ . ,.f 

fl'· .\ > 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 609 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

... ----;T\ ?/~ V' .' 
/IJ; , ;" ;;--~-"'/,(.. -0 

Signed: 1/:/ /F C/l':' -/' 
(. Tom Zook, Cha1r 

/ 

,J 
And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 1, line 24. 
Following: "bill." 
Insert: "The investigative functions that ru1emaking may address 

are limited to the factfinding responsibi1iti.es of 
investigators and the search and seizure functions 
associated with illegally stored or transported alcoholic 
beverages or tobacco products." 

2. Page 10, lines 18 and 19. 
Following: "department" 
Strike: "and the department of justice" 

3. Page 33, lines 5 and 6. 
Following: "implement" 
Strike: "[this act1" 
Insert: "[sections 17 through 24]" 

-END-

Committee Vote: 
Yes 4, No L· 581550SC.Hpf 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 483~ 

Commi t tee Vot.a: 
Yes "1!:!£i No ~t:. 

I .'.:l r-

(first reading, CO~~~ite) do p~ ... , 

S~q~ed:~(/~~/ ....// (J Zook, Chair 

... 581508SC.Hpf 
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SUMMARY EXPLANATION OF HOUSE BILL 3 

SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS 

Prepared for the House Appropriations Committee 
By the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

General Government and Transportation - Section A 

Montana Supreme Court [amendment no. 1]: Strike lines 22 and 23 in their entirety. 

Governor's Office [amendment no. 2] 
Tennination Pay for Personal Staff: $71,046 general fund, $11,180 federal special revenue for 
termination payouts for 11 personal staff in the Governor's Office who were not retained by 
Governor Racicot. Termination pay is required by statute when an employee leaves state 
employment, and is not a budgeted expense. Similar requests occurred in FY89 in agencies 
where there was a change in the elected official. 

State Auditor [beginning p. 1, line 24] 
Warrant Writing System: $155,000 general fund for the costs of mailing state warrants, 
comprised of the $57,000 appropriation transfer from FY93 to FY92 and the $98,000 FY93 
shortfall. The agency is experiencing an approximate 6 % growth in the volume of warrants 
above the anticipated level. 

State Payroll Data Processing [amendment no. 3]: $45,620 general fund for payments to the 
Information Services Division (IS D) for expenses of over $25,000 per month to run the state bi­
weekly payroll on the state mainframe computer. 

Judgments-Personal Services [amendment no. 4]: $61,250 general fund to cover costs incurred 
and payments made by the agency for judgments and settlements in four lawsuits fIled by 
employees for violations of the federal Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA). Two of the payments 
were required judgments and the other two were out-of-court settlements. 

Tennination Pay for Personal Staff [amendment no. 5]: $34,672 general fund for the 
tennination costs for eight personal staff who were not retained by State Auditor O'Keefe during 
the recent change of administration. Termination pay is required by statute when an employee 
leaves state employment, and is not a budgeted expense. 

Personal Services Shortfall [amendment no. 6]: $40,712 general fund to cover a shortfall in' 
the appropriations for personal services. This supplemental would enable the agency to fund 
payroll expenses for the existing staff as of January, 1993. The agency laid off seven employees 
in January who were on probationary status in order to reduce the estimated shortfall by about 
$65,000. 

Department of Justice [po 2, line 2] 
County Attorney Payroll: $35,000 general fund for 50 % of county attorney salaries and benefits 
which are determined by county commissioners and supported by state statute, but paid by the 
depanment. This program required an appropriation transfer of $95,000 from FY93 to meet 
FY92 obligations. 



Summary of House Bill 3 t)o.118rr 
~7: ~ 

Transportation of Prisoners: $150,000 general fund to reimburse county travel e':e for "~ 
transfer of prisoners and extraditions from other states as required by statute. The amount 0 

the supplemental request is based upon both FY93 underfunding and the transfer of $65,000 
from FY93 to FY92 to meet obligations. 

Highway Patrol-Retirements [ame~dment no. 7]: $380,000 state special revenue as a result of 
legislation passed durin~~ the 1991 regular session (HB77) which increased the employer's share 
of the contributions to this retirement system by 9.53%. IIB77 funded only a portion of the 
required contribution. 'The $380,000 includes $35,000 for the FY93 appropriation transfer to 
FY92. 

Highway Patrol-Prisoners [amendment no. 8]: $539,000 state special revenue for prisoner per 
diem payments to local detention centers for prisoners arrested by the Highway Patrol. 
Legislation passed during the 1989 regular session removed the $20 per day fixed rate for 
incarceration and allows counties to identify and bill the direct and indirect costs of the 
incarceration as determined by each county. An appropriation transfer of $114,000 was made 
from FY93 to FY92 to provide necessary funding for FY92 expenses. 

Department of Transportation [po 2, line 8/amendment no. 9]: Strike lines 7 and 8 in their 
entirety. 

Department of Revenue [po 2, line 9] 
Property Assessment: $910,000 general fund for costs of statewide reappraisal which required 
a $910,000 appropriation transfer from FY93 to FY92. 

Income Tax Division: $19,217 general fund for the staff overtime required to complete the 1991 
individual income tax tape and provide a copy to the Legislative Fiscal Analyst, as requested by 
the Revenue Oversight Committee. 

Department of Ad.minbi:ration [amendment no. 10] 
Risk Management and Tort Defense: $450,000 proprietary for legal defense costs resulting from 
lawsuits brought against the State of Montana. A precise projection of increased costs is not 
possible since case devdopment is relatively unpredictable. However, the state currently is 
defending more highly complex cases than in recent years and, therefore, the department 
requires additional spending authority. 

State Compensation Mutual Insurance Fund [po 2, line 13/amendment no. 11] 
Compensation and Medical Benefits: $15,000,000 proprietary fund for projected benefit 
payments based on most recent data. 

Department of Military Mfairs [beginning p. 2, line 14] 
Disaster and Emergency Services: $8,000 general fund for outside legal counsel required to 
defend a termination action. Federal regulations preclude the use of federal funds for legal 
defense expenses. 

2 
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Air National Guard [amendment no. 12]: $4,000 general fund for defense costs ~ 
separate legal actions, two of which are being handled by Department of Justice Agency Legal 
Services. Although the Air Guard program is funded 75 % with federal revenue, no federal 
funds may be used to pay legal expenses. The agency reduced its original request from $14,352 
to $4,000 by absorbing that amount of legal expenses within its current operating budget, 
thereby also creating a loss of federal matching funds. 

Veterans' Mairs Division: $1,800 general fund for office space in Butte at $200 per month due 
to closure of a previously rent-free office on October 1, 1992. 

Human Services - Section B 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences [po 2, line 18] 
Water Quality Bureau: $145,962 general fund for dramatic increases in subdivision activity 
which result in application fees deposited to the general fund, with the appropriation contingent 
upon deposit of dollar-for-dollar fee revenue to the general fund. 

Department of Labor and Industry [beginning p. 2, line 20] 
Employment Relations Division: $125,000 proprietary revenue for benefit payments from the 
subsequent injury fund and the uninsured employer fund, for which the department is requesting 
statutory appropriation authority beginning in FY94. 

Dislocated Worker Program [amendment no. 13]: $500,000 state special revenue for dislocated 
worker job training due to concern for anticipated layoffs in the public and private sectors. This 
supplemental will correspond with HB2 to allow any unused funds at the end of FY93 to be 
available to be used in the 1995 biennium. 

Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services [beginning p. 2, line 22] 
TEAMS Data Processing: $175,000 general fund and $325,000 matching federal special 
revenue for fully operational computer processing costs. 

Support Services Division: $77,279 general fund, $26,971 state special revenue and $92,750 
federal special revenue for department postage due primarily to expanding federal notification 
requirements processed through TEAMS. 

MEDS Contract: $65,000 general fund and $65,000 federal special revenue to provide the 
independent disability determination reviews for medically needy persons applying for Medicaid 
and for state medical clients who may be eligible for Medicaid, thereby reducing general fund 
expenses. 

Nurse Aide Registry [amendment no. 14]: Strike lines 4 and 5 in their entirety. 

AFDC Benefits: $1,069,723 general fund, $29,897 state special revenue and $1,064,177 federal 
special revenue due to a projected caseload of 11 ,474 per month compared with the 10,904 
average caseload budgeted. 

3 



Summary of House Bill 3 

General Assistance Benefits: $368,072 general fund due to a projected caseload 0 

month compared with the 979 average caseload budgeted. 

Medicaid Primary Care: $8,415,196 general fund, $1,638,000 state special revenue and 
$18,900,058 federal special revenue due to a budgeted inflation factor of 10% from the FY91 
base to FY92 compared with an actual increase of 15 %, plus a budgeted factor of 5 % from 
FY92 to FY93 compared with a currently-projected rate of 17 %, offset by $4.4 million in 
savings from the PASSPORT Program and other adjustments. 

FY92 Medicaid Primary Care Accrual [amendment no. 15]: $1,008,795 general fund and 
$2,604,779 federal special revenue due to an unforseen increase in medical primary care costs 
attributable to FY92 services provided. 

Day Care Benefits [amendment no. 16]: $84,585 general fund and $145,543 federal special 
revenue due to a 10% increase in days of care provided for AFDC children, resulting from 
about a 60 % increase in JOBS and AFDC transitional-related service, partially offset by a limit 
on slots for AFDC training-self-initiated day care implemented in FY93. 

Vocational Rehabilitation.: $71,219 general fund and $(71,219) federal special revenue due to 
a new federal matching rate of 78.8% replacing the prior 80% rate effective October 1, 1992, 
and due to federal elimination of two-tier calculation for Section 110 expenditures. 

Extend Legal Services Contract [amendment no. 17]: $50,000 general fund to provide legal 
assistance to Medicaid redpients to qualify them for Supplemental Security Income benefits. 

Support Services Division [amendment no. 18]: $213,200 general fund to correct the Medicaid 
funding mix for FY93. 

Nursing Home Reimbursement [amendment no. 19]: $981,257 general fund and $2,829,589 
federal special revenue to fund a provider rate increase. This amount was determined as a 
settlement to a Boren Amendment lawsuit med by the Nursing Home Association against the 
state. 

Youth Psych Benefits [am.endment no. 20]: $11,371,474 federal special revenue as match for 
the general fund appropriated to Department of Family Services for youth psychiatric benefits. 

Special Session II Reductions [amendment no. 21]: $75,300 general fund to partially restore 
reductions to pay for reclassifying positions, which was in progress when it was reduced by the 
second special session. 

Department of Family Services [beginning p. 3, line 19] 
Pine Hills School: $189,244 general fund comprised of school trust interest and income shortfall 
of $17,751 in FY92 and $36,217 in FY93, plus fewer federal boarders for revenue shortfall of 
$47,276 in FY92 and no federal boarders for shortfall of $88,000 in FY93. 

Mountain View School: $15,000 general fund due to no federal boarders in FY93. 

4 
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Foster Care [amendment no. 22]: $2,218,171 general fund due to increasing £ c~> 
caseloads over those estimated during the 1991 regular session and over those projected l~ ~ 
months ago. 

In-Patient Youth Psychiatric: [amendment no. 23]: $2,027,411 general fund for Medicaid 
match [see $11.4 million federal ,special revenue supplemental in SRS Youth Psych Benefits 
amendment 20 above] for costs comprised of $282,901 for FY92 shortfall and $1,744,510 for 
the projected FY93 shortfall due to the unanticipated increase in utilization of the Medicaid 
program. 

Residential Youth Psychiatric [amendment no. 24]: $2,590,252 general fund due to the 
projected opening of Shodair and the unanticipated increase in utilization of services. 

Natural Resources and Commerce - Section C 

Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks [po 3, line 2S/amendment no. 25] 
Enforcement Division: $46,480 state special revenue including $44,480 for warden sergeants 
overtime liability from January 1, 1991 to December 11, 1992, because the warden sergeants 
were incorrectly classified as exempt from the overtime provisions of the Fair Labor Standards 
Act. The department will be able to use prior year unspent authority to cover a portion of the 
total liability, but must request a supplemental for the balance. ,Differential pay for sergeant 
wardens to work the remaining holidays in FY93 is $2,000. 

Department of State Lands [po 4, line l/amendment no. 26] 
Forestry Division - Firefighting: $1,370,537 general fund for $248,558 appropriation transfer 
from FY93 to FY92; the cost of fIres during the summer and fall of 1992; the cost of federal 
assistance on state fires; and the estimated cost of 1993 spring fIres; less the $1 million 
appropriated for fIre suppression during the July special session. 

Department of Livestock [po 4, line 3] 
Meat and Poultry Inspection: $105,512 general fund and $105,512 federal special revenue 
comprised of $131,024 to replace FY93 authority transferred to FY92, as reviewed and 
supported by the Legislative Finance Committee and approved by the Governor; and $80,000 
to continue the 2.00 FTE authorized in the FY92 supplemental. The 2.00 FTE are included in 
HB2 for the 1995 biennium. 

Corrections and Cultural Education,.. Section D 

Department of Corrections and Human Services [beginning p.4, line 6] 
Corrections [amendment no. 27]: $1,948,152 general fund including $1,152,300 for medical 
costs which exceeded projections, $190,000 for higher drug costs, $281,400 for food and other 
variable costs at Montana State Prison due to higher than budgeted population, $201,657 for 
additional costs arising from the disturbance, and $122,795 appropriation transfer from FY93 
to FY92. 
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DAr.~~ ~ ~/7~ 
Workers' Compensation Rates [amendment no. 28]: $3,042,106 general furur~~~ 
increase received by the department following the July special session, which C~~ldr~~'~~~ 
absorbed due to vacancy savings, earlier budget reductions and court-mandated services 
requirements. 

K-12 Education and Higher Education - Section E 

Office of Public Instrudion 
Legal Fees [amendment no. 29]: $7,500 general fund for 75 % of the litigation defense resulting 
from the Saco and Whitewater school districts in Phillips county filing a declaratory judgment 
against the OPI that seeks to prohibit local government severance tax (LGS1j revenue from 
being included in the calculations for distribution of the 55 mill county equalization and the six 
mill university levy. The Board of Regents is paying for 25 % of the defense. Statewide, $18 
million of county equalization and $12 million of university revenue is at stake. 

In-State Residential Treatment [amendment no. 30]: $258,626 general fund because the 
education program at the Yellowstone Treatment Center, Yellowstone Education Center (YEC) 
has been serving an average of 72 Montana students during the 1993 school year, compared with 
the YEC projection of 40 students when the appropriations were established for children's 
psychiatric hospitals and residential treatment centers by the 1991 Legislature. 

Butte Yo-Tech Center [amendment no. 31] 
Severance pay: $22,637 general fund to cover payouts for employees who are severing their 
employment during FY93. 

Missoula Yo-Tech Center [amendment no. 32] 
Severance pay: $44,644 general fund to cover payouts for employees who are severing their 
employment during FY93. 

Board of Public Education [po 4, line 9/amendments no. 33 and 34] 
Administration - Lawsuits: $35,164 general fund (reduced from $40,813 general fund) and 
$5,649 state special revenue comprised of $7,702 for the FY93 transfer to FY92, $10,311 for 
the Associated Press lawsuit and $22,800 for the school funding lawsuit, MREA underfunded 
lawsuit and hearing examiners. 

Montana School for thE! Deaf and the Blind [po 4, line 13] 
Workers' Comp Rate Increase: $13,043 general fund for a maintenance and kitchen staff rate 
increase from 7.9% to 16.96% in FY93. 

Sign Language Interprete:rs [amendment no. 35]: $26,200 general fund which represents 112 
of the agency's request based on more deaf students taking classes in the Great Falls public 
schools requiring an incI1ease from 7.00 FTE interpreters to 9.50 FTE interpreters. 

t: \pc04 \legisJat\hb3-nar .HAC 
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ROLL C:u.I. VCT~ 

DA'!'~ 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. HB 3 NU~:ER 

MOTION: Rep. Menahan moved to adopt Amendment #2Q. Exhibit 1 

Motion carried unanimously . 
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DAT:=: 3/12/93 p.mBILL NO. HE 3 NU!-'..:9ER -------------------- -------
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Amendment #13, Exhibit 

Motion carried lloatdmo'laly 

. I NAl-f..E I An-: 
RE? En GRADY) VI CHAIR I x 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x 
OCO FRNI=~T RER~S~~l=1 I x 

I),... .... '1"., 'f (' ,..""''''' I x 
1',,-' , .....,V. ". ....'vQ.,.J 

I· 01=0 ROGER DEBRUYKER x t ~_a . 
RE? !~1ARJ . FISHER I x 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I x 
RFP RCWAI ,JOHNSON I x-

REP. ~·i IKE I<ADAS . I x 
REP RI:'TTV I nq K~ STE~ I v 

I 
1£ 

f),...,.., ,. I.I'A 0 ... ·"" Mt:~!!lll£l 'I ;x; 
• -. I ••••• I -.- .• _.l t •• l C. 

I RFO ., T NnA ~!I= I SQ~ X 

RFP RAY P~;rK I x 
RI:'O ~11'10v I ('I [ I PCTI:'O~OM I x 

RFP ,Ioc C111~' TeT I : I ~E~'; 'nAVI= ·J.I~~17~fo-IQI=Tn 
R~o 

\' n T I I I./r S;:MI'I~I I 
... I : OCD' T"",. 7/;rI V [U~ID 

.. - .. , 
I 
I 
I la 

I NO II 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I ·1 

I I 
I I 
I I 
I· I 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I I 
I 

I I 
I 

I I 
I I 
I f'\ I 

~ 



1. 

AMEND HOUSE BILL 3 

Prepared for House Appropriations Committee 
March 12, 1993 

Page 2, line 7. 
Following: line 6 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT 
Motor Pool 

OF TRANSPORTATION 
1993 - 556,513 Prcprietary" 

Exp lanation: 

Amendment No. 9 deleted this executive budget recommendation for $556,513 of proprietary 
revenue to replace 53 vehicles which have or soon will exceed the vehicle's economic life. 
Purchase of these vehicles would enable the department to maintain the current fleet level of 197 
units, which is already insufficient to meet the travel needs of state agencies. The department 
is currently unable to meet 14 % of agency requests for day rentals and approximately 30 
requests for long tenn leases. Without further replacements, the motor pool fleet will consist 
of only 53 units by the end of 1995. Motor pool vehicles should not be operated beyond the 
department's standards because: 1) it is uneconomical; and 2) the state bears a significant 
liability by putting state employees in potentially unsafe vehicles. 

For many agencies, in-state travel is required to conduct critical field work and is not a 
discretionary expense. Audits, health care facility inspections, fire and building code 
inspections, highway constmction, and workplace safety inspections are only a few examples of 
the kinds of work for which travel is absolutely necessary to get the job done. 

Reductions in agency budgets will increase rather than decrease the demand for motor pool units 
because: 

o Motor pool rates are less expensive than the mileage allowance which must be paid by 
law to employees using their own vehicles (moreover, the state may not require 
employees to use their own vehicles in the conduct of state business). 

o Motor pool rates are far less expensive than the private rental market. 

o FTE reductions will result in a decrease in staff located in field offices, requiring more 
travel of staff located in central offices. 

t: \pc04 \legislat\hn3 -dot.en 



ROLL C)'LL veT::: 

DA~::: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. ~H~B~3~_____ NU~ER __________ __ 

MOTION: Rep. Peterson moved to adopt amendment #9, Exhibit 2 

Motion carried 11 - 7 
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ROLL CllZ. VCT~ 

DAT~ 3/12/93 p.m. BILL NO. ~H~B __ 3 ________ NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Cobb moved to adoDt amendments 15 and 16. Exbjbjt 

Motion carried unanimously . 
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AMEND HOUSE BILL 3, AS INTRODUCED 

House Appropriations Committee 

March 12, 1993 
Prepared by the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

1 . Page 1, line 24. 
Following: line 23 
Insert: 
"GOVERNOR'S OFFICE 
Mental Disabilities Board of Visitors 1993 27,000 General Fund 

This appropriation ,is for payout of accrued employee leave and is contingent upon elimination 
of the Mental Disalbilities Board of Visitors program. n 

Explanation: The Mental Disabilities Board of Visitors program was eliminated by the House 
Appropriations Committee in House Bill 2. This action creates an unbudgeted liability for accrued 
employee leave, which includes vacation leave and one-Quarter of eligible sick leave. 



ROLL C:;LJ:. VCT::: 

DATS 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. HB 3 NU~:::R ----------------- -------------
MOTION: Rep. Peterson moved to adopt amendment, Exhibit 3 

Motion carried unanimously. 
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AMEND HOUSE BILL 3, AS INTRODUCED 

House Appropriations Committee 

March 12, 1993 
Prepared by the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

1. Page 4, lines 11 and 12. 
Following: line 10 
Strike: lines II and 12 in their entirety. 
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ROLL CALL vaT::: 

DAT::: 3/12/93 .p 1m BILL NO. HB ~ NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Royal Johnson moved to strike Jines 11 ~~~ ]2 

of page 4, Exhibit 4, in their entjrety_ 

Motion carried unanimously . 
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AMEND HOUSE BILL 3, AS INTRODUCED 

House Appropriations Committee 

March 12, 1993 
Prepared by the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

1. Page 1, lines 22 and 23. 
Following: line 21 
Strike: lines 22 and 23 in their entirety. 

2. Page 1, line 24. 

3. 

Following: line 23 
Insert: "GOVERNOR'S OFFICE 
Tennination Pay Personal Staff 

Page 2, line 2. 
Following: line 1. 
Insert: 
"State Payroll Data Processing 

4. Page 2, line 2. 
Following: line 1. 
Insert: 
Judgments-Personal Services 

5. Page 2, line 2. 

6. 

Following: line 1. 
Insert: 
Tennination Pay Personal Staff 

Page 2, line 2. 
Following: line 1. 
Insert: 
Personal Services Shortfall 

7. Page 2, line 5. 
Strike: "280,000" 
Insert: "380,000" 

8. Page 2, line 6. 

9. 

Strike: "383,000" 
Insert: "539,000" 

Page 2, lines 7 and 8. 
Following: line 6 

1993 

1993 

1993 

1993 

1993 

Strike: lines 7 and 8 in their entirety 

71,046 
11,180 

45,620 

61,250 

34,672 

40,712 

General Fund 
Federal Special" 

General Fund" 

General Fund 

General Fund 

General Fund" 



Amend HB3, as introduced 

10. Page 2, line 12. 
Following: line 11 
Insert: 
"DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 
Risk Management & Tort Defense 1993 450,000 Proprietary " 

11. Page 2, line 13. 

12. 

13. 

Strike: "18,741,000" 
Insert: "15,000,000" 

Page 2, line 16. 
Strike: "14,352" 
Insert: "4,000" 

Page 2, line 22. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: 

\JL( 
~ ~ IJ\ 

Q:j!/V 
"Dislocated Worker Program 1993 

14. Page 3, lines 4 and 5. 
Following: line 3 
Strike: lines 4 and 5 in their entirety. 

15. Page 3, line 13. 
Following: "Care" 
Insert: " Accrual" 

16. Page 3, line 15. 
Following: "Care" 
Insert: "Benefits" 

17. Page 3, line 19. 
Following: line 18 
Insert: 
"Extend Legal SelVices Contract 1993 

18. Page 3, line 19. 
Following: line 18 
Insert: 
"Support SelVices Division 

19. Page 3, line 19. 
Following: line 18 
Insert: 
"Nursing Home Reimbursement 

1993 

1993 

2 

500,000 

50,000 

213,200 

981,257 
2,829,589 

State Special" 

General Fund" 

General Fund" 

General Fund 
Federal Special" 



Amend HB3, as introduced 

20. Page 3, line 19. 
Following: line 18 
Insert: 
"Youth Psych Benefits 

21. Page 3, line 19. 
Following: line 18 
Insert: 
"Special Session II Reductions 

22. Page 3, line 22. 
Strike: "1,218,171" 
Insert: "2,218,171" 

23. Page 3, line 23. 
Strike: "1,437,411" 
Insert: "2,027,411" 

24. Page 3, line 24. 
Strike: " 379,252" 
Insert: "2,590,2:52" 

25. Page 3, line 26. 
Following: "Division-" 
Strike: "retirem~mts 64,000" 
Insert: "overtim(! 46,480" 

26. Page 4, line 2. 
Strike: "1,303,097" 
Insert: "1,370,537" 

27. Page 4, line 7. 
Strike: "1,031,695" 
Insert: "1,948,152" 

28. Page 4, line 8. 
Strike: "2,538,543" 
Insert: "3,042,106" 

29. Page 4, line 9. 
Following: line 8 

1993 11,371,474 

1993 75,300 

Insert: "OFFICE OF PUBliC INSTRUCTION 
Legal Fees 1993 7,500 

3 

Federal Special" 

General Fund" 

General Fund" 



Amend HB3, as introduced 

30. Page 4, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: 
In-State Residential Treatment 

31. Page 4, line 9. 
Following: line 8 

1993 258,626 

Insert: "BUTTE VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL CENTER 

EXHIBIT 
DAT 

I:UL 
--~---

General Fund" 

Severance Pay 1993 22,637 General Fund" 

32. Page 4, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "MISSOULA VOCA TIONAL-TECHNICAL CENTER 
Severance Pay 1993 44,644 General Fund" 

33. Page 4, line 10. 
Strike: "40,813" 
Insert: "35,164" (General Fund) 

34. Page 4, line 11. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: "5,649 

35. Page 4, line 15. 
Strike: "52,400" 
Insert: "26,200" 

t: \pc04 \legislat\amend3.all 

State Special" 
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ROLL C:\LI. veT:=: 

Dil:~:=: 3/12/93 f? m BILL NO. --~H~a~3------- NU~ER 
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Motion carried 14 4 . 
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AMEND HOUSE BILL 4, AS INTRODUCED 

House Appropriations Committee 

March 4, 1993 
Prepared by the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

l. Page 1, lines 9 and 10. 
Strike: "PROVIDING" on line 9 through "1995;" on line lO 

2. Page 3, line 5 through page 5, line 5. 

3. 

Strike: section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

Page 2, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "D.A.R.E. 

4. Page 2, line 10. 
Following: "enforcement" 
Strike: "and" 
Insert: " tI , 

5. Page 2, line II. 
Following: "education" 
Insert: ", and missing children" 

6. Page 2, line 15. 
Following: line 14. 

1993 3,800 State Special" 

Insert: "All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget amendment authority for 
Literacy Resource Center and for LSCA VI Literacy Program is authorized to continue 
to fiscal year 1994." 

7. Page 2, line 17. 
Following: line 16. 
Insert: "Video Telecol11 111 Upgrade 

8. Page 2, line 23. 
Following: line 22. 

1993 235, 109 Proprietary" 

Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION 

Water Resources Division 1993 580,000 State Special 



Amend HOllse Bill '4, as introduced 

9. 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority for Broadwater 
Power Project escrow funds are reappropriated for fiscal year 1994 in ordcr to completc 
work related to c:onstmction defects. 

Water Resources Division 1993 2,000,000 State Special 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment. authority for arbitration or 
settlement funds are reappropriated for fiscal year 1994 to support activities pCl1inenl to 
remedying construction defects of the Broadwatcr Po~er Project. 

Energy Division 

Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2. 
Insert: "MSP - Adult Basic Ed 

MSP - Chapter I 

19939,000 Slate Special" 

1993 3,396 Federal Special 

1993 4,365 Federal Special" 

10. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MONTANA ARTS COUNCIL 

NEA Local/Tech Assist to RAI 1993 45,449 Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget amendment authority for 
NEA local technical assistance is authorized to continue to fiscal year 1994. 

NEA/Tribal Colilege AlE 1993 9,710 Federal Special" 

11. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MONTANA HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Spanish Creek Project 1993 75,000 State Special 

All remaiining fiscal year 1993 slate special budget amendment authority 
for spanish creek project is authorized to continue to fiscal year 1994. 

Photo Archives 1993 4,000 Proprietary 

IMS Conservation 1993 25.000 Federal Special 

2 



Amend House Bill 4, as introduced 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget amendment authority for 
IMS conservation is authorized to continue to fiscal year 1994." 

12. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPAR1MENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget amendment authority 
for the Native' American Vets Outreach Program is authorized to continue to 
fiscal year 1994. 

Fair Housing - HUD 1993 138,150 Federal Special 

Mine Safety 1993 50,538 Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget amendment authority 
for mine safety is authorized to continue to fiscal year 1994." 

13. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPAR1MENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

Stonnwater 1993 32,673 Federal Special" 

14. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPAR1MENT OF SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICES 

DDPAC Grant 1993 116.892 Federal Special" 

15. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "MONTANA UNIVERSITY SYSTEM 

Agricultural Experiment Station 1993 127,000 Federal Special 

Agricultural Experiment Station 1993 11,873 State Special 

University Millage 1993 100,000 State Special 

University of Montana: 
Instmction (0 I) 1993 696,836 State Special 

3 



Amend HOllse Bill 4, as introduced 

Research 

Support 

(02) 

(44) 

a & M of Plant (07) 

1993 5,530 

1993 1,736,888 

1993 71,336 

Scholarships & Fellowships (08) 
1993 3,640 

Montana State University: 
Instmction (01) 1993 996,510 

Support (44) 1993 641,000 

o & M of Plant (07) 1993 500,000 

Montana College of Mineral Science & Technology: 
Instmction (01) 1993 151,893 

Support (44) 1993 39,000 

0& M of Plant (07) 1993 ]5,000 

Eastern Montana College: 
Instmction (01) 1993 68,903 

Western Montana College: 
Instruction (01 ) 1993 22,748 

Northern Montana College: 
Instruction (01 ) 1993 6,214 

Support (44) 1993 14,490 

Billing Vocational Technical Center: 
Instmction (01) 1993 53,000 

Support (44) 1993 47,000 

Great Falls Vocational Technical Center: 
Instruction (0 I) 1993 33,700 

4 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 

State Special 



Amend House Bill 4, as introduced 

Missoula Vocational Technical Center: 
Instruction (0 I) 1993 33,122 State Special 

Support (44) 1993 9,500 State Special 

o & M of Plant (07) 1993 10,000 State Special" 

5 
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/ 

SUMMARY EXPLANATION OF HOUSE BILL 4 

BUDGET AMENDMENTS 

Prepared for the House Appropriations Committee 
By the Office of Budget and Program Planning 

Department of Justice (beginning p. 2, line 2) 

Highway Patrol - $175,000 federal special revenue in FY93 for the Motor C(l.rrier Safety 
Assistance Program (MCSAP). The fiscal 1992 grant was carried forward to fiscal 1993 and 
the fiscal 1993 grant amount was increased over the appropriated level. 
Highway Patrol - $5,000 federal special revenue in FY93 for a grant from the Highway Traffic 
Safety Division to replace approximately seven WOOl and defective radar units. 
Law Enforcement Services - $19,682 federal special revenue in FY93 for augmenting the Board 
of Crime Control grant for the special dntg investigation team in Missoula. The actual grallt 
award is higher than the estimated amollnt used to detennine the authorized appropriation. 

Department of Revenue (beginning p. 2, line 6) 

Director's Office - $9,108 federal special revenue in FY94 to complete a "sting" operation 
project to reduce the incidence of under-age purchases of alcohol under a $34,000 grant from 
the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. The department is currently appropriated 
for $24,892 in FY93. 

Crime Control Division (beginning p. 2, line 8) 

D.A.R.E. - (amendment No.3) $3,800 statc special revenuc in FY93 to provide sufficient 
appropriation authority for approximately $20,000 in estimated Dmg Abuse Resistance and 
Education tax check off revenue. The amount authorized for FY93 is $16,200 but contributions 
to date exceed that amount. 
Victim assistance. dmg enforcement. dmg education and missing children is authorized to 
continue from FY93 into FY94 because these federal grant funds span three state f}scal years. 

State Library (beginning p. 2, line 12) 

Literacy Resource Center - $14,915 federal special revenue in FY94 to spend the balance of 
funds available for expansion of the Literacy Resource Center. 

LSCA VI Literacy Program - $17,360 federal special revenue in FY94 to expend the estimated 
balance in federal Library Services and Constmction Act (LSCA) Title VI Library Literacy 
funds. 



HB4 Summary for HAC 

Department of Administration (beginning p. 2, line 15) 

General Services - Central Mail - $220,000 proprietary authority in FY93 for postage costs due 
to an increased number of agencies using central mail services as a cost saving measure. 
Video Telecomm Upgrade - (amendment No.7) $235, 109 proprietary authority in FY93 for 
equipment to upgrade t1u~ state telecommunications system in order to improve the capacity of 
the system for video transmission. Supported video sites include Helena, Bozeman, Missoula, 
Billings, Kalispell, and Miles City for ME1}J'ET and other purposes. 

Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks (beginning on p. 2, line 17) 

Law Enforcement Division - $62,989 state special revenue in FY93 for upgrading handguns 
through trade-in provisions. 
Wildlife Division - $37,390 state special revenue in FY93 for the 25 % state match of Pittman­
Robertson federal grant funds for wildlife environmental impact statements. 
Wildlife Division - $112,170 federal special revenue in FY93 for Montana's wildlife 
management environmental impact statements. 

Department of Livestock (beginning on p. 2, line 21) 

Diagnostic Laboratory - $50,000 state special revenue in FY93 for maintaining operations of the 
laboratory to fiscal year end due to increased workload. 

Department of Natural Resources and Conservation (amendment No.8) 

Water Resources - $580,,000 state special revenue in FY93 from the escrow account for work 
related to constmction completion of the Broadwater Power Project with authority cont inued into 
FY94. 
Water Resources - $2,000,000 state special revenue in FY93 from settlement recovery/arbitration 
award for experts in design and analysis, repairs and related constmction activities pertinent to 
management of the Broadwater Power Project with authority continued into FY94. 
Energy Division - $9,0100 state special revenue in FY93 for the Architects and Engineers 
Conference including $7.,500 for registration fees, $700 from the Montana Dakota Utilities and 
$800 from Pacific Power and Light for the conference. 

2 



HB4 Summary for HAC 

Department of Commerce (beginning on p. 2, line 23) 

Local Government Services - $15,200 federal special revenue in FY93 for a portion of the 
$116,474 HUn Section 107 technital assistance grant which will be used to assist Montana 
communities in the areas of housing and land use regulations. The FY94 and FY95 balance of 
the grant is in HB2. 
Financial Institutions -$79,933 state special revenue in FY93 for four additional examiners plus 
associated operating expenses for increased workload. 
Building Codes - $127,138 state special revenue in FY93 for 3.50 FTE building inspectors and 
associated operating expenses due to increased workload. 

Department of Corrections and Human Services (heginning on p. 3, line 1) 

Corrections - Prison Industries - $350,000 proprietary in FY93 due to sales revenue exceeding 
the appropriated budget. 
MSP - Adult Basie Ed - (amendment No.9) $3,396 federal special revenue in FY93 to allow 
the education unit of the Montana State Prison to utilize and participate in the Adult Basic 
Education Section 353 project administered by the Office of Public Instmction. 
MSP - Chapter I - (amendment No.9) $4,365 federal special revenue in FY93 to allow the 
education unit of the Montana State Prison to utilize and participate in the Educational 
Improvement and Consolidation Act Chapter I Education Project administered by the Office of 
Public Instmction. 

Montana Arts Council (amendment No. 10) 

NEA Local/Tech Assistance to RAI - $45,449 federal special revenue in FY93 from the National 
Endowment for the Arts to enhance Montana's Local Arts Agency Initiative and develop the 
mral and local arts agency network under the Rural Arts Initiative .. 
NEA/Tribal College AlE - $9,710 federal special revenue in FY93 from the National 
!!ndowment for the Arts for Montana's tribal colleges to serve as catalysts for development of 
more substantive arts education programs in schools in Indian cOllllllunities. 

Montana Historical Society (amendment No. 11) 

Spanish Creek Project - $75,000 state special revenue in FY93 to support an archaeological 
survey on 9,000 acres in Gallatin and Madison counties with privately donated funds. 
Photo Archives - $4,000 proprietary funds in FY93 to purchase photographic supplies required 
due to a higher than average number of print requests and, as a result, additional revenue. 

3 



EXHIBIT .!L 

DA1"E-. ~L /.J... 

118_ t( 
HB4 Summary for HAC 

IMS Conservation - $25,000 federal special revenue in FY93 to rehouse 3,500 Native American 
artifacts in more appropriate storage conditions and to complete detailed condition surveys for 
approximately 2,500 Native American artifacts. 

Department of Labor and Industry (amendment No. 12) 

Native American Vets Outreach - The balance of the FY93 federal grant is continued into FY94 
because the notice of award was signed January 7, 1993 and the grant agreement period was 
extended to January 5, 1994. 
Fair Housing HUD - $ I 38, 150 federal special revenue in FY93 for the Human Rights 
Commission to study, identify and begin legal proceedings on illegal discrimination in 'hollsing 
through investigative activities which seek to identify systemic discrimination in real estate 
practices which affect American Indians in mral communities. 
Mine Safety - $50,538 federal special revenue in FY93 to provide federally-required mine 
training and specific training for Montana's mining industry designed to help reduce fatalities, 
accidents, and injuries in the mining industry. 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences (amendment No. 13) 

Stonnwater - $32,673 federal special revenue in FY93 to provide authority in the Water Quality 
Bureau for aiding in state implementation of the federal stormwater mnofr pennit regulations. 

Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services (amendment No. 14) 

DDPAC Grant - $116,892 ($63,620 additional grant award in FY93 plus $53,272 carryover 
from FY92) federal special revenue in FY93 for a contract to provide a public service 
announcement and community integration project, along with associated administrative costs, for 
the developmentally disabled. 

Montana University System (amendment No. 15) 

Agricultural Experiment Station - $127,000 federal special revenue will be used to pay for 
physical plant repair and renovation. The $ I 1,873 from livestock sales wiII be used to fund the 
payplan expense for the Livestock and Range Research Llboratory (LARL). 

University Millage - The university system has $100,000 in additional millage collections that 
HB002 requires be added by budget amendment to offset reductions made during special session. 

4 
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HB4 Summary for HAC 

University and Vo-Tech Tuition - The tuition budgct amendment rcnects additional tuition 
revenue available as a result of a 2 % increase over FY92 enrollments along with an increase in 
nonresident students. The increase is actually a 7.6% jncrease in actual full-time students 
(1,913) over the budgeted number·of25,136. 

MUS SUMMARY: 
Millage 
Instmction (01) 

Budget Amended Tuition 
I nstmction (0 I) 
Research (02) 
Support (44) 
Operation and Maintenance of Plant (07) 
Scholarships and Fellowships (08) 

TOTAL 

5 

$ 100,000 

1,962,926 
5,530 

2,487,878 
596,336 

3,640 
$5,056,310 

State Special 

Stale Special 
Stale Special 
State Special 
State Spccial 
State Spccial 
Stale Spccial 



Insert: 

AMEND HOUSE BILL 4, AS INTRODUCED 

House Appropriations Committee 
Karch 12, 1993 

II All rema~n~ng fiscal year 1993 budget· amendment 
authc1rity for the Montana University System is authorized 
to continue to fiscal year 1994. 11 



ROLL. CALI. VCT~ 

DAT~ 3/12/93 '? rn BILL NO. 4 NU~ER 
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Motion carried unanimously. 
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ROLL CALL veT:::: 

DAT:;: 3/12/93 r rnBILL NO. HB 4 NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Royal Johnson mOVed to amend HE 4 ~jth tbg 

al terna ti ve lanauage "A.ny spend inc; author; ty for EV 1 993 hJJdge t 

amendments for the Montana university system authorized jn (this act) 
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ROLL C:\LI. VCT~ 

DAT~ _____ 3/ __ 12~/_9_3 _____ ¥~vnBILL NO. 

MOTION: Rep. Peterson moved to adopt the amendments - ----- , EJrfiilei'6- 4 . 

Motion carried unanimously. 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 15, 1993 

Page 1 of 5 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 4 (first reading copy -- white) do pass 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, lines 9 and 10. 
Strike: "PROVIDING" on line 9 through "199~;" on line 10. 

2. Page 3, ljne 5 through page 5, lineS. 
Strike: section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

3. Page 2, line 6. 
Following: line 5 
Insert: "DEP1\RTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Federal Transit, Administration (pass-through) 
184,323 State Speci~l 
Federal Transit Administration Discretionary Grant 
138,189 State Special 

Special" 
4. Page 2, line 9. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "D.A.R.E. 

5. Page 2, line 10. 
Following: "enforcement" 
Strike: "and'" 
Insert: n " , 

1993 

6. Page 2, line 11. 
Following: "education" 
Insert: " and missing children" 

7. Page 2, line'15. 
Following: line 14 

322,422 Federal 

3,800 State Special" 

Insert: "All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for the literacy resource 
the LSCA VI litera~y program is authorized to 
fiscal year 1994." 

center and f} t? 
continue to U 

/-\ ~) 
.' /v 
\') \ 'J 

I'rj ~I 
Committee Vote: 
Yes liL, No L· 581530SC.Hpf 



8. Page 2,' line 17. 
Following: line 16 
Insert: "Video Teleeom Upgrade 

9. Page 2, line 23. 
Following: line 22 

1993 235,109 

March 15, 1993 

Pl:~Rle1r 0 f 5 

DAT~~ 
~~ 

propriet~ 

Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION" 
Water Resources Division 1993 580,000 State Special 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority 
for Broadwater power project escrow funds is authorized to 
continue for fiscal year 1994 in order to complete work related 
to construction defects. 

Water Resources Division 1993 2,000,000 State Special 

The unexpended fiscal year 1993 budget amendment authority 
for arbitration or settlement funds is authorized to continue for 
fiscal year 1994 to support activities p~rtinent to remedying 
construction defects of the Broadwater power project. 

Energy Division 

10. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MSP-Adult Basic Ed 

1993 9,000 State Special" 

1993 3,396 Federal Special 

MSP-Chapter I 1993 4,365 Federal Special" 

11. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MONTANA ARTS COUNCIL 

NEA Local/Tech Assist to RAI 1993 45,449 Federal Special 

All remaining f{scal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for NEA local technical assistance is 
authorized to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

NEA/Tribal College AlE 
Special" 

12. Page 3, line 3. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "MONTANA HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Spanish Creek Project 

1993 9,710 Federal 

1993 75,000 State Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 state special budget 
amendment authority for the Spanish Creek project is authorized 

581530SC.Hpf 



to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

National Preservation Grants 1993 175,220 

March 15, 1993 
P~g~ 3 of 5 
t.)(HIBFI'~ 

DATE-. J/&.J./f , 
H8_ (/ " 

Federal Spec'ial 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for national preservation grants is 
authorized to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

Photo Archives 
IMS Conservation 

1993 4,000 Proprietary 
1993 25,000 Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for IMS conservation is authorized to 
continue for fiscal year 1994." 

13. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY" 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for the Native American vets outreach program 
is authorized to continue for fiscal year 1994. 

Fair Housing-HUD 
Mine Safety 

1993 
1993 

138,150 
50,538 

Federal Special 
Federal Special 

All remaining fiscal year 1993 federal special budget 
amendment authority for mine safety is authorized to continue for 
fiscal year 1994." 

14. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 
Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

Stormwater 
Federal Special" 

15. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 

1993 116,892 

Insert: "DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICES 

DDPAC Grant 
Special" 

16. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: line 4 

1993 

Insert: "MONTANA UNIVERSITY SYSTEM 

Agricultural Experiment Station 

116,892 Federal 

1993127,000 Federal 

581530SC.Hpf 



Special 

Agricultural Experiment Station 
Special 

University of Mont.ana: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 

1993 

1993 

Research (02) 1993 
Support (44) 1993 
O&M of Plant (07) 1993 

5,530 
1,736,888 

71,336 
Scholarships & Fellowships (08) 

Montana State University: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 
Support (44) 
O&M of Plant (07) 

Montana College of Mineral 
Instruction (01) 

Special 
Support (44) 

O&M of Plant .(07) 

Eastern Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 

Western Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 

Northern Montana College: 
Instruction (01) 

Special 
Support (44) 

1993 3,640 

1993 

1993 641,000 
1993 500,000 

Science & Technology: 
1993 

1993 39,000 

1993 15,000 

1993 

1993 

1993 

1993 14,490 

Billings Vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 
Support (44) 1993 47,000 

Great Falls Vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 

March 15, 1993 
Page 4 of 5 
EXHIBIT ___ V 
DATE-. 2)?..t~l-;---
1.10 )- ., 
'IQ........ V ""'"-

11,873 State· _ 

696,836 State 

State Special 
State Special 
State Special 

State Special 

996,510 State 

State Special 
State Special 

151,893 State 

State Special 

State Special 

68,903 State 

22,748 State 

6,214 State 

State Special 

53,000 State 

State Special 

33,700 State 

581530SC.Hpf 



Missoula vocational-Technical Center: 
Instruction (01) 1993 

Special 
Support (44) 1993 
O&M of Plant (07) 1993 

9,500 
10,000 

33,122 State 

State Special 
State Special 

Any spending authority for fiscal year 1993 budget 
amendments for the Montana university system authorized in [this 
act] that is not used in fiscal year 1993 may be used in fiscal 
year 1994." 

17. Page 3, line 5 through page 5, and line 5. 
Strike: section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

-END-

581530SC.Hpf 



ROLL C:;'LL veT:::: 

DAT:::: 3/12/93 ,.., ""'"- BILL NO. 
----~~~~ __ ~I~~l HB 4 NU~~E~ ____________ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Grady moved to adopt amendments to include $175,220 

Federal Special for the National Preservation grants for the Montana 

Historical Society~ 

Motion carr; ",r'! nn::>ni ..,nl1~1 v 

II NA¥..:E 1 an NO I 
REP. ED GRADY J V, CHAIR 

1 x 1 

REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE 1 x 1 

OCO FR ~fI:: C::T Rt=R ~ S A ~t=l 1 x 

0 ....... f",. " r""''f'''\ ...... 1 x ·1 
I ~ '-, , \oJ""""'" ~:v.wJ..J I· I Rl=p. ROGER DEBRUYKER x 

REP. !~1ARJ . FISHER I x I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON 1 x 1 

REP ROYAl ,JOHNSON 1 x I 
REP, ~·1 IKE I<ADAS I x 1 

REP RC:TTY I nil k'AST!=N I X 

Dr-:'~ 
, . 

1.lo A D ... ~ Mr"11 1111" I x I 1 
••••• 6 . -- .. -. 

I I RI=O ., ninA ~ll=f C:;ON X 

RFP RAY Pc:rk' I x I I 
Rco ~1l\ D V I nil PC:'Tt:P C::()/\l 1 v I I 
RFP ,101= CI'fTf TrT 1 x 1 

~EP;; nAVI= 1·IAN7 C:NPI= Tn I v I 
Rl=p\\ RT", \.(TC::;:MlI.M I v 

Pcp' T("\M 7nn~" rut; T D I x .. -, . 
1 1 

I I 1 

I lR 1 1"\ 1 



1\ Or;nt",Dn T " .. T(\~!C C::!~::-=':'~::: 
----~.r,~.~ .. ~_~,~ .. ~_.~.~.~.~_.~._~--------

ROLL C:\L1:. VC~S 

3/12/93 PiT) BILL NO. ___ H~B~4~____ NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Zook moved HB ~ DO PASS AS AMENDED 

Motion carried]6 2 

. I N.Al.f.E I .AYE I NO II 
REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR I X I , 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I v I I 
Deo FR~II=C:T RFRr:;~Ar::=! I x- I 
0 ......... I,.... "1.1. r ......... I. I X ·1 
l ... '-. , '-41"""1.', ~v~J..J 

I· I I OFO ROGER·J)EBRUYKER .X "_. I 

RE~, !~1ARJ I FISHER I v I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x- I I 
RFP RQYAI JOHNSON 

, 
x- I· I 

REP, ;-., IKE i<ADAS I X I I 
REP BeTTY I nil KASTrN I y I 
D .... a \. 1.I'A 0 .... "-' ML'''II 1111" I x I I .... . . -- . . _ ... .. 

I I I RFO ./ nmA ~!Ff SON X 

RFP RAY P!=rl( I I y 

Reo ~1:~ D v I (1/1 P C TCOC::()I\I I X I I 
RFP ,IOF Cl!fTI TrT I X I 
~Eo 

.. 
DAV!= l·IA 1'171= Nt:( 1= Tn I X- I 

R \\ .!co n Til \.f T SF M 0. 1\1 I y I 
p ca · T~M 7('\('\~" rUATD I X- I I 
.... 

I I 
I I I 
I lFi I ..., I 



Amendments to House Bill No. 314 
Second Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep. Raney 
For the Conunittee on Appropriations 

Prepared by Lee Heiman 
March 8, 1993 

1. Page 2, line 22. 
Strike.: subsection (1) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

2. Page 3, line 2. 
Strike: subsection (5) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

3. Page 3, line 8. 
Strike: subsection (11) in its entirety 

. Renumber: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 3, line 10. 
Strike: "AND" 

5. Page 3,' line 11. 
Following: "park" 

. Insert: ";" 

6. Page 3. 
Following: line 11 
Insert: "(12) Council Grove state park; 

(13) Beaverhead Rock state park; 
(14) Natural Bridge state park; and 
(15) Madison Buffalo Jump state park" 

7. Page 3, line 21. 
Following: "necessary" 
Insert: "access to" 

8. Page 4, line 22. 
Following: "[section 2]" 
Insert: ", except that the department may charge camping fees at 

Thompson Falls state park and Headwaters state park" 

., 



ROLL C:;LL VC~~ 

DA':::S_--=3 ..... 1 ..... 1..,.,2J-,1 ..... 9=3_---...,p""""''h BILL NO. HB ':l J L! NU~ER -------
MOTION: Rep. Wanzenried moved to adopt the amendments· Exhjbit 1 . 

Motion carried unanimously . 

. I NAl-f-E I An , 
NO II 

REP, ED GRADY J VI CHAIR 
. I ~ I I 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I I 
Deo FR 1\11= C::T R;:Rr.;SA r.;:=1 I x I 
O ... ~ I '"'''~ r_T"'\,,", I x I ., 
• ''- i I ...... Vl ,a, 'oJ V4.JJ..J 

I· x I I 0;:0 ROGER DEBRUYKER III_~ I 

REP, t1ARJ, FISHER I x I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I x I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON t x 

,. I 
REP. ~·1 IKE I<ADAS I y 1 I 
REP "RcTTY I nil KASTEN I x I 
f) ... ~ \. \./ •• D ... ":"\ ML",r" "1I'r I X I I 
.. I ...•. • -- • '-'" •• 

I I I REO ·1 HlnA "'!:=I SON x 
REO l(AY PcrK I x I I 
Reo ~11\ D v f III I PeTeo c::nr-.I I X I I 
RFP ,!O:= O'lT! TrT I x I 
G.EP'; 'nAVE lilA N7t= litO;: Tn I X I I 
f) \\ 
'co nT' , 1.( T S:::: M o.},J I X 

Or: o· T("IM 7("111~" ruo. TO I X .. - .. 
I I 
I I I 
I 18 I n 



IMPACT OF HB314 - - LOST REVENUE 

08:51 AM 



fI Ol')l1nOr1 r ,'''j'' T (Hie C::::!~::''::::::: 
----~.~j~.~ .. ~-~,~ .. ~-~,,~.~.~~~,,~~----------

ROLL C:\LI. veT::: 

DAT:::: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. HB 314 
----~~------~-

NU~ER --------
MOT!ON: Rep. Wanzenried moved HB 314 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Motion carrjed 17 

. I NAl-f-E I Av"·t:t ... ~ I NO II 
REP. En GRADY J VI CHAIR I ~ I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I '\T I I A 

OeD FR 1\11= ~T RFR~::;A ~FI 1 ..x / 

I),... ..... I ....... " r ~,..,,.., / X I ·1 
1 ~ '-.. I 'o.J\,J1 ,., ""~J..JJ.J 

I· X 1 1 
Ql=D RO(:;ER DEBRUYKER "-" . 
REP. !~1ARJ . FISHER I X 1 I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I X I / 

RFP ROYAl ,loHNsot'! I X /. I 
REP. ;-'11 KE I<ADAS I X I I 
REP Rt:'TTY I till KA STFN I I X I 
D,...,., \. 1.1 •• D ... ~ Mr"~"~'.l I X I I 
• -. I ...... -- .• - ....... 

/ I RFD ., HInA ~!E' SON ~ 

RFP RAY Perl( I '\T / I 
Reo ~1~DV I nu PeTeo~n"l I X I I 
RFP .Inl= ClllTI TrT I X I 
r1 ; ; 
~EP nAVl= l·IA "171= Nt:< 1= Tn I X I 
R \\ 
.~!= 0 n T I I l'IT~I=MIlN I X 

" . 
rUATD I Rco' T("\M 7("\f"\v X 

.. -, . 
I I 
I I 1 

I 17 I , I 



UNOFFICIAL GRAY DILL 

HOUSE BILL NO. 642 

INTRODUCED BY Raney & 75 co-sponsors 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT DIVERTING A PORTION OF THE 
PROCEEDS FROM THE LODGING FACILITY USE TAX TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
FISH, WILDLIFE, AND PARKS FOR USE BY 'PilE nON'PANA CONSERVA'PIOH CORPS 
FOR PARK MAINTENANCE; AMENDING SECTION 15-65-121, MCA; AND 
PROVIDING AN nmEDIA'PE EFFECTIVE DATE AND A RE'PROAC'PIVE 
APPLICABILI'PY DA'PE." 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 
section 1. Section 15-65-121, MCA, is amended to read: 
"15-65-121. Distribution of tax proceeds -- general fund loan 

authority. (1) The proceeds of the tax imposed by 15-65-111 must 
be deposited in an account in the state special revenue fund to the 
credit of the department of revenue. The department may spend from 
that account in accordance with an expenditure appropriation by the 
legislature based on an estimate of the costs of collecting and 
disbursing the proceeds of the tax. Before allocating the balance 
of the tax proceeds as provided in subsections (1) (a) through 
~1) (c), the department shall determine the expenditures by state 
agencies for in-state lodging for each reporting period and deduct 
4% of that amount from the tax proceeds received each reporting 
period. The amount deducted must be deposited in the general fund. 
The balance of the tax proceeds received each reporting period and 
not deducted pursuant to the expenditure appropriation or deposited 
in the general fund is statutorily appropriated, as provided in 17-
7-502, and must be transferred to an account in the state special 
revenue fund to the credit of the department of commerce for 
tourism promotion and promotion of the state as a location for the 
production of motion pictures and television commercials, to the 
Montana historical society, aftd to the university system, and to 
the department of fish, wildlife, and parks, as follows: 

(a) 1% to the Montana historical society to be used for the 
installation or maintenance of roadside historical signs and 
historic sites; 

(b) 2.5% to the university system for the establishment and 
maintenance of -a Montana travel research program; aftd 

(c) 6.5% to the department of fish, wildlife, and parks for 
the maintenance of facilities in state parks that have both 
resident and non-resident utilization, subject to [section 2 of 
this act]; 

fetlQl the balance of the proceeds as follows: 
(i) 75~ to be used directly by the-department of commerce; 
(i) 75 % to be used directly by the department of commerce; 
(ii) (il (ii) except as provided in SUbsection (1) (c) (iii) 

(ll fc) (ii) (1) (c) (iii), 25% to be distributed by the department to 
regional nonprofit tourism corporations in the ratio of the 



preceeds cellected in each teurism regien to. the 
cellected statewide; 

£XHIBIT. I 

:::r~~ 
~~ tetal prece~ 

(iii) (ii) (iii) if 25% ef the preceeds cellected annually 
within the limits ef a city er censelidated city-ceunty exceeds 
$35, 000, 50% ef the ameunt available fer distributien to. the 
regienal nenprefit teurism cerperatien in the regien where the city 
er censelidated city-ceunty is lecated is to. be distributed to. the 
nenprefit cenventien· and visiters bureau in that city er 
censelidated city-ceunty±= 

(iii) for each year of the hiennium. $500.000 to he 
transferred to an account in the state special revenue fund to the 
credit of the department of fish. \vildlife. and parles for use hy 
the Hontana conservation corps. primarily for the lna-i-lTtenance of 
state parles as provided in [section 21; ana-

(iv) the halance to he used directly hy the depar-anent-of· 
commerce. . 

(2) If a city er censelidated city-ceunty qualifies under 
this sectien fer funds but fails to. either recegnize a nenprefit 
cenventien and visiters bureau er submit and gain appreval fer an 
annual marketing plan as required in 15-65-122, then these funds 
must be allecated to. the regienal nenprefit teurism cerperatien in 
the regien in which the city er co.nselidated city-co.unty is 
lecated. 

(3) If a regienal nenpref it teurism cerperatio.n fails to. 
submit and gain appreval fer an annual marketing plan as required 
in 15-65-122, then these funds etherwise allecated to. the regienal 
nenpro.fit teurism cerperatien may be used by the department ef 
cemmerce fer to.urism premetien and premo.tien ef the state as a 
lo.catien fer the preductien o.f metio.n pictures and televisien 
cemmercials. 

(4) The department ef cemmerce may use general fund leans fer 
efficient implementatien ef this sectien." 

NEW SECTION. sectien 2. Department to· maintain parks from 
allocation of lodging facility use tax revenue. The department 

. shall use the funds previded under 15-65-121(1) (c) (iii) fer the 
maintenance ef state parks hy the Hontana conservation corps in--t:fi.e 
administrative regions \vithin the state. Funds remaining after 
maintenance proj ects have heen accomplished in a fiscal year may--he 
used for state parlE improvement proj ects in the administrative 
regions ;:ithin the state. that have beth resident and nen­
resident teurist usage. The department shall by July 1 ef each 
year repert to. the teurism advisery ceuncil en the identity and 
status ef all centracts er acti vi ties funded pursuant to. this 
sectio.n. 

NEW SECTION. sectien 3. Distribution of lodging facili ty use 
tax revenue to department of fish, wildlife, and parks. In each 
year ef the biennium, the ameunt specified in 15-65-121(1) (c) (iii) 
must be transferred to. an acco.unt in the state special revenue fund 
to. the credit ef the department ef fish, wildlife, and parks in 
equal quarterly installments. 

NEW SECTION. sectio.n 4. co.dificatio.n instructio.n. (Sectien 
2] is intended to. be cedified as an integral part ef Title 23, 
chapter 1, part 3, and the previsio.ns ef Title 23, chapter 1, part 



EXHIBIT. I 

. DAT~~ 3, apply to [section 2]. HiL ~ 
NEW SECTION. section 5. Effective date ~e~ 

applicability. [This act] is effective on July 1, 1993. passage and 
approval and applies retroactively, within the meaning of 1 2 109, 
to taKable transactions on or after April 1, 1993, 

-End-



ROLL C:"Lr. veT::: 

DA~::: ____ ~3~/~1~2"/_9~j~~p~rn BILL NO. ~H~B~6~4~2~ _____ NU~~ER ____________ _ 

MOT!ON: Rep. Grady moyed to adopt amendments to th~ Qray Bill 

Exhibit 1. 

Mot.ion ""::lrrie:>~ lh ? 
.. 

. I NAlK..E I An I NO II 
RE? ED GRADY) V, CHAIR I x I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I I 
Oc:o F(HII= C:T RFR~SA ~I=I I x I 

-. . 

I x I ·1 0 ....... I", •• , r,.,.,,,,,,,,--. 
'''' ..... ' & ...... ""' ... , .... ~J..IJ.J 

I· x I I QI=O RO(.;ER DEBRUYKER ''' __ I 

RE? !IARJ. FISHER I x I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON Ix I I 
REP Roy A I JOHNSON I X 

,. I 
REP. ~·1 IKE I<ADAS I x I I 
REP 'Rt:TTY I nil KA STFN I I x 
f) ... r") \. 1.1 .. 0 .... ",,\ Mr ,I\"I\., Ix I I 

. I ..... -- .. -., .... 
I I RFo .! T 1\ln~. ~II=I SON X 

RFP I?A y Pl=r K I I x I 
Pc:o ~1!1 OV I nr r PC:TC:O c: n/\r I v I 
RFP ,Inl= C'lIITI TrT Ix I 
~EP 

.. 
nAVF ~IAN7FNql= Tn Ix I 

Dc:o 
\ \ n. T t f '·IT SFMtHJ Ix I 

... 
r.w.ll. TO 

. Ix I Pc: n' Tn .... 7nr'lv 
.. - . . 

I I 
I I I 
I 1 f1 I "L I 



ROLL c.:u.z. veT::: 

DA~::: 3/J 2/93 
• i pm BILL NO. +II~B~e44~2------ NU~ER __________ __ 

MOTION: 

Motion carried'~ 3 

., NA¥..E 
1 an-: I NO il 

REP, En GRADY.I V, CHAIR 
1 I 1 y. 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I ::~ I 1 

Ot=c FRNI= ~T RER(';~A (.;:=1 1 x I 
D,.. .... I ...... I, r ..... """'"' I 1 x ·1 
" ... l , 

ROGER"DEBRUYKER I· I I Q:=c 
x "_" I 

REP. t1ARJ, FISHER 1 x I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I ," I I ..:"'-

REP ROYAl JOHNSON 1 "" I· I J"'-

REP, r-·1 IKE I<ADAS I x 1 I 
RFP "Rt:TTY I nIl KA STFN I I "" J. 

D"'n \. l'/'A 0 ... ", Mr, f1"~"l I ," I I 
. _. I ..••. -- ........ 

I I Rl=c ., T NnA ~IF' SON "" "'" 

RFP RAY Pl=r:K I I x I 
Qt:o ~hp"; I f"11 Pt:"jt:o~nM I ," I I 
RFP ,IOF ClIITI'TfT I "'" 1 J 

I") '.;-
:FP nAVI= J.lAN7l=t{RETn I x I 
R \\ 

1=0 Thr r HTSl=MlI...M I X I 
Ot= o' T"M 7"f"~" rUA ID I "" I I .... 

I I 
I I I 
I It:; I '".:l I 



ROLL C:;Lz. veT::: 

DAT::: __ -=3~/~1=2~/a~J3~ __ ~p~.m~. BILL NO. ~~~2~6_5 ________ NU~ER 

MOTION: Ren. Henaban mmTod H2 65 DO PAaa 

Motion carried 13 - 5 

'1 NAY..!: I i\Y:E I NO II 
REP, En GRADY.I V, CHAIR I x I , 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I I 
Oeo FRr-.II=~T R~Rr:;~Ar:;1=1 I x I 
0 ...... I" .. ~ r,...T"'\~ I x I ., 
~\~, , -...JVIU, ~~""",,.l...J 

I· I I Or:o ROGER DEBRUYKER x t ~_. I 

REP. !~1ARJ . FISHER I x I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x I I 
RFP ROYAl ,loHN~oN I x I· I 
REP, f·' IKE I<ADAS I I x I 
REP "RI=TTV I nl I KA STFN I I x 
D ... r:l \. 1.loA o,...~ M~"I\ 111\" I x I I 
. . I ..... -- .• - ...... 

I I R 1=0 ·1 T NnA "IFI Sn}i x 

REP nAY DFrK I x I I 
Reo ~hpv I nil PeT>=O~nl\l I , 

y I 
RFP .IOF ClIITI TrT I x I 
D.EP 

.. 
DAVI= HA ~17FI\IQc Tn I I x 

Rco \' nT' , \.fT~FMo.M I JC. 

Oeo' T ('1M 7 ('In~' 'Cu 11 TO I x .. - .. 
I I 
I I I 
I 13 I c:; I 



f\ DrJnf"\DrJ T "'7' T (HIe' c::!!?:!:: :' r:::: ::: .. .' _ i .. -' ..... -...... 

ROLL CALL VCT~ 

DATS 3/12/93 p.m. BILL NO. HB 657 NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Fisher moved to take HB 657 off the Table 

Motioo carrjed 12 6 

. I NJUf-E I AV';' ...... I NO II 
REP, En GRADY J VI CHAIR I I X I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I y I I 
OC:C FRIIII=<::T Ri=Rh:::;AJ~r=! I X I 
0.- .... !~ .. , r_,.....~ I I X ·1 
.,\.-, l "o.J "'-" ,'1 -....,~4.JJ.J 

I· I I Of=O ROGER DEBRUYKER X "_. I 

REP, f1ARJ, FISHER I X I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP Roy A r IOHNSON I X I· I 
REP, r1 IKE I<ADAS I X I I 
REP Rt::"TTY I nil k'A STFN I I .X 

D.-,.., \. I.l' A 0.-.,..., Me:." II. , 'f!... ~L I I X I 
• -. I ...•. • -- .. - .... , • 

I I I RFO ., ninA ~1f=1 ~nN x 

Rf=p I(A y Pl=rx I I X I 
Pl=C ~1!lpV I r1I1 Pt:"Tt:"C<::nr-.r I y I I 
REP , In f= t:l11 T' T r T I I y 

~EP 
.. 

nAVf= 1·IAIII7 i=/IIPf=Tn I I v 

R \1 l=C Th I I 1'1r~rMAM I x 

Dc: c· T("\M 7("\(,,~" rUA TP I v 
.... 

I I 
I I I 
I 1 ? I I 

OJ 



Amendments to House Bill 657 
First Reading Copy 

Prepared by Department of Justice 

1. Page 1, line 6. 
Following: "ACT" 
strike: "ELIMINATING THE" 

2. Page 1, line 7. 
strike: "REQUIREMENT THAT" 
Insert: "ALLOWING" 

3. Page 1, line 7. 
Following: "GENERAL" 
Insert: "TO CHARGE A FEE TO" 

4. Page 1, line 9. 
Following: "DATE" 
strike: remainder of line 9 and line 10 through "DATE" 

5. Page 2, line 21. 
Following: .. (6) 
Insert: .. to give an op~n~on in writing to the legislature or 
either house of the legislature, to any state officer, board, or 
commission, to any county attorney, to the city attorney of any 
city or town, and to the board of county commissioners of any 
county of the state when required upon any question of law relating 
to their respective offices. The attorney general shall give any 
such opinion within 3 months following the date it is requested 
unless the attorney general certifies in writing to the requesting 
party that the question is of sufficient complexity to require 
additional time. If an opinion issued by the attorney general 
conflicts with an opinion issued by a city attorney, county 
attorney, or an attorney employed or retained by any state officer, 
board, commission, or department, the attorney general's opinion 
is controlling unless overruled by a state district court or the 
supreme court. The attorney general may assess a reasonable fee 
to the requesting party to defray the costs associated with 
responding to the request. The fees collected shall be deposited 
in the general fund." 

6. Page 3, line 12. 
Following: "+1+" 
Insert: .. (7)" 

7. Page 3, line 14. 
Following: "f8+" 
Strike: "m.. .. 
Insert: II ( 8) " 



fI Donnon T :'"'j' T ('Hie C8Z~:::'':':::::: 
-----.~j~.~ .. ~_Ti~.~ .• ~ .. ~.~.~-~ .. ~_-----------

ROLL C:;LI, veT:::: 

DATS 3/12/93 pm B ILL NO. H ...... B .......... u..6 ..L.5 7.L--____ _ NU~ER ------
MOTION: Rep. Wiseman moved to adopt amendments, Ex~ibit 1 

Motion carried 10 - 8 

'j mY..E 
, 

i\TI! I NO II 
REP, ED GRADY.I V, CHAIR , I X 

, 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE , 
X 

, , 

Oco FR ~11= <::T RFR(';SA (.;FI 
, , I 

X I 

I),.. .... I,... .. ~ r_T">. ..... 
, I X 

., 
I'~' , 'oJ \,J I." _ '""::J.J~J ,. I I Q!=o ROGER DEBRUYKER y "_. I 

REP, !1ARJ, FISHER 
, 

y 
, , 

REP, JOHN JOHNSON I y I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I y I· I 
REP I f-., IKE I<ADAS I x 

, I 
RFP "Rt=TTV I nu KASTEN I I y 

Den" 1.I'A 0""-:"1 Mc-""IIi\" I I v I . ,~. ....... -- .. - ... 
I I R!=o ·1 T "inA ~I!=I SON X 

R!=p RAY pl=r!( 
, I X I 

Pt::o ~1 LI. D v I nil Pt::Tt::O <::nr-.I I X I I 
RFP .In!= C111TI TrT I , 

y 

~E?;;'nAV~ J.lAN7FNPFTD I X I 
R!=o 

\ \ n T 1 r j·lr S::Mo.N I I I y 

... 
rWo.TD I I OC-D' Ti"'M 7i"'f"IV v 

.. - .. 
I I 
I 

, I 
I 10 

, 
Q I 



ROLL C:\LL veT:': 

DATS_---'3 /'-1_2-""/......;9;...;;;3'--_=p~. m",-,,' B ILL NO. HB 657 NU~ER ------
MOTION: Rep. Kadas moved HB 657 DO PASS AS AMENDED 

Motion carried 11 - 6 

. I NA¥-E I AV~ .-. .. I NO II 
REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR I I X I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
OCO FRj\JI= ~T Rt=Rh~A r::1=1 I I PASS 

.. 

I I ·1 I) ........ I,... f r_'M","" y 
.'l-o. I .....,...." ••• ""'V.L.JJ.,.J 

I· I I 01=0 ROGER DEBRUYKER X 1\_. t 

RE?, ~~1AR J , FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x I I 
REP Roy A I JOHNSON I X 

,. I 
REP, r-'1 IKE I<ADAS I X I I 
REP "RcTTY I nIl KA STFN I I X I 

,. 
D .... ,., 1.1.~ 0..-""'\ "'1r-"" 01/\., I I X I 
. . I ...•. • -- ., ...... 

I I I R 1=0 ·1 HlnA ~11=! ~nN x 

RFP RAY Ps=rx 
, I x I 

Pco ~1.~ov I nIl PCTcO~n~1 I X I I 
REP ,lnF ClIIT! TrT I I x I 
~EP 

. , 
nAVF 1·IA N7FNqF Tn I I I X 

-<1lF_o 
\ \ 

nrrr './r ~:= M I\t-J I X I 
Pc o· TI"IM 7rv'''~'' rWIlTO I X .... 

I I 
I I I 
I 11 I c:. I 



ROLL C?LJ:. veT:::: 

DA~:::: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. --'"H ..... B""--""3 ..... 1 ___ NU~.ER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Cobb moved HB 31 Tabled 

Motion carried unanimously . 

. , NAY..E I i\V'l:I ....... I NO II 
REP. En GRADY) VI CHAIR I X I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
OCO FRr-.lI=ST RFR(:;SA(:;I=I I y I 
I),... .... I"", ,., r_T""\ ...... I X I ·1 
• ~ "- • I _VI,., ""'~4.J",.I 

I· I I Qi=0 ROGER DEBRUYKER X "_0 I 

REP. t1ARJ. FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROY,!lt JOHNSON I X 

,. I 
REP. r--1r KE I<ADAS . I X I I 
RFP "P.;;TTY I nil k'ASTI=N I X I 
0 ... ,.., \. l,I'A 0 ... 1'"\ Mr"" "AU I ~ I I 
.-. I .,.... -- .. - ..... 

I I I RFO ., HlnA ~Ii=' snN x 

RFP RAY Pl=rK I x I I 
0;;0 ~111pv 1011 PCT;;0<::.n1\1 I X I I 
RFP ,I()I= ClllT' TrT I X I 
f) ,; 

o· • 

I I :FP nAVi= j.IAN7 I=NQI=Tn X 

R \\ 
,11=0 n T I I \·1 T _<;,FM A.t-l 

, 
X I I 

Oce' TI"'M 71"'(,\~" _CU...o..1D 
, 

x-
, I 

.. - .. '/ 

I I 
I I I 
I 18 I Q I 



ROLL c:u.r. veT::; 

DAT::; __ ~3~/~1_2~/~9~3 __ ~p~m~ BILL NO. HB J J 5 NU~ER ------
MOTION: Rep. Cobb moved HE 115 Tabled 

Motion carried 11 - 6 

'1 NA¥..E I An I NO II 
RE?, En GRADY) V, CHAIR I x I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I I 
Dec FR /'.11= ~T RFR~~A ~FI I X I 
1] ........ ·1,.. .. , r,..,."," I 1 X ·1 
.'i-.' , '-oJ""", a" ""~J..JJ.~ ,. I I GFe ROGER DEBRUYKER X " __ I 

RE?, t1ARJ, FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROYAl IOHNSON I I· X I 
REP, r-·i IKE I<ADAS I X I I 
REP "Rt:TTY I IIU KA. STEN I I X 

D'- 13 \' 1.1 .. 0.-""\ 1141'"',,11 1111" I I X I 
. 'I ....... -- ,.-. .. 

I I RFC ., T I\JnA ~IFI snN X 

RFP f(AY Pt:rK I y I I 
Rt:"o ~1!1cv I f"11 Pt:"Tt:O~nM I I X I 
REP ,1111= C11ITI TrT 1 I X 

~EP 
.. 

nAVF j.lA N7t: Nq F Tn I X I 
Rt:"c 

\ \ Th, , H T s.t: M tI 1\/ I X I 
... 

rUtile I x 1 I OeD' T('\M 7('\('\ V 
. . -. . 

I I 
I 1 I 
I 11 I h 



ROLL C~LL veT::: 

DAT::: __ -=3~/~1~2/~9~3 __ ~p~m~_ BILL NO. HB 514 NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Bardanouve movee HB 514 Tabled 

Motion carried 17 - 1 

., NA¥..E I i\TI! I NO II 
REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR I X I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
Oco FR~II=~T RFR~S,A~FI I X I 
0 ....... I,"" ,~ r",..,.., I X I ., 
.\"-" I "-I'J.,., \JV:4.J~J ,. I I QI=O ROGER DEBRUYKER X .'_. I 

REP, t1ARJ, FISHER I X 
, I 

REP, JOHN JOHNSON I y I I 
REP ROYAr .loHNSON 

, 
X I· , 

REP, r-., IKE I<ADAS I X I I 
REP RCTTY I (")1' K,A STE N I X I 
!,) .... ,., \. l'/'A D .... ~ Mr'IIIIII_' I X I I 
• _. t •.••••• -- •• - ...... 

I , 
_REo ./ T ND,A \IEI SON X 

RFP RAY Pt=(,1< I y 
, I 

Dco ~1~ov I nil PCTCO~n/l1 I X 
, I 

REP ,jnl= /'.lIlT I' T('T I I X 

~Eo 
.. 

nAVI= J.lA 1'-17t= N~ F Tn I I X 

R \' .1=0 fhl I HT~::M~j\J I X I 
Oeo' T/"'IM 7/"'1f1~" [UfLlO I X I 
.... 

I , 

I I I 
I 17 I 1 

, 



ROLL C?.L:L:. veT::: 

BILL NO. ~H~B~5~J~7~_____ NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. Peterson moved HB 517 po pASS 

. I IDUt..3 I ~Y:E I NO II 
REP. ED GRADY; VI CHAIR I X 

REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE 

! X ·1 

I· X 

REP. MARJ. FISHER 1 X 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON I X 

RFP RnYAl IOHNSON 
,

• 'V' .. \, 

REP I r-·1 IKE !<ADAS 

....... -- .. - ... 
R F 0 ., Hin A '" F' ~ () N I X 

I X 

I v 

I v 

I v I 
I v I 

.. -, . 

I 13 1 4 



ROLL CALL veT:=: 

DA~:=: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. HB 609 NUMBER 
--~~~---- ------------

MOTION: Rep. Wanzenried moved HB 609 DO PASS 

. I NA}(-E I i\~ I NO II 
RE? ED GRADY) V, CHAIR I I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVe I I I 
OeD FRflfl=<::T RFR(.;SA(';l=f I I 
0 ....... I ..... " ,"",..,.""" I , ., 
1',,-, , ...... ....., . " , """'-J~ • .,1 ,. I I OF::> ROGER DeBRUYKER "-- . 
REP. f1ARJ. FISHER I , I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I I I 
REP ROYAJ JOHNSON I I· I 
REP. r-., IKE I<ADAS I I I 
RFP "RcTTY I nIl I(A STFN I I 
D .... .., ,. 1 • .1.~ o """l"'\ f.1r: 'll~ I 'A ~t I I I 
• -. t ..... -- .. _ ....... 

I I RFO ./ T f\lnA ~IFI SON 

RFP RAY Pt=rK I I I 
Reo ~111 0 v I n.1L PeTeo <:: . .0.1\1 I I I 
RFP .10F ClIITI TrT I I 
r; ';';' 
:FP nAV¢ j.1AN7I=flJQI= Tn I I 

Reo ' \ 11. T I I l'Ir~MIUl I I 
Oeo' T,",,,, 7M'I~" rUA TO I I 
.. -. 

I I 
I I I 
I I I 



ROLL C:li.r. veT::: 

DA'!'::: 3 / J2 / 93 , ; 
BILL NO. HB 609 N~~ER ____________ __ 

MOTION: Rep. Wanzenried moved to amend HB 609 to insert· "The 
investigative functions that rulemaking may a-ddress are 
limited to the factfindinq responsibilities of inyesti~ators and 
the search and seizure functions associated with illegally stored 
or transported alcoholic beverages or tobacco products." Motion 
carried unanimouslY. 

I Ni\}C..E I Ay;J I NO 

REP. En GRADY J V, CHAIR I v I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I 
Oeo F ~H.fl= ~T Ri=R r:; S A r:;;::l I x I 
0 ....... 1 ....... 11. r,..,.T"\"f"'\ I x 1 
l ~~, & ...... v .. ,' ""'....,4,.,i-4J 

I- I 0;=0 ROGER DEBRUYKER x "_. f 

REP, f"1ARJ, FISHER I x I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x I 
REP ROYAL JOHNSON I X 

,. 

REP. ~,~ IKE I<ADAS I x I 
RFP 'ReTTY I nil KASTFN I x I 

" 1.1 •• 0..-':"'\ Mr"l1 "II., I v I Dr-:n 
,'~' -- , ,-"', .. 

I I RFO ., HlnA ~IFI snN x 

RFP fhy Pl=rl<' I x I 
Reo ~1~DV 11'111 PCTCO C::fil\1 I v- I 
RFP ,Inl= ClI1T1 TrT I X I 
f) . \; 

nAVI= J.I A N71= 1\/ Q 1= T n I y I ~FP 

R \\ 
,1;=0 fhl I HT c::eM,HI I X 

OeD' T"M 7"'~1~" ruo. TO I y 
. . - .. 

I 1 

I I 
I :8 I ('\ 

II 
I 
I 

-I 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

I 

I 
I 

I 
I 
I 

I 
I 



ROLL CALL veT:::: 

BILL NO. ~a~S~6~O~9~--__ NU~ER ____________ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Wanzenried moved HB 609 DO PASS AS AMiW~i~ 

Motion carried 17 1 

., NA}f.E I An! I NO II 
RE? En GRADY J V, CHAIR I --.X I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I ~ I I 
OCO FR1I11=C:::T RFR~SA~1=1 I X I 
0 ........ 

'''''''1 I 

r_~""", I X I ·1 . ~ "- , , 
ROGERwnEBRUYKER I· I I QI=O X "_ .. 

RE? f1ARJ. FISHER I X I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I y. I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I --'< I· I 
REP. ;-., IKE I<ADAS I -Y I I 
RF=p 'Rc-, I y I nil KA STFN I X I 
D ..... .., ,. 1.1 .. 0 ..... ""1 Mr"IIIIII" I X I I 
•• t •.•••• -- ........ 

I I R 1=0 ·1 ninA ~IF' SON v 
.I\. 

RFP RAY PI=CK I X I I 
Pco ~1~ ov lOll PCTCOC::: .. D.N I x I I 
RFo ,In!= CI'IT! TfT I y I 
~F? 

. , 
nAVI= HA 11171= Nt:;! 1= Tn I I X 

RI=O 
\ \ 

Thl I HTSFMA~I I v 

I 
.. 

.... 
[w.lLIO PCO ' T("IM 70QV v 

.... ./ 

I I 
I I I 
I 1""L I I 

.I. 



ROLL CALI. VCT~ 

DA~::: ~/12/93 pm B ILL NO. -MR~~---\30G-3-544 ___ _ NU~ER 

MOTION: Rep. DeBruycker moved HB 654 DO pASS. 

Motion carried 13 - 5 

. I N:A}(-E I ~n I NO II 
Rr-p En GRADY J VI CHAIR I I I c. , 

X 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I x I 
Oep FeHII:: C:::T R;:RhSA (':l=l I x I 

- I I ·1 0 ... ,", I ...... '-~ r_"f"I""'" X 
I ~_j I 

'OJ V I " t ""-'I ~.,.; J.J 

I· x I I Ql=P ROGER DEBRUYKER "_0 • 

RE~, !~1ARJ , FISHER I x I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I x I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I x I· I 
REP, ~·i IKE I<ADAS I I x I 
RFP 'RcTTY 1 1111 !(A._STEM I x I 
D ... " \. 1./ •• D ... ~ Mr:-"I\"I\~' I I x I 
· ,-. i ..... __ •• _ .. \,1 •• 

I I I RFO ·1 Tr-.lnA ~!1=1 SON X 

RFP RAY Pl=rK I x I I 
Reo thpv I nIl PCTt:O c:::nr-I I x I I 
RFP .ln1= ClllTl TrT I I y. 

J') ;; 

:FP nAV1= 1'~~17;: NQ 1= Tn I X I 
D \\ 
· 'l=D n T I I HrC::::=MIlM I v 

... 
rUIlTP I I Pc O' T"M 7 n nv X · .- .. . 

I I 
I I I 
I 13 I C) I 



ROLL C:;LL veT:::: 

DATS 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. _ ~....I....4..~;l.------,_~_ 
_ .... H-.&;\B--I"l.;6 5,.J..;.5 ____ NU!!EER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Grady mmrpo HB 651::: TABT.FD 

Rep. Grady withdrew the motion 

., NA¥..E . I i\y;'! I NO II 
REP. En GRADY) VI CHAIR I I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
Dco FRf\II=<::T RFR~SA~F! I I 
I) ....... I .... , ~~ r~'I"\"" I I . I 
, ~ '"- ~ I -v.,., ....,.~~J...I 

I· I I QFO ROGER DEBRUYKER ,, __ I 

REP. f1ARJ. FISHER I I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I I· I 
REP. ;-., IKE I<ADAS I I I 
RFP 'Rt:TTY I nl I KA STFN I I 
D ... ,., \. 1.llA D,..~ MC:~L~"l\l_1 I I I 
. _. I ..... • -- .. - ...... 

I I I RFO ·1 Tl\JnA ~IFI SON 

RFP RAY PcrK' I I I 
Occ ~11'l0v 1 nil PCTco<::nM I I I 
RFP .IoF (jIITI TrT I I 
I':l :;. 
:FP nAVl= H.AN7FNQF Tn I I 

Rco 
\1 

Thr r HT ~cML\r.J I I I 
Pc o· T/"IM7/"1(',~" rUA TO I J .... 

I I 
I I I 
I I I 



ROLL C:;LL ve'I'::: 

BILL NO. ~H~B~6_5_5 _______ NU~ER ____________ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Bardanouve made a substitute motion to Do Pass. 

Rep. Bardanouve withdrew the motion. 

I N.A¥-E . I ?,.'V"I:'I ....... I NO il 
REP, ED GRADY) V, CHAIR I I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
OCO FRt-Ir= ~T R;=R~S~ r.:r=! I , 

I),.... .... I", , " r,...,~~ I I ·1 
I'~' , 

ROGER'"'fjEBRUYKER I· I I 0;=0 "_ .. 
RE?, f1ARJ, FISHER I I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I ,. I 
REP, r-., IKE I<ADAS I I I 
RFP R r=nY I nIl K A S T t N I I 
D,....,., \. 1./ •• 0,....""'1 ML''''' I '1\ ., I I I 
•• t ..••••• -- •• - •••• 

I I I RFO ·1 n./nA ~IFI SON 

RFP RAY Pr=rl( I I I 
Rco ~111 0 v I nil PCTCO <::nl\l I I I 
RFP .JnF ClIITI· Tr T I I 
~EP;' DAVr= 1·1A N7r= Nt:( r= Tn I I 
[Jr=o 

\ \ 

nTiI \·/rSEMll.1\1 I 
Dc o· T("\M 7("1("~" rUA TO I I 
.. - .. . 

I I 
I I I 
I I I 



f\ oonf')pn r ;i 'j'" T n~lC: C8!~:::'':::::::::: 
.J •• '_ I ....... _ .• _ 

ROLL c:u.z. veT:::: 

DAT~ __ ~3_/~]~2~/9~3~ ______ BILL NO. -A~~~-4~9~~~---- NU~ER __________ __ 

MO'l'ION: Rep. Grady moved to Table HB 492 

Motion carried 17 - 1 

., NJUf-E I An I NO II 
RE? En GRADY J V, CHAIR I x I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVe I x I \ 

Dco FRM:=~T Rt=Rr.;~Ar.;l=1 \ x I 
. - I I ·1 0 ....... I ..... ,~, r ,...,., .... X 

I\~' l ...,v,." _'W~ • ..I 

I· I \ 
Ot=o ROGER DeBRUYKER x "-' , 

RE? !~1ARJ , FISHER I x I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x I \ 

REP ROYAl JOHNSON \ x \. I 
REP, r-·1 IKE I<ADAS I x \ I 
RFP "RcTTY I nl r k'A ~TFN I x I 
!) .... n \. 1.I'A D .... "!"\ Mt:\f" "1\', I x I I . ,_. ..... . -- .. -. .. 

\ \ Rt=o ./ T r--JnA ~IF' snN x 
RFP RAY P:=rl( I x I \ 

Pco '1AOV I Ii! 1 PCTCO ~n"r I x I \ 

RFP ,In:= (')"ll T r T \ x \ 

n :; 
:EE nAVl= 1·IAN7 l=1\tQl= Tn I I x 

!iF 0 
\ \ 

1< T r r HTS::M£lN I y 
... 

rUATO I Pc D' T("\M 7("\f"'\v y 
.. -.. . 

I I 
I I I 
I 17 \ 1 



ROLL CAL:;:' veT::: 

DAT::: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. ....HB"""'--S .... 8 ...... 6"--___ NU~ER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Wiseman moved to Table HB 586 

Motion carried unanimously. 

I NA}!'..:E I AY~ I NO II 
REP. ED GRADY J VI CHAIR I x I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I ..x I I 
OeD F R ,,11= t::T Ri=RGSA r-i=1 I ¥" I 

I v I ·1 I) ... "" I,... "J~ r_""",,, J\. 

I ~ to- .I I "'-1""'-11." v~~J." 

I· I I Qr=o ROGER DEBRUYKER 
~ "-- . 

RE? f1ARJ. FISHER I X I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I v I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I v 

,. I .\. 

REP. ;-.j IKE I<ADAS I X I 1 

Rr=p 'Rt=TTY I (lU KA£TEJ"- I X I 
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MOTION: Rep. Ber~sage' moved to Table HB 601 

Motion failed on a tie vote 
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DATS 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. HB 483 
-~.;;...;;..;~---

NU}I..:9ER -------
MOTION: Rep. Royal Johnson moved HB 483 off the Table. 

Motion carried 14 - 4 
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DAT::: 3/12/93 pm BILL NO. ....H ...... B~4 .... 8 .... '3 ___ NU~ER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Royal Johnson moved HB 483 DO PASS 

Motion carried 13 - 5 
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MOT!ON: Rep. Peterson moved HB 660 DO PASS 
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Arizona Guard 
readies program 
to train dropouts 
By Paul Davenport 
The Associated Press 

Arizona is among 10 states whose 
National Guard units are preparing 
federally funded training programs for 
high-school dropouts. 

The programs are intended to take 
advantage of the military's expertise 
in training and instruction while 
helping the youths turn their lives 
around, said Col. Richard Drinen of 
the Arizona Air National Guard. 

Congress has approved funding for 
the programs, he said, but Arizona 
and the other nine states are awaiting 
final go-ahead from the Department 
of Defense. 

"They keep telling us the money is 
right around the corner," Drinen said 
Friday. 

Officials expect the program to 
begin in April, he added. . 

Other states planning dropout­
training programs - known as 
National Guard Youth Corps, or 
Project Challenge - arc Arkansas, 
Connecticut, Georgia, Illinois, Louisi­
ana, Maryland, New York, Oklahoma 
and West Virginia. 

The Arizona program's first-year 
cost of $2.5 million will come entirely 
from the federal government, Drinen 
said. 

He gave this description of the 
operation: 

The program will be housed in 
vacant barracks and other facilities at 
Williams Air Force Base in Mesa, and 
the instructors, counselors and other 
staff members will consist of former 
Guard members and retirees. 

Plans call for the program to have 
100 participants at a time, with two 
five-month sessions each year. 

During that time, participants will 
remain at the camp "24 hours a day, 

seven days a week," although they can 
participate in community-service and 
education projeds away from the 
camp. 

Participants will receive classroom 
training and other instruction in­
tended to help them earn high-school 
or general-equivalency diplomas. 

Participants will be allowed visitors 
only during the final month of their 
session. Removing them from friends 
and family is part of the discipline. 

Participants will wear unifonns, 
but in civilian, not military, styles. 

Those enrolling in the program will 
have to be recent dropouts who have 
completed about three years of high 
school. They can't have court pro­
ceedings pending against them when 
they enroll, though past juvenile 
records won't block enrollment. 

When the program begins, partici­
pants will be sought through mailings 
to school districts across the state, and 
screenings will be conducted in 
Flagstaff, Phoenix and Tucson. 

Upon completion of the program, 
each participant can qualify for a 
$1,700 stipend, which could be used 
for college tuition or job-training 
expenses. 

Enrollees will have to pass the 
standard physical exams given Air 
Force recruits, but the Guard does not 
consider the program a recruiting 
tool, but as a community service that 
indirectly benefits the milita.ry by 
raising the general population's educa­
tion level, Drinen said. 

Williams is scheduled to close next 
fall as part of the military's downsiz­
ing, but the Guard's program will 
remain, "realizing that we then will be 
dealing with whoever ends up owning 
Williams Air Force Base," Drinen 
said. 
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ROLL C:\Li:. veT::: 

DA~::: ____ ~3~/~1~2;~/9~3~---- BILL NO. HB 660 NU~ER ------
MOTION: Rep. Grady moved HB 660 pass for the day with the 

consensus of the committee. 
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MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 

Call to Order: By REP. TOM ZOOK, CHAIRMAN, on March 15, 1993, at 
3:00 P.M. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Tom Zook, Chairman (R) 
Rep. Ed Grady, Vice Chairman (R) 
Rep. Francis Bardanouve (D) 
Rep. Ernest Bergsagel (R) 
Rep. John Cobb (R) 
Rep. Roger Debruycker (R) 
Rep. Marj Fisher (R) 
Rep. John Johnson (D) 
Rep. Royal Johnson (R) 
Rep. Mike Kadas (D) 
Rep. Betty Lou Kasten (R) 
Rep. Red Menahan (D) 
Rep. Linda Nelson (D) 
Rep. Ray Peck (D) 
Rep. Mary Lou Peterson (R) 
Rep. Joe Quilici (D) 
Rep. Dave Wanzenried (D) 
Rep. Bill Wiseman (R) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Terry Cohea, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
Mary Lou Schmitz, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 97 

Executive Action: HB 563; HB 97; HB 75; HB 674; HB 675; HB 
676; HB 677; HB 601; HB 647; HB 376; HB 
370 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 563 

Motion/Vote: REP. COBB MOVED TO AMEND HB 563. EXHIBIT 1 Motion 
carried unanimously. 
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Motion/Vote: REP. COBB MOVED HB 563 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

HEARING ON HB 97 

An act appropriating stripper-well payments contained in the 
federal special revenue fund to the Department of Natural 
Resources and Conservation; authorizing the issuance of general 
obligation bonds to fund the state building energy conservation 
program; approving energy conservation and lighting retrofit 
projects for fiscal years 1994 and 1995. 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: REP. JOE QUILICI, House District 
71, Butte, introduced HB 97 by request of the Department of 
Natural Resources and Conservation (DNRC). He explained the bi.11 
appropriated stripper-well payments for energy conservation 
bonds. In 1989, legislation was passed for the state buildings 
energy conservation program. The program sells general 
obligation bonds and uses bond proceeds to do energy-efficient 
conservation projects in state facilities. He said projects are 
designed to produce short-term savings to the state while bonds 
are repaid; when bonds are retired in ten years, the state 
realizes even greater savings through the remaining life of the 
improvements. He reported energy retrofitting had been completed 
at the Montana School for the Deaf and Blind, SRS Building, 
Center for the Aged, and University of Montana. This spring the 
state will sell $1.7 million in bonds to fund retrofit projects 
at the Eastmont Human Services Center, Pine Hills School for 
Boys, and Cogswell Building. He claimed the legislation saved 
the state a great deal of money in reduced energy costs. He 
reported he had amendments to ensure legislative oversight of the 
retrofitting projects. 

Proponents' Testimony: Tom Livers, Department of Natural 
Resources and Conservation, explained the state sells general 
obligation bonds to finance energy-efficiency improvements. He 
said that savings realized through the improvements exceeded the 
costs of operating the program. He said each session the DNRC 
identifies conservation projects for legislative approval; HB 97 
includes the projects for approval for the next biennium. He 
distributed information about the program which showed the 
reduction in fuel use in the SRS Building and illustrated the 
projected savings from HB 97. EXHIBIT 1 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: REP. ROYAL 
JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers how long the department would count on 
stripper-wells to finance the program. Mr. Livers said actually 
the oil overcharge payments used for the program were carry-over 
funds from previous authorization. He said the oil overcharge 
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money had provided the initial seeding for the program. Mr. 
Livers explained that when the program was first designed in 
1989, the department had looked for a mechanism which would allow 
them to continue to re~lize benefits from the initial investment. 
He said rather than setting up a grant option from the stripper­
well oil funds, they set up a bond finance program. He said the 
first round of projects had been financed by the oil overcharge 
moneYi savings from the projects would cover the debt service on 
the second round of projects. Thus, the state will always fund 
the debt service on subsequent rounds; and in so doing, the state 
will have a positive cash flow. 

REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers whether the department still had 
funds from the stripper-wells. Mr. Livers said the initial funds 
from the stripper-wells were used to pay engineering costs of the 
retrofit projects in the first-round projects at Warm Springs and 
the University of Montana. REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers whether 
that money would be replaced. Mr. Livers said savings from 
completed projects were funneled into a debt service account and 
would pay the debt service on bonds sold this spring. In other 
words, those projects would carry the cost of the next round of 
improvements. He said the $100,000 in HB 97 was money left over 
from the $500,000 which was initially authorized when the program 
was created in 1989. He said the department had been very frugal 
in its spending. He reported in the first biennium $100,000 had 
been spent; he said another $300,000 had been spent in the last 
biennium; and $100,000 would be spent in the next biennium. 

REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers how many bonds were currently 
outstanding in the program. Mr. Livers said no bonds had been 
issued as yeti this spring would be the first issuance of bonds. 
He explained because the Department of Institutions buildings 
were the first chosen for retrofitting and because there was some 
question of the future use of buildings in Warm Springs and 
Boulder, DNRC had decided it was not a good investment to issue 
bonds for improvements to those buildings. Therefore, overcharge 
monies were used to fund the improvements. He said the 
department was making every effort to ensure the program would 
operate as a profit center for the state. 

REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers whether he was involved with the 
$5.5 million heating project at Montana State University (MSU). 
Mr. Livers responded that initially he had not been involved; he 
said recently they had determined the project could be 
incorporated into the retrofit program and an amendment had been 
drafted. He said, however, there were some unanswered questions 
which made it premature for making recommendations to the 
legislature; he suggested the MSU project might be included in 
the next issuance of bonds. REP. JOHNSON asked Mr. Livers to 
clarify that MSU might not complete the project before the next 
legislative session. REP. QUILICI responded that because there 
were so many unanswered questions about the self-generation 
project, MSU may not be doing the project. He said there were 
also questions about using 20-year bonds rather than 15-year 
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bonds. REP. JOHNSON asked REP. QUILICI whether he was 
comfortable with the situation given that MSU had 43 buildings to 
heat and the system had broken down twice in less than a year. 
REP. QUILICI noted the. MSU project had nothing to do with HB 97. 
He said he had asked the MSU president why they had not come in 
with a bill for the heating system. His answer was that they had 
concluded an interim committee would be set up to plan a self­
generation project for MSU and hoped the current heating plant 
would survive until then. 

REP. WISEMAN asked REP. QUILICI how many more projects the state 
had and when the next series of bonds were scheduled. He 
suggested with interest rates so low, now would be the time to 
issue bonds for other projects. REP. QUILICI referred to the 
agency for a list of projects under consideration. He said prior 
to s~arting projects, the agency would want to do an engineering 
analysis to ensure that projects would result in savings. Mr. 
Livers agreed with REP. WISEMAN that this was an excellent time 
to issue bonds. He reported they would be opening bonds on March 
30 and expected to sell 10-year bonds yielding between 4.5% and 
4.8%. He said the department was moving as much as possible and 
noted a provision in HB 97 authorized them to act more quickly. 
He said the original plan was to have one bond issuance each 
biennium, but they were trying to speed up the process and start 
as many projects as were ready. He reported that in addition to 
the projects in the packet, the department was looking at 30 
other projects. He explained they were pushing the lighting 
retrofit projects because of an opportunity to take advantage of 
the utility rebate program. 

REP. WISEMAN asked how many projects were completed and how many 
were left. Mr. Livers said none of the retrofit projects were 
totally complete. He said they estimated it would take ten years 
to retrofit all state buildings. He explained the department had 
started slowly with the program because they wanted to prove to 
the legislature that it worked. He said now that they had 
demonstrated results, they could accelerate the program and take 
advantage of low interest rates. 

REP. BARDANOUVE commended the program and noted it was managed 
very conservatively. He pointed to the Capitol building as a 
major project in need of energy retrofitting. 

Closing by Sponsor: REP. QUILICI reported the Capitol building 
would be considered soon in the program. He said the best aspect 
of the program was that in addition to generating money for the 
general fund every session, the legislature had been informed how 
the program was progressing. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 97 

Motion/Vote: REP. QUILICI MOVED TO AMEND HB 97. EXHIBIT 2 
Motion carried unanimously. 
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Motion/Vote: REP. WISEMAN MOVED BB 97 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON BB 75 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN ZOOK noted HB 75 had an $11,000 general 
fund appropriation. 

Ms. Cohea explained HB 75 had been amended to delete the 
commission; an advisory council appointed by the insurance 
commissioner remains in the bill. 

REP. KASTEN asked whether another advisory council appointed by 
the insurance commissioner would have similar functions. 
CHAIRMAN ZOOK responded he did not know. 

Motion: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED BB 75 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: REP. MENARAN noted the bill came from a joint 
interim committee and suggested the bill be sent to the floor. 

Motion: REP. MENARAN MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT BB 75 DO 
PASS. 

REP. QUILICI reported the $11,000 appropriation would fund 
compensation and reimbursement of advisory council members for 
attending meetings. 

REP. MENAHAN explained the bill's intent was to have mandated 
health insurance benefits reviewed. He declared mandated 
benefits were driving up the cost of health insurance. 

REP. WISEMAN asked how HB 75 would fit with SEN. EVE FRANKLIN'S 
$1.3 million study of a state health care plan and the federal 
effort toward a national health care plan. 

REP. COBB suggested the review could be conducted under SEN. 
FRANKLIN'S bill. 

REP. QUILICI asked how the advisory council in HB 75 would 
coordinate with committees organized by U.S. SEN. BAUCUS and SEN. 
FRANKLIN. REP. COBB asserted the bills had not been coordinated. 
REP. QUILICI asked who would do the coordination. 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON suggested tabling the bill. REP. COBB agreed; 
he reported SEN. FRANKLIN'S bill would be heard soon and stated 
HB 75 should be considered in coordination with her bill .. 

REP. KASTEN said she did not understand what the commission would 
do. She said they were supposed to hold a hearing and make 
recommendations on mandated benefits. She said in her experience 
every time mandates were heard by the human services committee 
after a hearing, the mandates were passed, regardless of the 
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impact on insurance policies. She suggested the commission in HB 
75 would be redundant with the human services committee. 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK suggested all motions be withdrawn and the 
committee consider the bill later. 

The motions were withdrawn. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 674 

Motion/Vote: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED HB 674 DO PASS. Motion 
carried 14 to 3 with REPS. DeBRUYCKER, MENAHAN, and QUILICI 
voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 675 

Motion/Vote: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED HB 675 DO PASS. Motion 
carried 15 to 2 with REPS. MENAHAN and QUILICI voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 676 

Motion: REP. FISHER MOVED HB 676 DO PASS. 

Motion: REP. KADAS MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 676 BE 
TABLED. 

Discussion: REP. PECK said he understood that the Department of 
Justice would receive funds from the resource indemnity trust 
(RIT) fund only if money was left after other obligations were 

met. 

Ms. Cohea stated the department had requested an amendment to 
appropriate general fund money if the RIT fund had insufficient 
money. She said, as the bill currently stands, the department 
would lose the general fund appropriation. 

REP. BARDANOUVE reminded the committee that HB 77, which 
appropriated general fund money to the Department of Justice for 
the litigation, had already passed the legislature and been 
signed by the governor. He declared HB 676 was a bad bill. 

REP. KADAS noted if HB 676 passed, then money for the next grant 
cycle would be eliminated. 

REP. QUILICI declared the litigation must be funded. He listed 
the problems with HB 676: (1) the RIT fund may not have 
sufficient funds; (2) the bill took money from the projects 
grants; and (3) there was some question whether RIT funds could 
be used for the litigation. He contended the litigation should 
be funded adequately and RIT funds should not be used. 
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REP. BARDANOUVE reported the project grants to be eliminated had 
been approved by the legislature two years ago. He said 
communities had already worked for a long time on the projects. 
He expressed his fear that the legislature's integrity was 
threatened by eliminating the projects now. 

REP. KADAS asserted the general fund was the greatest beneficiary 
of the RIT and repeated his motion to table HB 676 and fund the 
litigation from the general fund. 

Vote: HB 676 BE TABLED. Motion carried 12 to 6 with REPS. 
DeBRUYCKER, FISHER, ROYAL JOHNSON, KASTEN, PETERSON, and WISEMAN 
voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 677 

Motion: REP. ROYAL JOHNSON MOVED HB 677 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. WISEMAN asked whether other money was 
appropriated to vocational education and gifted and talented 
programs. CHAIRMAN ZOOK responded these were the only state 
funds for those programs. REP. WISEMAN asked how much money from 
other sources went to the programs. CHAIRMAN ZOOK responded the 
amount would vary from district to district. REP. MENAHAN 
explained when mill levies were defeated in some school 
districts, the districts eliminated gifted and talented programs 
and cut back on vocational education. 

REP. KADAS asserted the problem with HB 677 was that it was only 
effective for the next biennium. 

Vote: HB 677 DO PASS. Motion carried 13 to 5 with REPS. 
BARDANOUVE, JOHN JOHNSON, MENAHAN QUILICI, and WANZENRIED voting 
no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 601 

Motion: REP. MENAHAN MOVED HB 601 DO PASS. Motion carried 12 to 
6 with REPS. GRADY, BERGSAGEL, DeBRUYCKER, ROYAL JOHNSON, KASTEN, 
and PETERSON voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 647 

Motion: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED TO AMEND HB 647. EXHIBIT 1 

Discussion: REP. FISHER suggested voters would not understand 
that the ballot language applied only to limiting general fund 
spending. REP. BERGSAGEL responded that the state could not tell 
the federal government how much money to send to the state. 
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Motion: REP. FISHER moved to amend the ballot language to 
specify that only general fund spending was limited. 

Discussion: REP. FISHSR explained she wanted the amendment 
because the public would interpret the ballot language to limit 
all state spending. 

REP. BERGSAGEL opposed the amendment proposed by REP. FISHER. He 
said the greatest problem was in general fund spending. He 
argued that the legislature would set up special revenue 
accounts, proprietary accounts, etc., to avoid general fund 
spending. He explained the bill limited spending by tying it to 
revenue; he contended the amendment would defeat the purpose of 
the bill. 

REP. PECK argued that leaving the language open would result in 
cutting state government. REP. BERGSAGEL denied the bill would 
cut state government. The bill tied spending to revenue based on 
revenue from the previous two bienniums. He said if the 
legislature raised revenue in a biennium by raising taxes, then 
the bill required a two-thirds vote to authorize spending. 

REP. PECK pointed out the bill used the wording "total revenue" 
rather than "total state revenue." REP. BERGSAGEL agreed and 
referred REP. PECK to the change of language in the amendment. 

REP. KADAS suggested that specifying a general fund spending 
limit in the proposed amendment was the opposite of REP. 
BERGSAGEL'S intention. REP. KADAS claimed that if the amendment 
passed, the legislature would react by setting up state special 
accounts and funding government through them in order to avoid 
spending from the general fund. REP. BERGSAGEL agreed that was a 
possibility and said he hoped the legislature would not do so. 
REP. KADAS responded the problem with the bill was that it was 
like term limits. People thought they would improve the 
legislature by approving term limits; instead, term limits will 
cause greater problems. He asserted that while setting arbitrary 
spending limits looked good on paper, it would not work because 
the legislature would find alternatives. He declared the only 
way to limit spending was through decisions by committee members. 
REP. BERGSAGEL differed with REP. KADAS arguing that the 
legislature had continued to raise spending to the point that 
legislators were scared to increase taxes. He said the bill 
allowed the legislature to increase taxes but required a two­
thirds vote for spending the increased revenue in the same 
biennium. 

CHAIRMAN ZOOK stated he did not think the bill would work unless 
"general fund" was stricken. He suggested that if the bill's 
intent was to limit all state spending, then "general fund" 
needed to be stricken from the amendment. REP. BERGSAGEL 
explained he had talked to the auditor and the bill did not work 
without the amendment. He contended the state could not limit 
proprietary or federal funds and could only limit spending from 
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the general fund. CHAIRMAN ZOOK disagreed saying that since the 
legislature appropriated funds, it could limit spending. 

REP. PECK stated he did not understand REP. BERGSAGEL'S 
opposition to changing the ballot language to specify general 
fund spending. REP. BERGSAGEL said he would check to see if was 
possible. 

REP. GRADY disagreed that the legislature could not limit federal 
spending. He reported the committee had already eliminated 
positions funded by federal funds. REP. BERGSAGEL asked how 
often funds from the federal government had been cut. REP. KADAS 
responded that there were two issues to consider. He said the 
state could refuse federal revenue up to a point; however, there 
were some mandated programs which were funded and which the state 
could not refuse. REP. QUILICI asked whether the legislature 
would be fiscally responsible by refusing- federal funds; he 
maintained that programs needed to be assessed before making such 
decisions. CHAIRMAN ZOOK reported the human services committee 
had cut many federally-funded programs because they were costing 
the general fund through the required match. REP. KASTEN 
suggested the time was coming when the state will need to 
consider whether or not to continue Medicaid because the program 
would bankrupt the state in five or six years at its current rate 
of increase. REP. PECK described how difficult it was to refuse 
federal funds. He recounted that Arizona had refused federal 
highway funds because they were unwilling to change the speed 
limit; the federal government responded by threatening to end all 
federal funds to the state if they did not pass the speed limit. 

Vote: REP. BERGSAGEL'S AMENDMENT TO HB 647 BE ACCEPTED. Motion 
carried 12 to 6 with REPS. GRADY, BARDANOOVE, JOHN JOHNSON, 
PETERSON, QUILICI, and ZOOK voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BERGSAGEL MOVED HB 647 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Motion carried 10 to 8 with REPS. BARDANOOVE, JOHN JOHNSON, 
KADAS, MENAHAN, NELSON, PECK, QUILICI, and WANZENRIED voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 376 

Discussion: Ms. Cohea reminded the committee that they had 
already adopted extensive amendments to HB 376 and REP. PECK had 
requested additional amendments. REP. PECK stated he was not 
going to present additional amendments. He reported he had 
spoken to REP. DAVIS who was not excited by the bill as amended. 

Motion/Vote: REP. KADAS MOVED HB 376 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 370 

Motion: REP. KASTEN MOVED HB 370 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 4:30 p.m. 

TZ/MLS 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 19, 1993 

Paqe 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 563 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first readinq copy -- white) do pass as amended 

• ·~d'd 
,// .£-'."~<. \~;;- j~) /' 

Signed: //./ /-:// .... /t.r(//~ 
~m Zook, Chair 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 3, lines 6 through 17. 
Strike: subsection (5) in its entirety 

2. Pag~ 3, line 24. 
Strike: a:" 

3. Page 3, line 25. 
Strike: "(a) a 

4. Page 4, lines 1 through 3. 

~-./ 

Strike: u, and" on line 1 through "76-4-105(5}" on line 3 

This amendment eliminates the $160,000 general fund appropriation 
in the subdivision proqram ($320,000 over the biennium). Fundinq 
for the program becomes 100% state special revenue. 

Contingent on passage and approval of this amendment, an 
amendment to House Bill 2 will be necessary to transfer general 
fund appropriation authority to state special revenue. 

The department has the prerogative to apply for a general fund 
loan if costs exceed fees collected. 

Committee Vote: 

. ... 

Ya9 ~, No __ • 621201SC.Hss 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 97 (first reading copy white) do pass as amended 

• 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 15. 
Following: "ISSUED,· 
Insert: "PROVIDING A METHOD FOR ALLOCATING ENERGY COST SAVINGS, 

AMENDING SECTION 90-4-607, MCA," 

2. Page 4, line 22. 
Following: "for" 
Insert: -the energy conservation and lighting retrofit projects 

approved in [section 3] for" 

3. Page 5. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "Section 5. Section 90-4-607, MCA, is amended to read: 

"90-4-607. Duties of department. In addition to the duties 
set forth in 90-4-605, the department is authorized to: 

(1) analyze state utility data to identify high-potential 
energy conservation projects7 

(2) perform comprehensive energy analyses on state-owned 
building, structures, and facilities, contracting with private 
engineers when necessarY7 

(3) a6miftiseraeively transfer funds and authority to the 
department of administration to procure design and construction 
of cost-effective energy improvements, 

(4) train facility maintenance staff in energy saving 
techniques and maintenance of energy improvements and monitor 
energy conservation projects to ensure that cost savings are 
realized and are adequate to cover the debt service if bonds have 
been issued to fund the improv~~ents.n 

Committee vote: 
Yes ....:...2.., No 621150!:;C.Hss 



March 19, 1993 
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NEW SECTION. Section 6. Appropriation of energy cost 
savings. . 

(1) In preparing the executive budget each biennium, the 
governor shall include for each state agency participating 
in the state energy conservation program: 
(a) an estimate of the energy cost savings expected for that 
agency in each year of the biennium, and 
(b) a projection of the debt service on energy conservation 
program bonds that should be apportioned to that agency in 
each year of the biennium. 
(2) Each session, the legislature shall review the 
governor's submission pursuant to 90-4-606 and subsection 
(1) of this section and appropriate in the general 
appropriations act the following: 
Ca) authority for each participating state agency to 
transfer funds in an amount equal to the agency's projected 
debt service to the energy conservation program account 
established in 90-4-6127 and 
(b) authority for each participating state agency to 
transfer funds to the long-range building program fund in an 
amount equal to the difference between the estimated energy 
cost savings to the agency and the projected debt service 
apportioned to that agency. 
(3) The current level utility appropriations of state 
agencies participating in the energy conservation program 
must be reduced by the sum of the amounts appropriated in 
subsections (2) Ca) and (2) (b). 
(4) Each participating state agency shall transfer upon 
request of the department the amounts appropriated in 
accordance with subsection (2).ft 

Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 5. 
Following: line 19~. \ 
Insert: "-\ '" . -. . ': '':', r--

"NEW SECTION. Section 8. COdifich'ion.. iti~tru'Cj:iOn;~ \:~'''''. 
[Section 61 is Intended to be codified a~an/integral. part 'of" 
Title 90, chapter 4, part 6, and the provM'ons of Title 90, 
chapter 4, part 6, apply to [section 6]." 

Renumber: subsequent section 

621150SC.Hss 



Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 674 

HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 16, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass • 
/~--~ .. , 

Signed: . Li-l/L/~itf/{J/' 
./ 1/-' JTom 'Zook, Chair 

'~r/ 

Committee Vote: 
Yes ,. No - 591458SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations 

House Bill 675 (first reading copy --

Committee Vote: 
Yes _,'_'<_, No 

March 16, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

that 

. ,- ; 

591459SC.Hpf 



Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 677 

BOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 16, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass • 

.'//j .~:' ~ 4 _._- ~? / 
Signed: /b(fJJ[/Ji{-yW 

/ / - _// Tom Zook, Chair 

----~ 

.-

: 'i 

/ ' 

Conunittee Vote: 
Yes I No 591504SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 16, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(third reading COPY~;-"15lu~ pass 5· /'1 House Bill 601 

Committee Vote: 
Yes _/_,_' , No ... 

/., /' , } -./- / 

Signed: ,/~(f1v,:%?7~"~/ 
{/ /' Jm Zo k, Chair 

,-", 
\ 'J 

591454SC.Hpf 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 17, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 647 (first reading copy white) do pass as amended 

• --- "\ .... ...,.... ..... -
, . ,,/ 

, '/" ~, ~ :/: 
/~;;.~'.' '/'>;' / t~,' .(1 

,.;r'~.- t"../ .>,. ; r/ t".. .... 

/1 
1/ 

i/" 
~.. .' 

' ______ And, that such amendments read: 
<::::::::::::;: 

1. Page 1, line 13 through page 2, line 11. 
Following: "limit." 
Strike: remainder of line 13 through page 2, line 11. 
Insert: "There is a general fund spending limit for state 

government. The legislature may not appropriate or 
otherwise authorize the disbursement of more than 97% of ,the 
average of the total sums of revenue from other financing 
sources and ending fund balances from the previous two 
bienniums unless the excess appropriation is authorized by a 
two-thirds vote of each house of the legislature. The 
remaining revenue must be used to create ending fund 
balances or be deposited in an account to be used in the 
event of a revenue shortfall." 

-END-

Committee Vote: 
Yes /:"\ No -r---' ~. 

6oi639SC.Hpf 



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 563 

We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

Sig 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 3, lines 6 through 17. 
Strike: subsection (5) in its entirety 

2. Page 3, line 24. 
Strike: n:n 

3. Page 3, line 25. 
Strike: n(a)" 

4. Page 4, lines 1 through 3. 
Strike: "; and" on line 1 through "76-4-105(5)" on line 3 

This amendment eliminates the $160,000 general fund appropriation 
in the subdivision program ($320,000 over the biennium). Funding 
for the program becomes 100% state special revenue. 

Contingent on passage and approval of this amendment, an 
amendment to House Bill 2 will be necessary to transfer general 
fund appropriation authority to state special revenue. 

The department has the prerogative to apply for a general fund 
loan if costs exceed fees collected. 

Committee Vote: 
Yes , '7. No D . 621201SC.Hss 
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MOTION: Rep. Cobb m6ved to amend HB 563, Exhibit 1 

Motion carried unanimously. 

lNAME I AYE I NO 
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REP. En GRADY) V, CHAIR I x I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I ~, I I 
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·1 
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REP. f1ARJ. FISHER I x I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I x I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I or 
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X I I 
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, 
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, 
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18 I n 
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ROLL C.dLL VOT~ 

3/J.5/93 om BILL NO ...... H~B_5""-l6"""~ ..... ___ NW23E~ _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Cobb moved HB 563 DO PASS AS AMENDED 

Motion carried unanimously. 
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RE? En GRADY) VI CHAIR I ~, I I oJ .. 

REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I x I I 
OCD FR MF ~T RFP~::;A ~FI I , . I . 
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D ... " I ... , I~ (' ....... I x I ·1 
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STATE BUILDINGS ENERGY CONSERVATION PROGRAM 

The State Buildings Energy Conservation Program reduces operating costs in state 
facilities by identifying and funding cost-effective energy efficiency 
improvements. The program operates as a profit center for state government. It 
actually makes money for the state through investment in these improvements. 

Through this program, the state"sells general obligation bonds, uses the bond 
proceeds to pay for energy efficiency improvements, then uses the resulting 
energy cost savings to pay the debt service on the bonds. The projects are 
designed so that the cost savings exceed the bond debt service. In this manner, 
the state realizes some incremental savings in the short term while the bonds are 
being repaid, and substantial savings after 10 years, when, the bonds are retired. 

The energy efficiency improvements include replacing old, inefficient boilers, 
upgrading inefficient lighting, increasing ventilation system efficiency, 
insulating buildings, and providing more effective temperature controls. 

The Department of Natural Resources and Conservation contracts with private 
engineering firms to perform comprehensive energy analyses on state buildings and 
building complexes. The engineering firms recommend cost-effective energy 
improvements that could be made to these buildings. DNRC uses thi's information 
to develop proposed financing packages that use general obligation bonds to 
finance the energy improvements. 

These financing packages are presented to the Governor's Office and to the 
Legislature for approval. Once the projects are approved, DNRC enters an 
interagency agreement with the Department of Administration's Architecture and 
Engineering Division (A&E). A&E then procures design and construction services, 
using the same mechanism as the state's Long-Range Building Program. 

When the project design is completed and the construction and/or installation of 
the energy improvements is ready to begin, DNRC sells general obligation bonds 
through the Board of Examiners to finance the work. After the energy 
improvements are in place, DNRC provides on-going training and technical 
assistance to facility staff to ensure that energy savings are maintained. The 
energy cost savings realized by participating agencies are transferred to a debt 
service account and used to retire the bonds. A portion of the proceeds from 
each bond issuance is set aside to fund analysis, design and program 
administration for the next round of projects. In this manner,"the program is 
able to reseed itself and to continue without additional federal or state 
funding. 

RESULTS 

As of January, 1993, DNRC has completed three retrofits under this program -- the 
SRS Building, the School for the Deaf and Blind, and the Center for the Aged. A 
major retrofit at the Montana State Hospital at Warm Springs is about 90 percent 
complete, and we've also completed lighting retrofits at six buildings at the 
University of Montana. The savings already realized from these projects totals 
more than $120,000. We estimate savings from state buildings energy projects to 
be more than a quarter million dollars in fiscal year 1994 and well over half a 
million in fiscal year 1995. The program currently has 30 projects in analysis, 
design or construction. 



DESCRIPTION OF ENERGY CONSERVATION PROJECTS 
AUTHORIZED THROUGH HOUSE BILL 97 

University of Montana 

Field House: Light fixture and lamp replacement, installation 
of a programmable lighting control panel, installation of control' 
valves on steam lines, and modifications to the HVAC system. 

Performing Arts and TV Building: Replacement of incandescent 
fixtures with high efficiency fluorescent and HID fixtures, and 
modifications to the water source heat pump HVAC system. 

Social Science Building: Replacement of standard ballasts and 
lamps in the fluorescent fixtures in the common areas with 
electronic ballasts and high efficiency lamps, and conversion of 
the constant volume air handlers of the second and third floors 
to variable air volume and direct digital control. 

Old Business Administration Building: Motor replacement for the 
main supply fan, revision to the existing variable air volume 
system, replacement of existing light fixtures with 3 lamp T-B 
and electronic ballasts, and photocell control for exterior 
lights. 

Schreiber Gymnasium: Motor replacement on the heating and 
ventilation units, temperature control modifications, and time 
clock control on the domestic hot water recirculation system. 

Northern Montana College 

Physical Education Building: Stand alone semi-instantaneous hot 
water heater for domestic hot water loads, natural gas fired 
clothes dryer, and replacement of inefficient incandescent lights 
and fixtures with higher efficient fluorescent, high pressure 
sodium and metal halide lamps and fixtures. This project was 
being done in conjunction with a major remodel of this facility. 

Eastern Montana College 

Library Building/Liberal Arts Building: Replace the existing 
light fixtures in the classrooms and office areas with higher 
efficiency fluorescent fixtures. 

Special Education Building: Conversion of the dual duct constant 
volume HVAC system to a variable air volume system, replacement 
of the existing chiller, and photocell control for exterior 
lighting. 
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Top: Annual Operating Costs WithoutHB 97 
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Bonds Repaid 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE-REPORT 

March 19, 1993 

Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

House Bill 97 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 15. 
Following: "ISSUED;" 
Insert: "PROVIDING A METHOD FOR ALLOCATING ENERGY COST SAVINGS; 

AMENDING SECTION 90-4-607, MCA;" 

2. Page 4, line 22. 
Following: "for" 
Insert: "the energy conservation and lighting retrofit projects 

~pproved in [section 3] for" 

3. Page 5. 
Following: line 15 
Insert: "SectionS. Section 90-4-607, MCA, is amended to read: 

"90-4-607. Duties of department. In addition to the duties 
set forth in 90-4-605, the department is authorized to: 

(1) analyze state utility data to identify high-potential 
energy conservation projects; 

(2) perform comprehensive energy analyses on state-owned 
building, structures, and facilities, contracting with private 
engineers when necessary; 

(3) aamiftistrativcly transfer funds and authority to the 
department of administration to procure design and construction 
of cost-effective energy improvements; 

(4) train facility maintenance staff in energy saving 
techniques and maintenance of energy improvements and monitor 
energy conservation projects to ensure that cost savings are 
realized and are adequate to cover the debt service if bonds have 
been issued to fund the improvements." 

Committee Vote: 
Yes ~, No ~. 621150SC.Hss 
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NEW SECTION. Section 6. Appropriation of energy cost 
savings. 

(1) In preparing the executive budget each biennium, the 
governor shall include for each state agency participating 
in the state energy conservation program: 
(a) an estimate of the energy cost savings expected for that 
agency in each year of the biennium, and 
(b) a projection of the debt service on energy conservation 
program bonds that should be apportioned to that agency in 
each year of the biennium. 
(2) Each session, the legislature shall review the 
governor's submission pursuant to 90-4-606 and subsection 
(1) of this section and appropriate in the general 
appropriations act the following: 
(a) authority for each participating state agency to 
transfer funds in an amount equal to the agency's projected 
debt service to the energy conservation program account 
established in 90-4-612; and 
(b) authority for each participating state agency to 
transfer funds to the long-range building program fund in an 
amount equal to the difference between the estimated energy 
cost savings to the agency and the projected debt service 
apportioned to that agency. 
(3) The current level utility appropriations of state 
agencies participating in the energy conservation program 
must be reduced by the sum of the amounts appropriated in 
subsections (2) (a) and (2) (b) . 
(4) Each participating state agency shall transfer upon 
request of the department the amounts appropriated in 
accordance with subsection (2)." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 5. 
Following: line 19 
Insert: . _. 

"NEW SECTION. Section 8. Codification instruction. 
[Section 6] is intended to be codified as an integral part of 
Title 90, chapter 4, part 6, and the provisions of Title 90, 
chapter 4, part 6, apply to [section 6]." 

Renumber: subsequent section 

621150SC.Hss 



ROLL CALL VOT~ 

3/15/93 pm BILL NO. H~B~9 7.:..-____ NUM:9E..'q, _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Quilici moved to adopt the amendments· Exhibit Z 

Motion carried l1nanjrooJJeal.y 

I N1U!E . I AYE I NO I 
REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR , 

y I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUYE , 

X 
, I 

Dc:p FR MF t::T RFR~SA ~;=l I X 
, . 

0.- ... I",,,. (" .... 1"\"'" I I ., 
,_\4.., , -...." a" -""""'i;r' 

,. X I I OFO ROGER DEBRUYKER '''_. I 

REP, f1ARJ, FISHER I X 
, I 

REP, JOHN JOHNSON I X 
, I 

REP ROYAl JOHNSON , X ,. I 
REP, r·' I KE I<ADAS 

, 
X I 

RFP R~TTY 'nil KASTFN 
, X 

Dc:n \' , l.IM 0.-..... M~"",I\" I X ..... . - .. -....... 
I I ! RFP ., T NnA ~IF' c:;nN X 

RFP RA Y P'::("K Ix , 

R,::o ~1tlRV 'nil Pt:Tt:RsnN I X 

REP . Jo E C1U It'Le 1 Iy I 
~EP ;.:' nAV':: HA ~17'::NRF Tn Ix 
R,::o" nT", \.fTSFMAM Ix I 
R~~_' 

... 
r~ATP I T,...M 7""11 v X . ;- .. . 

I 
I I 
I 17 I 0 



ROLL CALL VOT:::: 

DA'!':::: 3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. HB 97 NU¥~ER ------------ ------------
MOTION: Rep. Wiseman moved HB 97 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

I~ I AYE I NO I 
REP, En GRADY J VI CHAIR I X 1 1 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE 1 X I I 
OeD FR NF ~T RFR(.;SA(:FI I X 1 ·1 

0 ... -- I", .. r"' ....... 1 1 ·1 
I ~ "- , , -v,." __ ,,-,.lJ 

I· I I OFo ROGER DEBRUYKER X "-- . 
RE?, fil .IARJ, FISHER 1 X I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON 1 X I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I y I· I 
REP, ~·1 IKE I<ADAS I X I 
RFP 'RFTTY I ()I' KA ~TFN I X 1 1 

Dt:'M \' , t.l' A D~ Mr-\" """ 1 X I . _ .. ...... .. - .. -...... 
1 I I RED ./ J NnA~ ~IF' ~nN X 

RFP rt.~ Y P1=rK I X I 
Reo ~hpv I (l1J PFTFoc::;nN I 'x I I 
REP .JOE q'JT" TC I 1 'X' 

~FP 
;.: ~. 

nAV1= J.lAM7FNoFTn I I I X 

R \\ 'FO Th, , HT~FMAM I v 
... 

rUATO 1 Reo' T",..., 7 f"(1 l( 'X' .... . 
I I 
I I I 
1 17 I 0 I 



ROLL C:u.r. VOT~ 

3/15/93 PM BILL NO. HB 75 NIDt..:9ER ----------- -----------
MOTION: Rep. Ber~saqe] moved HB 75 Tabled 

MotjoD vitbdravD 

I NAMl1 . / AYE I NO I 
REP. En GRADY; V, CHAIR I I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
Oeo FRMF~T RFPhSAhr:l I I -

0 ... "", I,... II. rf"'ltT"\T"\ I I ·1 
~~I • 

ROGER'JDEBRUYKER /. 
/ I ~E? 

RE? f1ARJ I FISHER I I I 
" 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON I I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I I· I 
REP. ~·i IKE I<ADAS . I I 
RFP R~TTY I nil k'ASTFN I 
D ,' . . 'en l.l.~ Or-'!"'\ Mr-"",,,., I I ..... . .- .. -...... 

I I I REo ·IINDA ~IFI C;()~ 

RFP RAY Pr=('1( I I 
R~o ~1APV I (1U Pe TeRS1Jt-.L I I 
REP .IOF 011Tl' TC':r I 
~EP',' nAVF l"AN7r=NP£tn I I 
Reo" -nT", "IT c; FMA t-.J I . 

I R~o' 
. .. 

rUATP T~M 7~('\v . . -, . . 
I I 
I I I 
I I I 



ROLL CALL VOTS 

DA~S 3/15/93 pm BILL NO. _ ..... H ...... B_7 ..... S'--__ Nmt..3ER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Menahan made a substitute mot jon HB 75 DO pASS. 

Motion withdrawn 

1 NAl-t..E I AYE I NO I 
REP, ED GRADY J V, CHAIR I I , 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
Dco FR r-.lF ~T RFRh~A ~;::l I I . 

!J .... "" f"", I ('''''T'''\T'''\ I I ·1 . ~~, , 
ROGER"nEBRUYKER ,. I I OFO 

1'_- I 

REP, f1ARJ , FISHER I I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I ,. I 
REP, ~" I KE I<ADAs I I 
RFP R~TIV I nu k'A~TFN 

, I I 
D I:"'n \ •. l,I~A 0,...... Mr-'·"'llL~' I I . ,",-, . ..... .. -........ 

I I RFo . , IND~~ "'IFI ~nN 

REP RAY PFrx I I 
R)::o ~1.o p v I nil Pt:Tt:O c:: nf\1 I I I 
RFP . JOF ChITI' TeT I 
~EP;; nAvi:' HAN7FNPFTD I 
Rt:o\\ nT", HL~FMcHl I . 

I I Q~o' Tr'lM 7('1("'~" rut! To .... 
I I 
I I 
I I I 



ROLL CALL vaT=: 

DA~=: 3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. HB 674 mw..BER. _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Bercsaqe1 poyed HB 674 DO PASS 

Motion carried 14 - 3 

InKE. I AYE I NO I 
REP. En GRADY) VI CHAIR I X I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
Dec FRME'S.I H£R~:::A~;::1 I X- I . 

D ...... I"" !~ (" "'.T"''''' I I -I 
i ~ '- 4 l 

RO~ER"nEBRUYKER I- I I 01=0 
X 1'_- I 

RE? f1ARJ I FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I ,. I J~ 

REP. ROYAL JOHNSON I X I- I 
REP, ;'1 IKE I<ADAS I - '7 I I ,,,-

REP "RI=TTV loti KASTEN I X I 
Rt:"o \' , l.I.~ o,..~ Mc:'""u"q I I '7 ..... __ - '-'0' 

I I I RF=C -, T NnA ~IF=' ~()N X 

REP RAY Pl=('1( I X I I 
Reo ~1JloV I I1tr PCTcpsnM I X I 
RFP .JOF= C1UTl- T(,T I I X 

~FP" nAV!= l'!AH7EN~1= Tn I v I r>. 

R \\ I!=o Thr I HLc\FMAfo,r I v 

Q~o' Tf'lM 7("\('I~-- J.Wtl To I X I 
., .. 

I I 
I I 
I 14 I 3 



ROLL C:u.L VOT::: 

3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO ...... HB""'"'-'"6 ...... 7 ... 5 ___ NW..J3ER _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Bergs~ael moved HB 675 DO pASS. 

Motion carried 15 - 2 

IKAME I AYE I NO I 
REP. En GRADY J V, CHAIR I X I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
Oeo F R ~1I: ~T HER~SAl..£1 I X I . 

I),..,... '''' .. , (",...,..,,.., I I ·1 
I 40... , 

Q!=o "_- . 
..... \.,JIU' ....,v~u 

ROGER DEBRUYKER I· X I I 
RE~, f1ARJ I FISHER I ~ I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROYAL JOHNSON I X I· I 
REP I r-.~ IKE I<ADAS . I X I 
RFP 'R~TTV 'nil k'A~TFN I X I 
D~n , .. l.l~ 0 ... '1"\ M~""IJ"~ I I X . _ .. .... .. .......... -....... 

I I I R!=o ., T NnA ~'!=l C;;()N X 

REO RftY P!=rk' I X I 
Q~o ~11lpv I nff P!=T!=R<:;nN I x I 
REP .lnE qUTI' TrT I X 

n.FP'; ilAV!= HAM7!=NP!=Tn I x I 
R!=o'\ nT", H T ~!=MA ~J I X 

Q~o' 
... 

rWATP I T"M 7 nnv X 
. . - .. . 

I I 
I I I 
I 15 I ") 



ROLL CALL VaT:::: 

DAT:::: 3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. HE 676 NW..3ER -----
MOTION: Rep. Fisher moved HB 676 DO PASS 

InME I AYE I NO I 
REP. En GRADY; V I CHAIR I I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
OCD FR NF ~T RFR~~A ~FI I I . 

D .... ", ·1"" , r ......... I I ., 
"/..& , 

ROGER"DEBRUYKER I· I I RE? 

REP. f1ARJ. FISHER I I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON 

, ,. I 
REP, ;-., IKE I<ADAS I . , I 
RFP Rl=TTV I nil I(A~TFN I I I 
D .... o \' 'l,I.A D~ Mr-\'"',,U I I ...... .- ,.-...... 

I I I REo ., _I Nn~ ~IFI SON 

RFP nAY PFr!( I I I 
Rco ~1 ~ RV I nil Pt:Tt:R S ON I I 
REP JOE 0IJTlICI I 
~EP"; 'nAVl= HAN7l=NRFTn I I 
R \1 n . cO T r , H T ~:=MlH.1 I 
Q~o' 

... 
rUATR I Tr'lM 7r'1(\v .. -.. . 

I I 
I I I 
I I I 



"DrJnnpl1 T "I T(H,!(, C:J!~::,!'!:::::::: 
----~"JF,~.~,O~i~.~,_~.~,,~_~_~_.~_----------

ROLL C':\LL VOT:::: 

DA~:::: 3/15/93 p.mBILL NO. HB 676 
--------------~ 

NU}I..3ER ------
MOTION: Rep. K~das made a substitute motion to Table HB 676. 

Motion carried 12 - 6 

I NAME_ I AYE I NO I 
REP, En GRADY) VI CHAIR I -.Y I 1 

REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
OCD t"Rf'.!E ~T RI=RRSA~EI I X I . 

D ...... I,... :f. r"",T"'IT""II I X I ·1 
.,,,-, l 

'-J"-J' f" ""''-J''''¥ I· I I 01=0 ROc:iER DEBRUYKER X ., __ I 

REP, ~1ARJ , FISHER I ! X I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I ,- X I 
REP, ~,~ IKE I<ADAS . I X ! 
RFP 'R~TTv 'nil KASTFN I x 
D~n \' - l.I'A Dr-,,", M~"" U" ~I I X ,- , "." . ,- ,._ ... '" 

I I I RI=D -, T NnA ~II=' SON X 

REP '<-AY_ Pr: r!( I X 

Rr:o ~h RV 1!111 PI=TI=R c::nN I I x I 
REP 'JOE ClllT" tel I x I 
~EP;~ nAVr: laIA"I7r:NRr=rn I x 
Rr=o\1 nTl! \.IT ~:=M.HJ 1 V' 

Q~o' Tf"'M 7M'I~" rUlLTD 
, 

X .... 
I I 
I I 
112 I 6 



ROLL CALL VOT::: 

DA~::: 3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. ""jH..u.B~61..,/.7...1..7 ___ NW..BE:R _____ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Royal Johnson moved HB 677 DO PASS. 

Motion carried 13 - 5 

I NAME, I AYE I NO i 
REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR I X I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I X I 
Oco F-,-q l\!E ST RI=RGSA ~;:I I X I . 

0,.. ... I", II, r"",,~," I x' I " 

• ~ - ~ I 

RO~ER~nEBRUYKER I· I I ~EP, X 

REP. f1ARJ . FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I I ,r I A-

REP ROYAL JOHNSON I X 
,. I 

REP, t'1 I KE I<ADAS I X I 
RFP "R~TTY I nil k'ASTFN I X 

Dcn \' , ~.IM O"'"f"\ M~"I\ '11\~' 
, 

X ., .... - .. _ ....... 
I I I RFP ./ I NDA ~IElSQN X 

Rl=p RAY P~rl( I v- I .i\. 

R~c ~tlOv 'nil P1=T1=R~nl\' I v- I A 

REP JOE qUIl'tel I x 
,., 

I n ;; Til J.1A ~r7I=NR E Tn X .!EP .. IAVF 

R \' 'FC n T I I \.{T ~;:MAM I X 

q~c' Tf"'IM 7r.(\~·' rUA TR I y .... 
I I 
I I I 
I 13 I 5 



ROLL C;;'LL VOT~ 

DA'!'~ 3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. HB 601 NU1-f23ER _____ _ 

MOTION: ReD. MenaJ:lan mmTed HB 60; DO l?1I55 

Motion carried 12 6 

I nME_ \ AYE 1 NO I 
REP, En GRADY J VI CHAIR 

\ I X I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
OeD FR 1\IF ~T RFR~~A ~FI I I X 

. 

_0,... .... I"" ,~ r ....... ",",,,,,,, I X - I -I 
• ~ L.. , • V_IU' ...... .....,A.J~ 

\- I \ REP, ROGER DEBRUYKER X 

REP, !1ARJ , FISHER \ X I I 
REP ,_ JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I I- X I 
REP, r-., IKE I<ADAS I X \ 

REP RI=TTY I nu KASTEN I I v I ~~ 

Dec \' , t.IM 0,.."" M~""u"~1 I X I .- ,.-. 
I I I RFD -I T NnA ~IF' SON X 

REP RAY Pr::rK I X I 
Reo ~1.1 P v I ()/I PeTFq ~ nr-.I I 1 X 

REP JOF 01/1'- TeT 1 
v I .i\. 

~EP';nAVr:: J.!AN7r::W~FTn I v- I .i\. 

R " ~ r:: 0 nT! I \.IT~F'MAN I X 

Q~o' T('IM 7 ('In ~- ·CU~ T q I X .... 
I 
I I 
I 12 I 6 I 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 17, 1993 -I 
Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: report that 

. House Bill 647 

We, the committee on Appropriations 

(first reading copy -- ·white) do 
----~~----------------

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 1, line 13 through page 2, line 11. 
Following: "limit." 
Strike: remainder of line 13 through page 2, line 11. 
Insert: "There is a general fund spending limit for state 

government. The legislature may not appropriate or 
otherwise authorize the disbursement of more than 97% of the 
average of the total sums of revenue from other financing 
sources and ending fund balances from the previous two 
bienniums unless the excess appropriation is authorized by a 
two-thirds vote of each house of the legislature. The 
remaining revenue must be used to create ending fund 
balances or be deposited in an account to be used in the 
event of a revenue shortfall." 

Committee votv 
Yes J-Q., No . 

-END-

601639SC.Hpf 



ROLL CALL VaTS 

DA~S __ ~3~/~1_5~/~9~3 __ ~p~.=m~. BILL NO. _H~TB~6..w..4 .... 7 ___ NUM5E3. ______ _ 

MOTION: Rep. Bergsagel moved to adopt the amendments. Exhibit 1 

Motion carried J? = 6 

I NAIDJ . I AYE I NO I 
REP, En GRADY J VI CHAIR I I x I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I X I 
OeD F~U'EST RFR~s'A~;::1 I X I . 

0 ... ", I;.,,, , r ........ T"\"'" I X I ·1 
• '-I , 

ROGER~fjEBRUYKER I· I I Q!=o X .,,_. I 

RE? , f1ARJ, FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I I y I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I X I· I 
REP, f'1 IKE I<ADAS . I X I 
RFP 'R~TTY I nil KASTFN I X I 
D~n , .. l.l~~ 0 ... "", M~"I"'I\" I X I 
. _. ! ..... .. - .. -...... 

I I I R!=p '/UIDA ~I!=I snN X 

REP R.AY D!= J:.K I X I 
Reo ~11\.PV 'II" DC'TC'QSnM I X I 
REP ·JOE qUII·]\. T I I x 

n.FP '.; nA V!= l'!A N7FNR!= Tn I I x 

Reo" nTf' HT~!=MAM I X 

Q~o' 
... 

rUATD I X T"M 7("\("\ II ..... , I 
I 12 I 6 , I I 



ROLL C:;LL VOTS 

3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. HB 647 NU}l..:sER ------
MOTION: Rep. Fisher moyed to amend the ballot 

i 

to specify that only aeneral fund Spending was limjtQ~ 

II NAME . I AYE 
, 

NO 
, 

REP, En GRADY J V, CHAIR I I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I I 
Oc:o FR MF ~T RI=R~~A ~l=1 I , . 

0 ... "" ''''"'' r,,'!"\ ..... I I ./ 
, ~ to.. , & 

~E?, RO~ER"nEBRUYKER I· I I 
RE?, MARJ, FISHER I I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I / I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON 

, ,. I 
REP, r-.~ IKE I<ADAs . , I 
REP 'Rl=\TV I OIl KASTEN I I 
Rt:."o , .. l.IM D~'!"\ M~"", '/\~' I I ..... - .. -. 

I I I RFP ., T NnA ~IFI ~ON 

REP RAy DF_CK 
, , 

RFO ~1l\.pv I lill DFTFP~(,)M 
, I 

RFP 'JOF Cl"T!' TeT I I 
~EJt 1lAVF HA ~17FMRF Tn I 
R \. 'FO lhl I "IT ~FM.:U,l I 
R~o' Tr"IN! 7r"11i~" (u,d LO I .. -.. 

I I 
I I 
, I I 



ROLL CALL VaT;:: 

__ ~H~B_~h4.7~___ NU~~ER __________ __ 

MOTION: Rep. Berg.snge J mmrpci UB 647 DO FA:i9:i9 A~ AH:S~JD:SB , 

Motion carried 10 - 8 

I NAME. I AY;: I NO I 
RE? En GRADY J V, CHAIR I X I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I I X I 
Oep F--cq r>.fE ~T RFR~SAG!=I I v-

.i\. I . 

I),... .... L .. ;, ,~ f_,....""", I X I ·1 
~'-.. 

RO(,ER~fjEBRUYKER I· I I Q~o 
X '''_ .. 

RE? f1ARJ. FISHER I X I I 
REP. JOHN JOHNSON I -- I X I 
REP ROYAl JOHNSON I X 

,. I 
REP, ;-,1 IKE I<ADAS 

, I X I 
REP PeTTY I n(1 KASTFN I X I 
p \' , .' t:'Q l.l.~ 0 .... 1'\ Mt:'""ul\~' 

, I X .... . '- .,_. .. . 
I I RFP . , T NnA !lIEl SON X 

RFP RAY P~r1< I I X 

R~o ~~pv r l1LL PCTCR ~(,)M 
, 

x I 
RFP . 10 F Clrr T " T \. T I I X 

~FP;'; nAV~ HAN7cl\It:(FTn I I X 

R \1 CO Th, , H T ~~Mdf\J I X . 
I R~Q' Tf"M 7 nr..~·· L.u.Jl T P X . - .. 
I I 
I I 
I 10 I R 



ROLL CALL VOTS 

3/15/93 p.m. BILL NO. ~H~B~3~7~6 ______ NU¥~E~ __________ __ 

MOTION: Rep. Kadas moved to Table HB 376 

Motion carried unanimously. 

I NAME. I AYE I NO I 
REP, En GRADY) V, CHAIR 

1 X I I 
REP, FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I ... I I 
OeD FR NF ST RFRhSA ~FI 1 X I . 

D,... .... I";' ". r"",T'\","" 1 X I ·1 . ~~ , 
ROGER"DEBRUYKER /. I I RE?, X 

RE?, f1ARJ, FISHER I ... I I ~ ... 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON I .., I I ~ ... 

REP ROYAl JOHNSON I y I· I 
REP. r" I KE l<ADAS . I ... / I ~. 

RFP "R;:;TTV I nil f(ASTFN I x 

Q~n , .. t.l~~ Of""" Mr-",,' r" ~, I ~ . I .. . _ .. ..... . .- .. -.... " .. 
I 1 I RFP ./ J NnA ~IEUiON ~{ 

RFP RAY PFrl< 1 ~r I 
RC'o ~1APV I (l,I! PFTC'R~nl\l I ~. 

REP JOE ()lJTLTCI I ~r I ~. 

~EP:; nAVF HAN7FNPF tn I ... I ~. 

R \1 
'FO nTlr HT~FMAM I ~. . 

I Q~o' T~M 7(',()~" rUA TP x .. -. 
I I 
I 1 

I 18 I () 



ROLL CALL VOT~ 

DATE __ ~3;~/1~5~/~9~3~ __ ~p~m_ BILL NO. HB 370 NU¥..3ER 

MOTION: Rep. Kasten moved to Table HB 370 

Motion carried unanimously. 

InME I AYE 1 NO I 
REP. En GRADY J VI CHAIR I x- I I 
REP. FRANCIS BARDANOUVE I X I I 
Oco FRMFC:T RFR~SA~;::l I X I . 

0 .... "" r""" • r""' ...... I X I ·1 . ...... 
ROGER¥nEBRUYKER I· X I I OFO 

I ~_. I 

REP. f1ARJ, FISHER I X I I 
REP, JOHN JOHNSON I X I I 
REP ROYAL JOHNSON I X I· I 
REP, ;-'~I KE !(ADAS 1 X 1 
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